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The House Committee on Un-American Activities is a standing
committee of the House of Representatives, constituted as such by the
rules of the House, adopted pursuavt to Article I, section 5, of the
Constitution of the United States which authorizes the House to de-
termine the rules of its proceedings.

RULES ADOPTED BY THE 90TH CONGRESS
House Resolution 7, January 10, 1967
RESOLUTION
Resolved, That the Rules of the House of Representatives of the Eighty-ninth
Congress, together with all applicable provisions of the Legislative Reorganiza-
tion Act of 1946, as amended, be, and they are hereby, adopted as the Rules of

the House of Representatives of the Ninetieth Congress * * *
* » * ] ] * »

Ruie X

STANDING COMMITTEES
1. There shall be elected by the House, at the commencement of each Congress,

* * * L J * L] L]
(r) Committee on Un-American Activities, to consist of nine Members,
- * ] * * LJ L ]
RuLe XI

POWERS AND DUTIES OF COMMITTEES
* L] * * * * L

18. Committee on Un-American Activities.

(a) Un-American activities.

(b) The Committee on Un-American Activities, as a whole or by subcommittee,
is authorized to make from time to time investigations of (1) the extent, charac-
ter, and objects of un-American propaganda activities in the United States, (2)
the diffusion within the United States of subversive and un-American propaganda
that is instigated from foreign countries or of a domestic origin and attacks the
principle of the form of government as guaranteed by our Constitution, and (3)
all other questions in relation thereto that would aid Congress in any necessary
remedial legislation,

The Committee on Un-American Activities shall report to the House (or to the
Clerk of the House if the House 18 not in session) the results of any such investi-
gation, together with such recommendations as it deems advisable.

For the purpose of any such investigation, the Committee on Un-American
Activities, or any subcommittee thereof, is authorized to sit and act at such times
and places within the United States, whether or not the House is sitting, has
recessed, or has adjourned, to hold such hearings, to require the attendance of
such witnesses and the production of such books, papers, and documents, and to
take such testimony, as it deems necessary. Subpenas may be issued under the
signature of the chairman of the committee or any subcommittee, or by any mem-
ber designated by any such chairman, and may be served by any person desig-
nated by any such chairman or member.

* * * L ] . * *®

27. To assist the House in appraising the administration of the laws and in
developing such amendments or related legislation as it may deem necessary,
each standing committee of the House shall exercise continuous watchfulness of
the execution by the administrative agencies concerned of any laws, the subject
matter of which is within the jurisdiction of such committee ; and, for that pur-
pose, shall study all pertinent reports and data submitted to the House by the
agencies in the executive branch of the Government.

L ] * * * * . L ]
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SYNOPSIS

On November 28, 1967, the subcommittee of the House Committee
on Un-American Activities met at 10 a.m. in Room 811, Cannon
House Office Building, Washington, D.C.,, in continuation of hearings
on subversive influences in riots, looting, and burning, with particular
reference to “the Watts riot of 1965 in Los Angeles and activity con-
ducted by certain groups prior to, during, and after the riot.”

Committee counsel noted that the riot in the Watts area broke out
on August 11, 1965, and lasted for 7 days. Its toll was 37 deaths, an
unknown number of injured, over 4,000 arrests, 600 buildings des-
troyed, and an estimated property damage of é40 million.

TESTIMONY OF JAMES C. HARRIS

_The first witness was Detective James C. Harris of the Los Angeles
district attorney’s office. Mr. Harris testified that an organization
called Communist Party U.S.A. (Marxist-Leninist), a group whose
headquarters are located in Los Angeles, had “concentrated on agita-
tion in the Negro community.”

Detective Harris noted that the leader and founder of the group,
Michael Isaac Laski, a former student at UCLA, had organized a
“Marxism Discussion Group” there in 1960. Later, in 1964, Laski
served as West Coast organizer of the Provisional drganizin Com-
mittee to Reconstitute the Marxist-Leninist Communist Party U.S.A.
(POC), a Communist Party splinter group.

The POC, the Los Angeles detective declared, organized a front
group for the purpose of racial agitation: Freedom for the People,
an organization which rejected integration as a solution to the Negro’s
plight in America. Michael Laski also instituted a labor-type group,
the Automobile Maintenance Workers’ Union, which organized em-
ployees of Los Angeles carwash businesses, Another POC front was
the Watts Action Committee, an organization whose “purpose was
to promote animosity towards the police and other law enforcement
personnel.”

Prior to and through the 1965 Watts riot, Laski agitated in the
pﬁedggiéxately Negro %Vatts section of Los Ange]es in the name of
the . ’

In September 1965, following the Watts riot and after having been
expelled from the POC, Laski and a handful of his followers from
that organization formed the aforementioned Communist Party.
United gtate of America (Marxist-Leninist). The main program .of
this new gro‘}‘xrp, according to the witness, continued to be “primarily
agitation in Watts.”

He coritinued :

They have utilized charges of police brutality, the Vietnam issue. They have

advocated a Chinese political philosophy and the formation of what they call
the People’'s Armed Defense Groups in order to oppose alleged police brutality.

1128



1124 SUBVERSIVE INFLUENCES IN RIOTS, LOOTING, AND BURNING

Detective Harris told the subcommittee that Laski’s group inter-
mittently published a journal titled People’s Voice and also Red Flag,
which contained hi ldy inflammatory articles designed to sustain an
atmosphere of racial tension in the Watts area. Samples of these pub-
lications were offered for insertion in the hearing record.

The witness said that the CPUSA-ML also maintained a propa-
gunda outlet, the Worker’s International Book Store, in Los Angeles.
The bookstore offered literature which advocated a Red Chinese poli-
tical philosophy and, according to their own letters, all kinds of “revo-
lutionary magazines, books, and periodicals.”

The witness then cited a number of examples of agitation on the
theme of “police brutality” by the CPUSA-ML. He underscored these
examples with appropriate exhibits.

Detective Harris expressed the belief that the “intent of the CPUSA-
ML has been to aggravate” the Negro population in Los Angeles “to
the point of civil disobedience and to attempt to condition their minds
t?ﬁ l‘eS[:,Ond in a rebellious way in the event of a contact with a police
officer.

In the resumption of testimony the following day, Detective Harris
offered a number of highly inflammatory documents which were pro-
duced and disseminated by the CPUSA-ML in the Los Angeles area.

TESTIMONY OF WILLIAM A, WHEELER

Mr. Wheeler, & committee investigator for 20 years, assigned to the
West Coast since 1951, testified that the Los Angeles Committee to
Support Grievances of Watts Negroes was an outgrowth of the Com-
mittee To End the War in Vietnam (CEWYV). The CE , in turn,
was “a united front effort” of “the Socialist Party, Socialist Workers
Party, Students for a Democratic Society, the Los Angeles W. E. B.
DuBois Club, and the Young Socialist Alliance,” youth arm of the
Trotskyist Communist organization, the Socialist Workers Party.

The committee’s West Coast investigator submitted for exhibit docu-
ments prepared by the Committee to Support Grievances of Watts
Negroes, one of which was headed :

STOP POLICE REPRESSION OF WATTS NEGROES!! FIRE POLICE
CHIEF PARKER!! CREATE A CIVILIAN POLICE REVIEW BOARD!!
ELIMINATE GHETTO CONDITIONS!!

Mr. Wheeler stated that an organization known as the Congress of
Unrepresented People replaced the Committee to Support Grievances
of Watts Negroes in August 1965. He then testified as to the identity of
the participants in an August 21, 1965, demonstration sponsored by
the Congress of Unrepresented People as members of the Socialist
Party, Socialist Workers Party, W. E. B. DuBois Club, Communist
Party, and Young Socialist Allance.

TESTIMONY OF JAMES C. HARRIS—RESUMED

Detective Harris, recalled to the stand, stated that the South Side
Citizens Defense Committee was identified by the I.os Angeles dis-
trict attorney’s office “as a front of the old-line Communist Party and
formed for the purpose of capitalizing on the Watts riot.” The address
of the South Side Citizens Defense Committee was shown to be iden-

!
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SUBVERSIVE INFLUENCES IN RIOTS, LOOTING, AND BURNING 1125

tical to that of the Committee To Defend the Bill of Rights, the suc-
cessor orézniza_tion to the old Communist front organization, the Los
Angeles Committee for Protection of Foreign Born.

He testified that another agitational group operating in Watts after
the riot was the Watts Council for Ecﬁxgl Rights, a creation of the
Provisional Organizing Committee to Reconstitute the Marxist-Len-
inist Communist Party. The Watts Council for Equal Rights was
formed in November 1965. .

Detective Harris stated that the group was involved in agitation at
the time of the “Deadwyler affair in Los Angeles.” Deadwyler was a
Ne{;ro accidentally shot by a police officer in May 1966. (As revealed
in later testimony, a number of Communist organizations seized upon
the Deadwyler affair in mounting a vociferous racial agitation cam-
pa,g;n against alleged “police brutality.”)

Chairman Willis told the witness that he had made a great con-
tribution to the committee. He added :

Mayor Yorty, a former Member of Congress, testified that the minds of the
people, particularly the colored people in the Watts area, were conditioned for
a long time to set the scene and to prepare them for the riots. Then yesterday we
covered, through you, the conditions prevailing during the riots.

This morning, you and Mr. Wheeler, an employee of this committee, talked
about the postriot shenanigans going on.

Now, in short, as I understand it, these nefarious activities started a long time

ago. They were pursued during the riot and, after the riot, unquestionably under
one form or guise or another are still going on in the Los Angeles area.

TESTIMONY OF CLAYTON R. ANDERSON

On November 30, 1967, a subcommittee composed of Mr. Tuck, Mr.
Ichord, and Mr. Ashbrook convened in the committee hearing room
to hear the testimony of Lieutenant Clayton R. Anderson concerning
postriot activities in the Los Angeles area. Mr. Tuck, chairman of the
subcommittee, presided.

Lieutenant Anderson stated that he was employed in the Los
Angeles district attorney’s bureau of investigation, assigned to the
intelligence section, ,

He testified that the Freedom Now Committee in Los Angeles held
a press conference on February 10, 1966, at which it was stated that
the purpose of the committee was to stage a demonstration on Febru-
ary 12, 1966, for “complete freedom for American Negro citizens now
and immediate withdrawal of all U.S. troops from Vietnam.”

The intelligence section officer stated that key leaders of the Free-
dom Now Committee were leaders of the W. E. B. DuBois Clubs.

Lieutenant Anderson said that the demonstration was held as sched-
uled and was comprised of “less than 100 actual demonstrators,” of
whom about “25 percent” were either DuBois clubs members, Com-
munist Party members, or former party members.

The witness revealed that the Freedom Now Committee was appar-
ently formed especially for the February 12, 1966, demonstration and
was then abandoned.

Lieutenant Anderson told the subcommittee that an organization
called the Ad Hoc Committee To End Police Malpractices sponsored
a demonstration at Los Angeles City Hall on September 24, 1964.
The Ad Hoc Committee, “a front group of the W. E. B. DuBois Club
of Los Angeles,” demanded immediate action to correct police malprac-
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tice, including the resignation of the chief of police and the establish-
ment of a civilian police review board. This demonstration took place
11 months prior to the Watts riot.

Another organization which was established after the riot in the
Watts area was the Community Alert Patrol. Mr. Anderson noted
that this group, while not subversive, was a nuisance. The members of
the Community Alert Patrol had their cars equipped with short-
wave radios and in turn responded to police calls in order to observe
any “police brutality.” The group never made any charges of police
brutality against the Los Angeles Police Department.

Lieutenant Anderson discussed the “Deadwyler case,” which was
the accidental shooting of a Negro, Leonard Deadwyler, by a police
officer on May 7, 1966. Even though the policeman was cleared by
a coroner’s jury, “a number of Communist and extreme leftwing
organizations tried to capitalize on this accidental killing to foment
racial discord in the Watts area.”

The Committee T'o End Legalized Murder by Cops was “formed for
agitation during the Deadwyler inquest.” Key leaders of this com-
mittee included %igh-rankingiofﬁcials of the Communist Party, U.S.A.,
and the W. E. B. DuBois Clubs.

The “End Legalized Murder” committee held an unruly demonstra-
tion on May 17, 1966, in front of the 77th Division police station,
which included some 350 demonstrators. Among these demonstrators
were & number of well-known members of the Communist Party, the
W. E. B. DuBois Clubs, and other Communist organizations.

Lieutenant Anderson told the subcommittes of the demonstrations
which took place during the Deadwyler inquest and introduced liter-
ature and a number of inflammatory handbills which were distributed
for agitational purposes during this demonstration by the CPUSA-
11\)IL, the Muslims of the Nation of Islam, and the Progressive Labor

arty.

Ligutenant Anderson pointed out that John Wesley Harris, Watts
area organizer for the Progressive Labor Party, was arrested for
distributing insurrectional literature at the Deadwyler hearing.
Shortly thereafter the Committee to Defend John Harris was orga-
nized-—chiefly by members of the Progressive Labor Party. This com-
mittee was endorsed and supported by the W. E. B. DuBois Clubs.

TESTIMONY OF WILLIAM A. WHEELER—RESUMED

Committee investigator Wheeler returned to the witness stand and
testified about an organization called the Afro-American Cultural
Association, apparently formed in December 1966, and headed by
black nationalist playwright Frank Greenwood, who had formerly
been associated with various Communist Party front groups.

Mr. Wheeler stated that Greenwood has been connected with the
Black Anti-Draft Union in Los Angeles.

Investigator Wheeler attested to information concerning a group
called Self Leadership for All Nationalities Today (SLLANT), which
was formed on August 19, 1965, 2 days subsequent to the Watts riot.

The motto of SLANT is “BROTHERHOOD-UNITY-RESPON-
§II;%II{J}II'£Y—NATIONWIDE.” The initials of this motto spell

¢
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The founder of SLANT, Tommy Ray Jacquette, a former social
worker with the Westminister Neighborhood Association, a federally
funded charity organization, has stated, “change for the Negroes can
never be brought about without violence.” . .

The committee investigator stated that he had also investigated the
activities of an organization called simply “US.” The key leaders of
US are Ron Karenga, chairman, and Allen Jamal, vice chairman.
B(:f‘}})i men 'aire known t}c: })9 mﬁitm}t‘?lsack émticlmalistbex{‘mmigts.

e revolutionary philosophy o as developed by Ron Karenga
was thoroughly documented as Mr. Wheeler rea/geg number of state-
ments by its militant chairman into the record.

US was documented to be anti-Semitic in its preachments and ex-
tremely militant in its activities. “On October 19, 1967, five members
of the US organization were arrested for throwing Molotov cocktails
in a bakery in the Watts area,” the witness said.

Mr. Wheeler said, in reference to CPUSA articipation in the Watts
riot: “The Communist Party has been very cautious. It has done
little or nothing under its own name.” He added, however, that both
the Communist Party and the W. E. B. DuBois élubs, its youth arm,
had set up various fronts to “foster racial division and antagonism in
the Los Angeles area” while attempting to conceal the role of the party
in such activity.

The fronts set up by the Communist Party, he stated, included the
South Side Citizens Defense Committes, the Committee To End
Legalized Murder by Cops, and the Freedom Now Committee.

The W. E. B. DuBois Clubs and/or its leaders and members sup-
ported and took part in the activities of the following racial-agitation
organizations in the Los Angeles area :

Committee to Support Grievances of Watts Negroes
Ad Hoc Committee To End Police Malpractices
Con of Unrepresented People

South Side Citizens Defense Committee

Freedom Now Committee

Committee for the Defense of John Harris

Mr. Wheeler stated : “Finally, as previously indicated, on the na-
tional level the DuBois Clubs have called for the separation of the
Watts area from the city of Los Angeles.”

The “Socialist Workers Party 1ssued a statement which, like that
of the Communist Party, exonerated the rioters * * ** This state-
ment was published 2 days after the Watts riot ended.

Investigator Wheeler commented briefly concerning the activity
of the Progressive Labor Party in circulating inflammatory literature
during the Watts riot. PLP distributed posters and flyers titled : “Don’t
be a sucker!” (This pamphlet asked the question : “ISN’r THIS A DECLA-
RATION OF WAR AGAINST THE AFRO-AMERICAN PEOPLE BY THE UNITED
8TATES GOVERNMENT?”) ; “BLACK LIBERATION—NOW !”; “THE
NEED FOR REVOLUTION”; “WANTED FOR MURDER—
Parker the Cop in Watts” (This poster was patterned after the PLP’s
“Wanted for Murder—Gilligan the Cop” poster which was distributed
during the Harlem riot of 1964.) ; and, during the Deadwyler affair,
‘(‘J\gg%ﬂ;”l‘ED for the MURDER of Leonard Deadwyler—BOVA—the
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PLP leader, John Wesley Harris, was indicted for criminal syndi-
calism for his agitational activities during the Deadwyler inquest.
The PLP then formed the Committee to Defend John Harris, which
“has been used not only to assist in Harris’ defense, but also to further
racial discord, and for the distribution of inflammatory literature.” Mr.
Wheeler noted that Flarris “has since proclaimed that he is proud
to be a Communist.”

In his concluding remarks Mr. Tuck stated :

This hearing has not proved that the Watts riot of August 1985 was instigated
by the Communists. The record indicates that most of this liternture was distrib-
uted after the riot in an apparent attempt to capitalize on it and incite further
violence. Some of it, however, was distributed prior to the riot. To have engaged

in this activity in disturbing the community after the Watts riot is even worse
than it was before the riot.

» * . » * * *®

Whether or not Communists and black natlonalist elements can be said to
have played a major role in the initinl Watts riot, it is clear that their desire
and intent is to foment racial violence in this country and that they are doing
everything possible to accomplish that end.



SUBVERSIVE INFLUENCES IN RIOTS, LOOTING,
AND BURNING

Part 3
(Los Angeles—Watts)

TUESDAY, NOVEMBER 28, 1967

Unrrep States Housk oF REPRESENTATIVES,
SUBCOMMITTEE OF THE
CoMMITIEE ON UN-AMERICAN ACTIVITIES,
Washington, D.C.
PUBLIC HEARING

'I'he subcommittee of the Committee on Un-American Activities met,
pursuant to recess, at 10 a.m., in Room 811, Cannon House Office Build-
ing, Washington, D.C., Hon. Edwin E. Willis &chairman) residing.

(Subcommittee members: Representatives Edwin E. Willis, of
Louisiana, chairman; William M. Tuck, of Virginia; Richard H.
Ichord, of Missouri; John M. Ashbrook, of Ohio; and Albert W. Wat-
son, of South Carolina; also John C. éulver, of Iowa, in absence of
Mr. Willis.)

L Eul:lcommittee members present: Representatives Willis, Tuck, and
chord.

Staff members present : Francis J. McNamara, director; Chester D.
Smith, general counsel; Alfred M. Nittle, counsel; and Donald T.
A eli, chief investigator.

e CuairyaN, The subcommittee will come to order.
* »* » * »® *® *®

The CramMAN. Call your next witness.!

Mr. Smrra. Will the witness come forward ¢

The CrairmaN. Do you solemnly swear that the testimony you are
about to give will be the truth, the whole truth, and nothing but
the truth

Mr. Harris, I do, sir.

The CHAIRMAN. f’roceed, Mr. Smith.

TESTIMONY OF JAMES C. HARRIS

Mr. Smrri. Will you state your name for the record ?

Mr. Harris. I am James C. Harris.

Mr. Smrra. What is your occupation ¢

Mr. Hagrris. I am a detective in the office of the district attorney,
Los Angeles, California. : : ‘

1The testimony of the firat witness, Mayor Sam Yorty of Los Angeles, Callf., is pri
In part 1 of thess hearings. Bee p. 883, o neelen 1.1299 nted
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Mr. Sarrir. Mr, Chairman, as the committee is aware, the hearings
this week cover the Watts riot of 1965 in Los Angeles and activity
conducted by certain groups prior to, during, and after the riot.

The riot broke out on August 11, 1965, precipitated by a police chase
and arrest in the Watts area of a 21-year-old Negro, Marquette Frye,
for drunk driving and speeding. The riot lasted 7 days. It resuited in
a total of 37 deaths, an unknown number of injured, over 4,000 arrests,
60.({].1)mldings destroyed, and an estimated property damage of $40
million.

Here again, as was noted in connection with the Harlem riot, it is
pointed out that notwithstanding the fact that in the south Los An-

eles aren, which includes Watts, there are approximately 576,000

egro residents—40,000 of whom reside in the 2l4-square mile aren
of the Watts community—the vast majority of these residents did not
participate in the violence occurring during those 7 days.

Detective Harris, the committee investigation establishes the exist-
ence in the Los Angeles, California, area of an organization called
Communist Party U.S.A. (Marxist-Leninist). Are you familiar with
the activities of this organization ?

Mr. Harris. Yes, sir. Qur oftice has observed this organization and
has kept a constant—-—

The Cramsan. Will you name the organization again?

Mr. Smrrr. Communist Party U.S.A. (Marxist-Leninist).

. Mr. Harris, We have kept a constant observation of their activities
in the Los Angeles area.

Mr. SmiraH. When and for what purpose was this organization
founded, according to your investigation ¢

Mr. Harris. To fully understand this organization, it will be neces-
sary to go into the background of its current leader and its founder,
Michael Laski.

In subsequent testimony, exhibits will be introduced where his name
is spelled L-a-s-k-y. In all the exhibits I will introduce, the name
Laski is in fact Michael Isaac Laski, L-a-s-k-i.

He was born July 14, 1941, in Brooklyn, New York. Our files date
back to 1959 on Laski when he was a student at the University of Cali-
fornin at Los Angeles. During the year 1959, a Socialist Workers
Party-oriented group called the Eugene V. Debs Club was seeking
campus recognition. Laski was one of the prime organizers of this
group.

When it became evident that the Eugene V. Debs group was not
receiving campus recognition, it was organized into the “Marxism
Discussion Group.” Our records reflect that the first meeting of the
Marxism Discussion Group was held on the 2d of October 1960.

The Daily Bruin, which is a UCLA student publication, dated
October 6, 1960, reflects that this organization was started by Michael
“T,askv.” its chairman, and two other students.

While Laski claimed that the Marxism Discussion Group was es-
tablished to “clear up misnomers spread by the capitahst press and
bourgeoise professors in regard to the nature of socialism.” a subse-
auent issue of the Daily Bruin reports it ,was denied official recogni-
tion as an on-campus student organization. )

““Mr. Sxrrit. Mr. Chairman, I ask that the Daily Bruin articles be
marked “Harris Exhibits Nos. 1and 2.”

!
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Thg CuarMaN. They may be so marked and made part of the
record.

(Documents marked “Harris Exhibits Nos. 1 and 2,” respectively,
and retained in committee files.)

Mr. Sarrir. When did Michael Laski again come to your attention?

Mr. Harnis. In 1964, Laski became the West Coast organizer of the
Provisional Organizing Committee for the Reconstitution of the
Marxist-Leninist Communist Party. This was also known as the POC.

Headquarters for the POC in Los Angeles was established at 9674
Juniper Street in Los Angeles. Subsequently, the Workers’ Interna-
tional Book Store was opened with the address of 1313 East Firestone
Boulevard, in the heart of the Negro district in Los Angeles.

Michael Laski and the Provisional Organizing Committee concen-
trated on agitation in the Negro community.

. Mr, Smrra. Mr. Chairman, the committee investigation has estab-
lished that in August 1958 a number of dissident members of the Com-
munist Party formed the Provisional Organizing Committee for the
Reconstitution of a Marxist-Leninist Party known as POC. This ele-
ment was considered as extremists of the Soviet ideology at that time.
In other words, they were radicals of a radical leftwing movement.

This group was expelled from the Communist Party August 16,
17, 1958, and on or about September 6, 1958, the POC became a sep-
arate entity.

Detective Harris, was all agitation carried out in the name of POC?

Mr. Harrss. No, sir.

Mr. Smrrir. Would you elaborate, sir, please?

Mr. Harris. Several front groups were organized. One called Free-
dom for the People was created by Laski calling for the right of self-
determination for the Negro people. This organization rejected in-
tegration as a solution to the Negro’s plight in America.

Another was a labor-type organization which Laski called the
Automobile Maintenance Workers’ Union. This was formed to orga-
nize employees of Los Angeles carwash businesses. Activities by Laski
and his aides within the Automobile Maintenance Workers’ Union
rllggrly resulted in a riot at the Rosecrans Car-wash on January 17,

5.

This and others of Laski’s activities are set forth in a story which

apxeared in the Long Beach Press Tclegram of February 1, 1965.

1so, in 1964, Laski organized the Watts Action Committee. Its pur-
pose was to promote animosity towards the police and other law en-
forcement personnel.

Mr. Sarra. Mr. Chairman, I ask that the article he has referenced to
here be accepted and marked “Harris Exhibit No. 3.”

The CrairmaN. Let it be so marked and accepted.

(Document marked “Harris Exhibit No. 8” follows:)

Harris Exumir No. 8
[Long Beach Press Telegram, February 1, 1965)
RED CHINA SYMPATHIZERS DEMAND DBEAL
Commie Leader of Car-Wash Strike Asks NLRB Elections
(By Charles Sutton) ;

The Marxist leader of Southern California’s turbulent 5-week-old car-wash
strike has made a bid for union recognition at nine local car-washes in petitions
filed with the National Labor Relations Board.
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The 23-year-old Communist coupled his move with a threat to step up his
union’s apparently weakened strike effort in the wake of a management refusal
“to sit down and negotiate” with him.

* % % =

THE PETITIONS, FILED LATE Friday, charge the car-washes with unfair
labor practices and ask the NLRB to intercede and recognize the striking union.

(A spokesman at the NLRR office in Los Angeles said that in the event the
board acts on the petitions, it will order representation elections at the affected
car-washes.)

Young Mike Laski’s move was understood to be as much a tactical gambit as
anything else, however. Should the labor board deny the petitions for lack of
Jurisdiction in the dispute, there’s the likelihood it will also throw out unfair-
labor-activity charges filed against the union, the labor leader declared.

In Laski’s estimation, the NLRB probably will rule itself out of the dispute
on grounds that none of the affected car-washes does a large enough business to
warrant NLRB intervention under federal law.

* * % *

IT IS UNDERSTOOD THE car-washes are taking the position that the board
does have jurisdiction because the union also is dealing with the Southern Cali-
fornia Car Wash Association, and its members, in combination, would fall under
NLRB rules.

Meanwhile, the young Marxist and four of his aides edged closer to a court
trial on charges stemming from a near-riot at the Rosecrans Car-wash near
Gardena Jan. 17, a day after Laski and his Auto Maintenance Workers’ Union
took on the industry in a struggle for union recognition and higher wages.

With the courts and the sheriff’s office breathing down his neck, not to mention
the car-wash association, Laski acknowledge [sic] that federal officials doubtless
were taking a close look at the union and its activities, too.

Laski has made no attempt to cover up the fact that he and other key officials
of the union are members of a Red Chinese-oriented group, the Provisional
Organizing Committee to Reconstitute the Marxist-Leninist Communist Party
in the United States, or POC.

While the FBI would say only that it is “not free to discuss the matter,”
it is understood that agents of some federal organization, presumably the FBI,
have been keeping tab on Laski and other POC people.

* L] * *

AMONG THE GROUPS POQC is active in is a largely Negro organization called
Freedom for the People, which calls for the “right of the self-determination of
the Negro people.”

“Its program,” explained Laski, “is one of liberation through struggle with
the white working class.” The Los Angeles-area organization rejects integration
as a solution to the Negro’s plight in America, and appears to veer toward a
separatist answer,

Earlier this week, Laski said, he tried to make a deal with the industry in
an effort to get it to drop the riot charges. As a quid pro quo, Laski would
have called off picketing for six months to a year.

But sources in the Southern California Car Wash Association made it clear
they were not about to take up the offer. “It’s their necks now,” said an em-
ployer spokesman,

Ever since the strike began on Jan. 16, the AMWU has been sporadically picket-
ing seven car-washes in the Gardena-Los Angeles area, but the picketing has
eased off in the past two weeks.

At seven other car-washes, employes walked off their jobs but did not picket.

Mr. SmitH. Detective Harris, did Laski continue in leadership of
POC through the Watts riots of August 11-17, 1965¢

Mr. Harris. Yes, he did; but against orders of the national head-
quarters of the POC in New York. '

He agitated in the name of the POC through the Watts riots in
August 1965. Laski readily admitted the role he and his organization
have played in a press conference which he held on October 7, 1965,
at the carwashers’ union office, 1313 East Firestone, Los Angeles.

Mr. Saarr. Did your office obtain a transcript of the press
statement { '
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Mr. Harrs. Yes. I have a copy of it in which, if you will note, Laski
called the conference for the purpose of telimg their precise role
prior to and during the Watts riot. . .

Mr. Saura. Mr. Chairman, I ask that this transcript be accepted
and marked as “Harris Exhibit No. 4.”

The Chairman. It is accepted and so marked.

(Document marked “Harris Exhibit No. 4.” See pp. 1153-1179.)

Mr. Smrra. Mr. Chairman, this exhibit containing 27 pages, consists
of Laski’s statement to the press and questions by the press together
with his answers, While I do not intend to quote the entire document,
I desire to read two or three paragrvayhs which summarize Laski’s par-
ticipation prior to and during the Watts riot, together with his rejec-
tion of cooperation with the police.

Question :

Now, what was the role of the Communists, the Marxist-Leninists, in the
Watts situation?

Answer:

We have been in the Watts area for better than 2 years. We have been working
in the Watts district as our primary area of concentration. And this was selected
prior to our entrance into the L.A. [Los Angeles] area as our target area. We
concentrated on activity and our agitation in that area. I think Councilman
Gibson had a rather fair display of some of our propaganda effort. And we as-
sisted in the formation of such organizations as Freedom for the People, and at
that time we were operating through the Provisional Organizing Committee that
would carry on our work.

We carried out agitation against the Police Department and against the police
officials as representatives of the ruling class of this country. We went beyond
that in dealing with the question of job discrimination and a number of other
particular points. Our main efforts were essentially agitational in order to build
up our ranks in our category in order to be in a position to take a decisive leader-
ship to the situation called for——

The CrarrMan. Who is making that statement and where?

Mr. Smrrn. This is Michael Laski, head of the POC.

The Crrarrman. That is a pretty frank statement thus far.

Mr. SmrrH. [Continuing the quote:]"

We recognized the potential of the Watts area at that time and the history has
bore [sic] us out in our initial observation.

Now, with respect to the police, Laski stated in response to a
question:

We cannot as Communists be truthful, preach or pledge our alllance to the
Police department because this is a complete slap in the face of all the things that
we stand for and represent——

The Cratryan. Is this a public statement ¢

Mr, Harnris. Yes, sir.

The Cramman. Why is he being so frank as to their objective?

Mr. Smrr. Because he is anxious to secure adherents and to perform
the objective of his organization, which is the precipitation of agita-
tion and trouble for the police department. ‘
thThe Caarman. He is making some pretty damaging statements

ere. "

Mr. Syrrmr. Yes, sir.

[Continuing the quote:]

We represent the interests of the working people and their interests as opposed
to the state power of the rich of this country, of the ruling class, of the bourgeois.
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And for us to say place reliance upon law and order and police that represent this
ruling class would be hypocrisy on our part, * * *

Was Laski expelled from POC following the Watts riots?

Mr. Harris. Yes, sir. Laski’s act of disobedience in failing to fol-
low the orders of the national POC——

The Cmarrman. Why was he disobedient? For not going far
enough ¢

Mr. Harris. I don’t know why.

The Crairman. He did a pretty good job, did he not?

Mr. Harris, Yes, sir; he did.

Mr. Sarra. Mr. Chairman, I think I can answer that.

He was expelled for participating or acting against orders of the
headquarters POC in New York.

The CrairMAN. What were their orders when he did such a good
job in_exploiting the race issue and exploiting the situation? at
more did they want? Did they expect him to do more than he did?

Mr. Syit. No, sir. I think it exposed the Communist participation.

The CuairmaN. That is why I come back to the statement, he was
exposing himself pretty far in the frank statement he made. I am
surprised he did.

Mr. Smith. I think they expelled him because of his frankness.

Mr. Harris. On September 4 and 5 of 1965, Laski and a handful of
his followers from the POC formed the Communist Party, United
States of America (Marxist-Leninist). Laski confirmed this in his
press conference of October 7, 1965.

At that time, the Workers’ International Book Store, which was
located at 1313 East Firestone, became the headquarters of the Com-
munist Party U.S.A. (Marxist-Leninist) and in late May or June
1966, Laski moved his headquarters from the Firestone Boulevard
address to 9122 Compton Avenue, which is the current address of his
organization.

Ir. Smirir. What has been the main program of the Communist
Party U.S.A. (Marxist-Leninist) ¢

Mr. Harris. Primarily agitation in Watts.

They have utilized charges of police brutality, the Vietnam issue.
They have advocated a Chinese political philosophy and the forma-
tion of what they call the People’s Arme(i’ Defense Groups in order
to ﬁ)pose alleged police brutality.

X he CrzatrMaN. That is the situation in Watts rather than nation-
wide.

Mr. Harris. I am not aware of the nationwide organization,

The Cuamrman. I say, it was primarily engaged in, in the Watts
area.

Mr. Harris, Yes, sir.

Mr. Smrt. Does the organization have a publication ¢

Mr. Hareis. Yes, sir. They publish only intermittently a publica-
tion called the People’s Voice. I have an issue here dated September
27-Qctober 4, 1965,

They also publish & document known as the Red Flag. This issue 1
have here is dated January-February 1966.

Both documents contain the declaration of principles of the Com-
munist Party U.S.A. (Marxist-Leninist).

Mr. Smrri. Mr. Chairman, I ask that these documents be accepted
and marked as “Harris Exhibits Nos. 5 and 6.”

»
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The Cuarman. They may be so marked.

(Documents marked “Harris Exhibits Nos. 5 and 6,”
Exhibit No. 6 retained in committee files; No. 5 follows:)

respectively.

Harris Exuisit No. 5

DECLARATION OF THE COMMUNIST PARTY
OF THE UNITED STATES OF AMERICA
(MARXIST-LENINIST

The Conunnnist Party of the Unitad Statez of Ameoiica
Marnest Lemnust) i< the vanguard of the warking class of the
Ur ted States of Amerien, the  highest form of (lass onni
1. The aim of the Party Is to carry forwnd the histoneal tua-
hitions and eontrbutions of the Communist Party in the Urated
S tes,

BRIEF HISTORICAL NOTES
HISTORY OF MARNISMCLENINISM IN
THE UNITED STATES.OF AMERICA

‘Lhe historical struggle of the American worhing class waa
ved forward by the formation of the Communist Party U8 in
191 with the adhecence und acceptance of the Pirty an the vhad
Internaumnal, With Lo than seveesl bundred members and under the
durect uttack of US, imperialism, the Party waged an uncewng
~Dugcde pgninst the eapitalist system. After yurs of truegle, the
Party, in 1927, was forced to deal with the prowice of Tiotsky: it
within the rauks of the Party and it waged a fierer strugule apamet
those repre=entatives of bourgeois ideology within the rarks of the
Party, .

The C.P.U.S.A. heroically led the working clust in struggle and
cuns stently fought for the rights of the nationdl Q:nmitieﬂ nd the
right of self-feterminatiop of all oppre-sed peopied, Jn 1933 at the
Seventh World Congress, certain leaders of the Paity attémptal to
purtue an tn¢orrect line on the ustional-calon'sl qyestion.

This point represent~d the initin! phase o the Jov sapment of
& revisionist tendency within the I'arty which came to be developed
under Rrowder and finally In 1941 proceeded to hiquidate the Com-
munist Party in the U.S.A. to sppease the bourgeoiste, In 1945, the
Commanist Party U.S.A, was recomtituted in name only. The peri-
od feom 1945 to 1956 saw the full implementstion of & revisionist
theory und practice within the Party. Under this situation, it dogen-
erated into a soeial ie Party defaulting in ita historical role
as that of the vanquard Party of the working class. In 196, the
Party’s conversion into & Party of the hberal bourgeoiric was all

88-083 0~—68—pt. 3——2

PEOPLE’

THE VOICK OF AlL L

Lut comple
the cor eitintors of revisionisn within the Party fought to secure &
fal-o “umty” with the open revizioniste. By 1938 the concillators
alongz with the revistonist faction felt secure enough to expel the
Mavaiat-Leninists from the Parly.

In 1958, Marxist-Leninists who had bean cxpelled and others
abll in the Party jolned together to form the Provicional Organis-
ing Committee to Reconstitute the Marxist-Leninist Communist
Patty in the U.S.A, (F.O.C.) and began to wage an untiring strug-
Kle against the opportunism of the C.P.U.8.A. which had by this
timne sunk cver deeper into the mire of elass collarobation with ths
bourg-maire.

The theory of proletsrian revolution and the db hip of the
proletariat, und the question of whether to make revalution or not
10 make revolution has always been the dividing line between Marx-
1et-Jeniniats and revisionists. The 22nd Congrees of the C.P.8.U.
made Jear that there existed two different fines within the inter.
national Commumst movement on this question of principle. At the
224 Cungress, the revisioniat line of “praceful coexistence,” “pence-
ful competition.” and “poacefol transition” was put forth by certain
(Continued on Page 2)

W
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Harrts Exuipit No.

*INTENSIFY REVOLUTIONARY STRUGGLE!
ORGAMIIE AGAINST U.S. IMPERIALISM!

pncmunon OF THR CPUS, A (M. L)
1 (Comtiniged tram Page 1
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THE LIHNTORIC TASK OF
Ci CPUSA (ML)

Reprea, atatiyes of ihe U8, woihugs-chiey met duting the wichs
o) of September 4 5, 2, ot Los Amseleg, Califusnia, to ablend
the Feunting Conlerence of the Copntimst Party of the Voted
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from the Workers Orpinlang Committee (ML) anit the Mavut.
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Tapscipently, the Farty In its nedivitees upholiv the principle of
intagyating the univerial traths of Moixtaa-laninim with tee ac-
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*Congratulatory
Telegram
Sent to Peuple's

Republiv Of China

The Centrgl Conunitted of the
Compiunit Pty of the Uniial’
States of Ambrlen (Dlarn:8-Lene
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Shav Chiy Chairnan of the F'ee
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SPuber the lendership of the
Chitese Communist Parly the
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AND BURNING

183 E, Flmk‘o lllfd.
1.os Angeles, Calif, $000L
ekphone: SAT-1918

10 PRR COPY
Bubsetiption—$5.00 per year’
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The PEOPLE'S VOICE is the
political pigan of sll the appressed
and explolted people ia tho U.R, te-
duy 11 is the ﬂlhllng agah-of the
workirg ¢laks~ during to w«t the
touth,
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Communist  Party,
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Ism 1s bt an idie phance. The Party must prevent and resid carro-’
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o work wnd guand against and defeat any wm £M\A
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llll'“ NATIONAL ¢ ()w NIAL
OQUESTION: A CLASS QUESTION. .
_Our veuntry is & multi-national state, The Anglo-Amsteicin
oty the Negmy and Pucrto RNt watione um e.l-
onlé, Within the Anglo-American nastion, the A
maricie Jom

4 A, are oIt opprsed osvional-mivoritien,
n\o« final waatyals, 4 mlmlﬁmgkh M
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Harris Exuisir No. 5—Continued

MARXIST-LENINIST LEADERSHIP IS NECESSARY
FOR VICTORY OVER U.S. IMPERIALISM!

DLCLARATION OF THE C.MUS.A, (M..L)
{Continund from Page )

*leniet) pladges to ight foe immediate Independence oy the
aten of Puaito Kiy, for the hiteration and tight of selt doter
“ation ot the Negro nation in the South, tor equal nghts toy ail
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The Communict Patty of the United States of Amuiica.
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Harris Existt No. 5—Continued

T "CPUS.A(M.-L.)—- VANGUARD OF ‘l'lll"
. U.S. WOIII(INGi CI.ASS

DbCLARAT:ON OF .nl‘rsmc P S.A (M.-L)

REVOLC FEONARY THE ()RY MUS

BE PUTT INTO PRACTICE

The Communlst Party of the United States of America (Marx-
sat-Reninxi) puts inte practice afl that it ahvwates thiough the ae-
ity of the Party argunizations and membenhip amang the mas.
o and thicugh the eonsclentious efforts mivle by the prople under
itx guidarce, For this reason 1t is neceiary to costuntly dévelop
the tralition of following the muss e tn Prurty work. W hether the
£ uty e uble to give correet aderhip doeps mds um whether ar not
the Party will, through amalysic and synihe s, systematica’ly sam.
manae ide experiencs and opinions of the ma-a s, tuin the 1cautting
sivaz into the policy of the Patty and as a result of the Party™s pro
paxunda amé org inizational work amony the mses, transfarm &
into the views and actions of the ma e« themeeliot, testing the
cotivciness of Party palicy, and rupplemienting and corrreting it n
the counse of mase sctivity. It is the duly of the Party leadership
to ensure that in the cndles repetition of this procvas of “romiug
from the masses and golng back to the masees,” the Party men-
bers’ Jevel of understandiag and that of the mawes of the pouple
are continually raised and the rause of the Parly and the praple
is constantly mivanced. The Party ard Its members must, ther
fore, raaintaln clone and extemslve ties with the workers, farmeis,
intellectuals and other patriots, and strive conatantly 3o make <uch
ties ever stronger and more widespread, Every Party momber must
underatand that the interests of the PParty and those of the prople
are one, amd responcibility to the Party snd waponsibility to the
people sre jdentical. Fvery Party member must wholeheartedly serve
the people, conxtantly consult thers, pay bead to their opinivns, con-
cern Mmwell with thelr well-being and strive 40 Mlp realise their
wlihes,

The Communlet Party of the United States of America (Marx
ist-Leninist) has been Yeconitituted firmly on & Marxist-Leninist
basls. The historic task defore us in the building of the Party so
that it may Jead the working elass in the establishment of the dies
tatorship of the prolouriu and mh)m cotstruction In the US.A.
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Mr. SmrrH. Does the Communist Party U.S.A. (Marxist-Leninist)
have a propaganda ontlet in the Watts area ?

Mr. Harris, Yes, sir, the Workers’ International Book Store, which
is now located at 9122 Compton Avenue, where, according to their
own letters, all kinds of “revolutionary magazines, books, and period-
icals can be purchased.”

My, S»xrrH, Mr, Chairman, I ask that the document be accepted and
marked “Harris Exhibit No. 7.” ,

(Document marked “Harris Exhibit No. 7 and retained in com-
mittee files.)

Mr. SmitH. What type of material is sold in the Workers’ Interna-
tional Book Store?

Mr. Hagris. I have two examples here.

Onb of them is the Vietnam Courier dated October 17, 1966. And the
Peking Review.

Mr, SMrrir. Mr, Chairman, I ask that these documents be accepted
and marked “Harris Exhibits Nos, 8 and 9.”

(Documents marked “Harris Exhibits Nos. 8 and 9,” respectively,
and retained in committee files.)

Mr. Smrra, Has the Communist Party U.S.A. ( M—L} participated
in any campaign to arouse hatred and resentment of police in the law
enforcement generally in the Watts area ?

Mr, Harris. Yes, Laski and the Communist Party U.S.A. (Marxist-
Leninist) continually attempt to create an issue of police brutality out
of every situation that arises.

In March 1966, we had a disorder in the Watts area which lasted
2 days and resulted in 2 deaths, 25 injured, and numerous arrests, in-
cluding 3 members of the Communist W, E. B. DuBois Club.

X All1 this was blamed by the CPUSA-ML as resulting from police
rutality.

At thg height of this March 15-16 disturbance, the CPUSA-ML is-
sued a news bulletin and leaflet intended to inflame the residents. They
attacked Governor Brown, Mayor Yorty, and Police Chief Parker as
representatives of U.S. imperialism. And the bulletin stated that:
The American people will have to organize to fight for their freedom against such

reactionaries by opposing force with force and by fighting for the destruction of
the capitalist system which is the source of their oppression. * * *

Mr. Smrra. Mr. Chairman, I ask that these documents be accepted
and marked “Harris Exhibits Nos, 10 and 11.”

The Crairman, They are accepted and will be so marked.

(Documents marked “Harris Exhibits Nos. 10 and 11,” respectively.
Exhibit No. 10 retained in committee files; No. 11 follows:)

Harris Exaisir No. 11
OPPOSE POLICE BRUTALITY AND POLICE VIOLENCE!

The latest attacks by the police against the working people of Watts reveal
again the brutal and violent nature of the system of capitalism and U.S. Im-
perialism at home, It is clear that the oppression and brutality perpetrated against
the most oppressed sections of the American working class is growing in intensity.
Yorty and Parker are pursuing the most reactionary policies to suppress the

people.
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‘I'he demands of the people are plain; they are: jobs, lower cost of food, lower
rents, reduced taxes, and an end to the unjust war in Vietnam of which they are
being foraed to bear the burden. U.S. Imperialism and its capitalistic system can-
not grant these simple needs of the people as evidenced by the failure of Johnson's
‘“War on Poverty” and VISTA programs.

It is evident that the solutions to the problems of the working people will come
only when the working people are politically organized for a hard, sustained
struggie against the source of the oppression—the capitalist system. Only when
the capitalist system of exploitation is replaced by socialism will the people be
able to enjoy the full fruits of their labor. Only the destruction of the capitalist
system of exploitation will bring about the emancipation of the working people.
And only a people’s political organization with strong and unified political or-
ganization and direction can bring about victory for the people. .

The Communist Party U.S.A. (Marxist-Leninist) stands ready to assist the
people in opposing police terror and police violence. The C.P.U.S.A. (M.-L.) states
again the necessity to assist the people in opposing the brutality and violence
which the ruling class uses against the people.

FOR FURTHER INFORMATION, CONTACT: SECRETARIAT, -1318 Bast
Firestone. Blvd., Los Angeles, 90001. Phone: 587-1918

Come to Public Meetings, sponsored by the Communist Party U.S.A. (M.-L.),
on alternate Fridays, 7:80 p.m., at 1313 East Firestone Blvd., Los Angeles, 90001 ;
phone : 587-1918, Next meetings : March 25 and April 8. .

Mvr. Smrru. Detective Harris, will you continue, please ¢

Mr. Harris. In May 1966, one Leonard Deadwyler was accidentally
killed by a policeman.

‘We will deal with this issue separately, but I would like to point out
that the Communist Party U.S.A. (Marxist-Leninist) issued leaflets
against the police. A leaflet issued on 26 May 1966 charged deliberate
murder of a Negro citizen, stating the position of the CPUSA-ML as,

Our Party states that the workers can fight against police brutality only by
organizing into people’s defense groups. We must answer the reactionary violence
of the ruling class by the revolutionary violence of the people. * * * '

Mr. SmaTa. Are there other illustrations you desire to submit relating
to police brutality charges?

r. Harris, Yes, sir.

In August 1966, the Communist Party U.S.A. (M-L), attempted
to organize a rally at the Watts 8olice station on August 11, using
what they called the Preparatory Committee for the Commemoration
of the Watts Uprising. This was a front organization, and the
CPUSA-ML issued leaflets in the Watts area. This leaflet called upon
“All groups and individuals interested in the defense of the people of
Watts against the brutality and the racism of the police” to participate
in a protest demonstration. ,

ile we do not know the reason, it is a fact that this demonstration
did not take place. Yet, the seeds of hatred were planted through the
distribution of the leaflet throughout the Watts area. -

In May of this year in the CPUSA-ML staged a May Day
demonstration with the theme being, according to their literature
distributed throughout Watts: o ‘ '

Protest against exploiting working conditions and unemployment; protest
against the US imperialist war in Vietnam; support the cultural revolution in
China, Chairman Mao-Tse-Tung, and the Red Guards; [and] protest against
police brutality—support the peoples armed detenyse groups ; ’ . '

Mr. Smrrua. Mr. Chairman, I ask that these documents be accepted
a8 Harris Exhibits Nos. 12, 13, and 14.



SUBVERSIVE INFLUENCES IN RIOTS, LOOTING, AND BURNING 1141

The CrarMAN. They are accepted and so marked.
(Documents marked “*Harris Exhibits Nos. 12, 13, and 14,” respec-
tively. Exhibits Nos. 13 and 14 retained in committee files; No. 12

follows:)
Haeris ExHIBIT NoO. 12

YORTY IS A LIAR!

Last Saturday, Mayor Yorty of Los Angeles called for the arrest of Communists,
and he singled out the Communist Party U.S.A, (Marxist-Leninist), saying “the
time has come for the arrest and prosecution of persons openly trying to incite
riot in our city”. Mayor Yorty is shouting “red” in a big political grandstand to
hide the real facts of the situation, in his popularity contest with his close
associate Governor Btognv-we"say boycott.the elections!

It is really the c ist system, and NOT Communists that was respon-
t outbreak in Watts in protest.to the murder of Leenard

8 really the capitalist system, and'no
August 1965, U.S> Nimpérialism’s reaction-

Deadwyler;
responsible
ary and racist pollcies—-—as pursudd by
Brown, oppressing workers, especia

Teactio: policies
capital. Yorty ha re pigh fb"ﬁ‘rrqst the Copimupists than mcer Bova had

between our Party and the revisipnist Dorothy

W
Yprty, in attacking the/0f mpist P& ty U.8.A. (Marxist-]
: g- teis hard td\tell the {difference

poverty”, .
1 us please do, Mr. Mayor, what are

rd Deadw, lex;,/ he inqest trial in which is parhded. a score of
policé officers and witnesses, only )
in support of the police brutality of the baurgeois
Our Rarty states tha th’e worke ht

into peop

-by. the revolutionary violence 6f the people. As our.
General S tary, M. I Laski statéd, “Our aim is to 1 the working class in
revolution, we m develop and encourage people’s def groups for the defense
of the working s against the terror of the rulipg class”.

ISSUED BY TH W .8.A. (MARXIST-LENINIST)

" For further information, call 569-25642, or write: THE SECRETARIAT
c/o WORKERS' INTERNATIONAL BOOK STORE, 9122 So. Compton Ave,, L.A.,
Calif., 90002.

Mr. Smrra. Detective Harris, in connection with your investigation
of Communist Party, U.S.A. §M—~L) you have mentioned on several
occasions People’s Armed Defense Groups.

What are the purs)oses of such groups, and have any been orga-
nizationally formed

Mr. Harris, In June 1966, a leaflet was distributed fo’ntly by the

8_0’3 Armed Defense Group and the Los Angeles branch of
SA-ML. This leaflet announced a KRbhc meeting on alternate
Fmda{‘ﬁE %mmng on July 1, entitled “ARMED WORKERS CAN

The leaflet asked the people of Watts to “organize for defense
against police brutality.” The leaflet charged, and I quote: :

The police, agents of the rich, are paid to keep the poor under direct oppression
'I'hey are paid to beat and murder workers. *
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In July 1966, they distributed this large leaflet urging Watts resi-
dents to support and {:)in the People’s Armed Defense Groups.

I might point out that the photograph shows the banner under
which the People’s Armed Defense Group is mobilized is the Com-
munist hammer and sickle.

The CPUSA-ML publication, People’s Voice of October 24, 1966,
carxt';les an article on the People’s Armed Defense Group urging sup-
port.

In addition, our office has dozens of copies of additional leaflets
carrying out the same theme.

r. Smitr. Mr. Chairman, I ask that these documents be accepted
and marked as “Harris Exhibits 15, 16, and 17.”

The Cuairman. They are accepted and may be so marked.

(Documents marked “Harris Exhibits Nos. 15, 16, and 17,” respec-
tively. Exhibit No. 17 retained in committee files; Nos. 15 and 16
appear on pp. 1143, 1144.

r. Smrti. Detective Harris, have the People’s Armed Defense
Groups met opposition in the Watts community ¢

Mr. Harris. On October 25, 1966, the People’s Armed Defense
Groups held a press conference for the {)urpose of outlining their
policy which was to overthrow the ruling class in America by guerrilla
tactics as outlined by Mao Tse-tung. en the press arrived at the
press conference, they found it being picketed by approximately 30
members of an organization calling itself the Sons of Watts.

I have a clipping from the Los Angles Times of October 26, 1966,
showing the picket lines and the placards being carried by the pick-
eters. These signs read “Commie must go” and “Commie get out.”

I have her another article which shows a photograph of the orga-
nizers of the press conference. They have been identified as M. Egan
and Jay Thomas, Egan is, in fact, Michael Lustig; and Jay Thomas
ig, in {acil;, Allen Thomas, who is known by the nickname of “Big

opsicle.

Mr. Smrra. Mr. Chairman, I ask that these articles be accepted an
marked as “Harris Exhibits Nos. 18 and 19.” «

The Cuarman. They are accepted and maﬁbe so marked.

(Documents marked “Harris Exhibits Nos. 18 and 19,” respec-
tively, appear on pp. 1145-1148.)

Mr. Watson. You say he is named “Big Popsicle”?

Mr. Hagris, Yes, sir. .

Mr. Watson. Does that imply that he is a big sucker? Is that it?

Mr. Sarrrin. Detective Harris, in your opinion, what impact has the
Communist Party, U.S.A. (M-L) had on the community of Watts?

Mr. Harris. I feel that considering the fact that their primary tar-
get has been the Negro population in Los Angeles and from the con-
tent of the propaganda material, I would say that the intent of the
CPUSA- has been to aggravate these people to the point of civil
disobedience and to attempt to condition their minds to respond in a
rebellious way in the event of a contact with a police officer. I feel
that this group has had little support from the residents of the com-
munity and generally their efforts have been unsuccessful.

However, in spite of their small membership, they are a continual
source of agitation within the community. I do realize that fanatical
members of this organization could provoke a major incident. given
a favorable situation.
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Harrts Exuisit No. 15

ARMED WORKERS CAN‘ BE FaEE

People of Watts, organize for defense agaimt police brutauty.
The police, agents of the rich, are paid to keep the poor under direct
oppression. They are paid to beat and murder workers. The workers
must arm to defend themseélves against this uactionary violence. The
People's Armed Defenle Group is organizing for the protectlon of
workers from police brutality. .

It ia the right of everyono to arm for defonse agamlt attack, The ;;
workers of Watts must use this right. The people can curb the brutality
of the police in only one > way = by deteuding thamaqlves. . c

The rich are a aman mlnority.'

selhsh interests. The poor are kept "in-
abuee and attack. "Their place". acconding

'lhe capitahst System, ‘bascd. ph .the vx;’)lonqtlgn of .t
carinot resolve the problems, of the poot.,',',l‘he, fch, 4 J
‘wealthy ‘on your poverty. In order tdkeop you poor g' 1
and w1th0ut the basic neceasiugs of mmiern life, which, a.re rightmlly
yours, ‘the rich must use v\iolence. Thqy depend sa tl)e poVoepto‘,\xse,
brutality against; #he’ worqus. You need not take’ this a})us M

e

brutalny can be qhecked if- ‘the peoplp re armed in thni;-..q,_ wh defe (‘r}‘é‘g "‘}:
L | PSS ’ ‘\‘w ~ N

C s Mayor \nrty»;md Police Chxef Parker are rep \ tatxves M’tho’f“
(’oncerned \3’1th

ric.h and administers of police brutality, Tiney are noh

the ‘dernocratic nghts of the People, They will not Stect qr i\elp yo‘\f“‘:

They are°paid to keép’ you oppresaed and exploited. “You' pe

on these officials of the bourgeoig state for help. The,

ohly depend on themaelves. Orgam;ed into 801f-d0(enﬁe B
people cap begin to protect ‘their ngh!s and iftenestede Mphe B

Armed Dolcnse Group can help yoy ofgamz:: sélf&iefomse gxf'&

~ I, <% JOIN NOW ! COME TO:

LT A a9l22 So, .Comptan’ Av&nue .
: o Los Angeles, California 90002
s Phone 569~ 2‘-42 oo

: .

K

., P UB Lo MEETINGS on alté maze aFridays' 9
NEXT'MEETINGS: July 1, July 15, -July-29; Auka

Free dample magazmes. Workeérs! {ntemanonal BN}K gtore £ea§urmg -
R}:,VOLUTIONARY LITERATURE FROM AQIOUND '
‘THE WORLD - - COME RIMEEEE

ISSUED BY THE PECPLE'S ARMED DEFENSE GROUF AND THE

.+ LOS ANGELES BRANCH OF THE ?or\%%g{g'x >;A53;% % <
- THE: UNITED STATES OF AMERICA, T-LENIN
* = N P IANEE -'-v g ® e "

)

vt 5
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Hagris ExHisit No. 16

SUPPORT AND JOIN

PEOPLE’S ARMED
DEFENSE GROUPS

Oppose the Reactionary Violence
OF THE RULING CLASS

With the Revolutionary Violence
| OF THE PEOPLE!

For Futther Information: Call 569-2542
or Write:  People’s Amed Defense Groups
in core of: Workers' Intemetionsl Book Store:
9122 So. Compton Ave.
Los Angeles, Califomia, 90002
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Harris ExuiBir No. 18
{L.os Angeles Times, October 26, 1966}

PROTEST ON THE OUTSIDE«-Members of the Sons of Watts carry
anti-Communist sngns as they plcket Workers‘ International oqkstore.

L- ‘I T'MES Sl 00T 2 6



1146 SUBVERSIVE INFLUENCES IN RIOTS, LOOTING, AND BURNING

Harris ExHisiT No. 18—Continued

COMMUNIST STORE PICKETED

‘Sons of Watts Protest Red
 Plan for Arming of Negroes

More than 50 Sons of Wgtts. man,
of them "veterans® of last year's il
oting, picketed 'a Communist book .
store in Watts 'I‘uesday with: st ns
reading "Get Out" a
to protest’ literature ur,
to arm themsel*ves aga st the "ryl-
ing class.” ' .

Operators of the Workers‘ Inten-
natinnal Bookstore at 92nd St. and

Compton Ave, responded by accug- °

ing the former gang members’ of be- .

ing "paid police agents".and "run-

ning dogs of police.”

Bi;;x Indw?ll, a%vnser to the Sons’
of tts and cha anoflasfﬂ U=
ust's Watts summer restival, £a
e protest was Jaunc cause
*the majority of the people in this
community are very much dissatis-
fied with the existence of | is kind
of peop e -
Pro-Chinese theraturo S
The bookstore. an outlet: for pro- .

Chinese Communist publications of ., Watts 0 being pal by'th

the sgo-c Communist . Party -
US.A.. (Marxist-Leninist), disp lays,
posters advocating 'Peoples A
Defense Groups .| ..

Tidwell sald the party 18 sman
but that géme- of ity followers. have
passed out *Defense’ mups‘ ltera-".
t‘\ér%uwhlle claim!ng 10.be Sons of

a .

“They're Qleaﬂi‘a advocatl%?rma\ ; ﬁ&% e

and violence,"
tomething !kwe're Wery muc

"8 ‘iﬂ ow" ‘
ing Negroes

‘againgt. . He said the Communlst or-
ganikaﬁon is "a’ white. undertaking
&0 irying to take ad6MMge Qf des-
pair 1n our eR,1

‘Inside . the™ bookstore——at what
spmeone. termed "Anti-Revlsmnist
Intersection” —- a’ Caucasian. who
 Jdentified himself only as M. Egan,
rbsted 8. hasmy printed sign reads

§I., A; Cops qu Sons of Watts "

Sign Torn Dowir_ .

While two uniformed policemeti

stood nearby, “thé plcke rs, tore

- down the sign and marked the book

stgla"e front Wwith black spray. paint,

hey weré persuaded by the offi-

cers o quit pounding their Tists’ on
the store. , ' <.

Egan, and a Neg who identified

. himself-as Jay Thomas, “held;’ * their

own' press conference beneath por

. traits of Marx, Lenin; Mso Tse-tung

and Engels t0. accuge the §ons of

e police’ to

arass SRR 8

mlln olass lsg uite scared,

Sald gan \t first it ;dn’t take

ug
- gerio Now
gre hivjng.?;

ey see‘ the succeas
po th yre?enoe ot
’P“telatgbl{x‘s"a vl:fé- and ]ﬁ) % 8
egro e to Mayor. Sa.
&" ’Yogfy, 4t the, sceneyas evi-
g of "ruling. class" instiga{lon of
- the picketing.” -
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Harris Exaisit No. 19
{Los Angeles Herald Examiner, October 26, 1966}

A RETORT ON THE INSIDE~Two who [dentified a rep!
themselves os M, Encn, leﬂ. cnd Jny Thomas give . Red heroes, m( Engﬂs Moo Tsl tuﬂg

picht Onwullcnporholrsof
Lenin,
Tuste thotrs
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Harris Exuisir No. 19—Continued

Figunts 3ign
The store and sadjolning

| WaﬂsRed reading room bear 8 84n
Bookstore

! “Oppose reactionary vio
Defiant

| lence with revolutionary vio-
{lence. Communist Party
i (Marxist-Leninist) U.8.A., Los

The People’s. Bookstore at
9122 8. Compton Ave., Com-
munist literature outlet in

Angeles Branch.”
Wwatts. remained open today

“To close them may be
in violation oftheir right

after being picketed by more

than 35 demonstrators who

to freedom of speech,” Tid-
well told reporters, “but we ;
want them out ?’f our com-
sald they hoped to drive |
‘out of business. :
Members of the Sons of

‘mie viojence,” “Commies Get
Out” and “Communsim is a
threat to Watts.”

munity anyway. :

Tidwell sald the petition;

will be presentéd to municl

pal authorities empowered!
“to do something about 1t.”

M. Egan, who'ul%ml'lkei
was a spokesman for .

Watts organizations circulat- ol

e7 petitions yesterday assert-

ing the tirm's operation was

.2 violation of a new State

antiriot law.

“We hope to obtain a

public expression that will
force officials to close W,
said Billy Tidwell, 8
spokesman for the Sons of
Watts.

front.

er's International Book
Store, posted a sign during
tion, reading: “L.A. Cops
Use Sons of Watts.”

Two uniformed police offl-
cers stood nearby as the
demonstrators tore down
Egan’s sign and sprayed
balck paint over the . store

However, officers pimuad-

Pickets wore sandwich ed the demonstrators to stop
__poard placards with such slo- pounding on the door of the.
_“gans as “We don't need Com- establishment. .
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Mr. Smrrh, In addition to the issues which you have discussed, has
the Communist Party U.S.A. (M-L) been active on the question of
Vietnam{

_Mr. Harris. During the last several years, Communist organiza-
tions have attempted to tie together America’s involvement in Viet-
nam and the llalroblems faced by Negroes living in urban areas. Laski’s
CPUSA-ML has been no exception,

Through a news bulletin issued on January 10, 1966, the CPUSA-
ML announced a rally at Los Angels City College for January 14,
1966. The announced theme of the rally was: “The Need for the Im-
mediate Withdrawal of U.S. Troops from Vietnam”; “The Need for
the End of Imperialist Wars of Aggression”; “Why U.S. Imperialism
Will Be Defeated”; and “the Attack by the Los Angeles Police De-
partment Against the Communist Party U.S.A. QM— ) for Its Stand
Against the U.S. Imperialist Wars of Aggression.’

In addition to the leaflet announcing this rally, I have an issue of
the Los Angeles Times of January 15, 1966, which contains not only

ictures of Laski speaking at the rally, but a photo showing him and

is people being routed by the students who tore up a red flag which
Laski’s group was carrying.

Mr. Smrta. Mr, Chairman, I ask that these documents be accepted
and marked as “Harris Exhibits Nos. 20 and 21.”

The CaarrMAN., It is so ordered.

(Documents marked “Harris Exhibits Nos. 20 and 21,” respec-
tively,and retained in committee files.)

Mr. Tuck. Mr. Chairman, the House is now in session. I suggest
that we recess until tomorrow morning.

Mr. Smrta. We have only two more questions.

Detective Harris, does the Communist Party U.S.A. (M-L) tie
police brutality also into the issue of Vietnam ¢

Mr, Harris. Well, in December 1965, the CPUSA-ML issued a
leaflet headed “COMMUNISTS ATTACKED BY L.A. POLICE
AT L.A. CITY COLLEGE!”

"I'he theme of the leaflet attemxts to charge the police with unpro-
voked attacks against the CPUSA-ML because of its demands for an
immediate and complete withdrawal of all U.S. troops in Vietnam.

Mr. Smrra. Mr. Chairman, I ask that this document be accepted
and marked as “Harris Exhibit No, 22.”

The CHARMAN. It is so ordered. .

(Document marked “Harris Exhibit No. 22” and retained in com-
mittee files.)

Mr. Syara. Please continue.

Mr. Harris, They have also distributed a leaflet or leaflets announc-
ing a May Day demonstration on April 30, 1967, for the announced

urpose of Protesting against the “U.S. imperialist war of aggression
n Vietnam.” .

In an accompanying leaflet, the CPUSA-ML accuses President
Johnson of carrying out an imperialist war of aggression in Vietnam.

Mr. Syire. Mr. %hairman, ask that these documents be accepted
and marked as “Harris Exhibits Nos. 23 and 24.”

The CuarMAN. It is so ordered. .

" ]&Doct)lments marked “Harris Exhibits Nos. 23 and 24,” respectively,
ollow :
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OPPOSE THE WAR IN VIETNAM—FIGHT FOR SOCIALISM

We are told by the ruling capitalist class (Johnson Administration) that
the war in Vietnam is being fought to bring “freedom”, “democracy”, and *“jus-
tice” to the people of South Vietnam, This is an out and out lie. We have only
to look around us to see that the very persons who are talking about “freedom”
in Vietnam are the rich who are: robbing the workers in the United States,
Jailing innocent workers on “suspicion of this or that” whose police are in
proletarian (the most oppressed and exploited workers) districts such as Watts,
Bellflower, and East Los Angeles for one reagson—-to “serve and protect the rich”
and “beat and oppress the poor",

The people of Vietnam are fighting for the right to self-determination, the
right to decide their own political and economic destiny. They demand that
the United States aggressors (sent by the ruling capitalist bandits of the U.S.)
get out of their homeland and let them settle the issue for themselves. We must
support their struggle. .-

The U.S. imperialist war of aggression in Vietnam is against the interests
of the international proletariat—all workers are class brothers and comrades,
all workers have a common enemy-—imperialism. All workers must unite to
destroy this predatory beast—imperialism headed by the U.S. imperialism. We
must demand the immediate and complete withdrawal of all TS, troops and
puppet troops from Vietnam,

How can imperialist wars of aggression be ended? There is but one solution,
destroy the source of war—-imperialism. There must be a proletarian socialist
revolution—organized by the Communist Party, U.S.A.,, (M L. Why serve in
the armed forces of the rich? Such as the army, navy, air force, etc. Why be
a flunkey for the ruling class of the U.S. to oppress other people? Why die for
your oppressors and exploiters? Why not fight them? Train in the use of arms
and revolutionary politics so that your encmy—the ruling class—can be succes-
fully defeated, We have such a program-——THE PEOPLES ARMED DEFENSE
GROUPS—(Members of the PEOPLES ARMED DEFENSE GROUPS are not
drafted, because their views constitute a political danger to the ruling class.)
THE PEOPLES ARMED DEFENSE GROUPS ARE THE ARMED FORCES
OF THE POOR and are the basis for a workers army and for a National Liber-
ation Army for the Negro Nation in the South and will counter the terror of
the Klan with the revolutionary violence of the workers. Don’t fight for your
masters so that he can have more wage slaves.

President Johnson an imperialist, carries out the policies of his class—the
capitalist—to exploit and oppress workers. They use racism as a cover for their
policies of colonilizing [sic] the Negro Nation in the South (the “Black Belt”)
and Puerto Rico and their semi-colonies-—Mexico, the Phillipines (sic], South
Korea, South Vietnam, ete. The rich have their flunkeys who support their policy
of oppression and exploitation, such as Dymally, Greene, Leon Ralph, Gus Hawk-
ins, Adam Clayton Powell, and their lackeys who use the disguise of being
“revolutionaries” and against “the Power Structure” such as the revisionist
Dorothy Healy [sic] (who calls herself a communist) and persons such as Stokely
Carmichael and Ron Kerenga [sic]. These flunkeys and Toms apologize and
cover for the police brutality and exploitation of workers, They too must be
opposed, exposed, and destroyed along with their masters!

As Comrade Michael Laski, our Party’s General Secretary, said, “the lackeys
of the ruling class of the government's agencies are against the interest of the
workers and are there only to buy the militant youth and push the reactionary
racist line of U.S. imperialism. All class conclous [sic] workers must be opposed
to the imperialist, their agencies and front men”.

The solution to the problems of the working class is proletarian soclalist revo-
lution, the dictatorship of the proletariat and building socialism.

Oppose the U.S. imperialist war of aggression in Vietnam, join with your ref¥o-
lutionary working class comrades and brothers in all countries to defeat U.S.
imperialism and modern revisionists and local Tom’s.

MAY DAY DEMONSTRATION: Sunday, April 30, 1967, 1:30 pm at Will
Rogers Park, 102-103rd Street, Central Ave., Los Angeles, Cal.

88-088 O—88—pt. 3——8
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SPRAKERS: M. I. LASKI, General Secretary, Communist Party, USA, (M-L)
B. W. SIMMONS, Chairman, Central Committece, OP USA (M-L)
PUBLIC MEETING : 8:00 pm, April 7, 1967, Peoples Voice Book Store, 9122 8.

Compton Ave I.A., Cal, Tel: 569-2542. SPEAKER: E. W. SIMMONS, L.A.

Branch Secretary. “The role of our Party in the coming revolution”.

Mr. Smrri. Detective Harris, does that conclude your testimony
with respect to the Communist Party U.S.A. (M—L{?

Mr. Harris. Yes, sir,

I just want to note one other thing, that on Sunday, May 21, 1967,
Laski was arrested for operating a loudspeaker on 2 Sunday when he
staged an anti-Vietnam rally at MacArthur Park.

The CaatrMan. May I say that the House is in session, as was sug-
gested by Governor Tuck.

We will be adjourning in a second until tomorrow morning.

In the meantime, I want to say that we greatly appreciate your ap-
pearance before the committee. We all understand it is a most im-
portant task, and it is a real job to pass the message that you have to
give us and that your mayor has to give us on to the people. We are
doing the best we can under very trying circumstances.

You have made a great contribution and you are a credit to the po-
lice department of Los Angeles.

I understand you are attached to the district attorney’s office.

Mr., Harris. Yes, sir.

The CHAIRMAN. Pay my compliments to all the good law enforce-
ment officers in the district attorney’s office.

Mr. Harris. Thank you, sir.

The CirairMaN. Now we will stand in recess until tomorrow morn-
ing at 10 o’clock when we will resume the taking of Mr. Harris’ testi-
mony.

{Whereupon, at 12 noon, Tuesday, November 28, 1967, the subcom-
mié.;e;; recessed, to reconvene at 10 a.m., Wednesday, November 29,
1967,

(Harris Exhibit No. 4, introduced on p. 1133, follows:)
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HaArris ExHisiv No. 4
Ootoder 7, 1965

ACTIVITY: Press Conference of MICHAEL LASKI, membder of
the COMMUNIST PANTY, U.S.A., Marxist-leninist.
Introduotion by ARNOLD HOPPRAN.

LOCATIUNS WORKERS' ORGANIZATION OOMMITiEE, CAit WASHER'S
UNION, 1313 B. Pirestone, L.A.

DATE & TIME: Ootober 7, 19653 12100 Noon to 1115 P.M..

The main reason for this press conference is to olarify a
number of soint. which have bdeen raised by COUNOIIMAN
GIBSON, and other points whioh are sure to coms up in the
immediote future. I'm here, first of ali, 2 the capacity

of being a representative of the coNnUlIs* PARTY of the
UeS.Aey Marxisteleninist, There, undoudtedly, will be some
aconfusion in the press, and in the pudliec‘e n:[nd a8 0 pre-
ciscly what organisation this may or may not bve, ZThis
organisation, 1:’3.“:. is the representative of the
working class of ® country today. It is that Party whioch
carries forward the best tradition of the American working
olass and its historical struggle, You have aome statements
here which should have besn reproduced in the FEOPIE'S VOICR
which I can clarify thie history for your purpose.

The essential points that I want to cover is the nature

of the struggle in this coun:ry, to go precisely %0 the main
point of interest that is, and that is the uprieing in WAITS
and the question of our preoise role, prior to it and during
1t and the role of GOMMUNISTS or "leftiste® during that
marticular period, since this is undoudtedly what you're most
interested in.

PFirst of all, I would like to begin by saying that the history
of the o le in thie country has been vg:imt‘o oomplex to
anyone who has folliowed the CUMMUNINT MO T and 1its
developments, Histori o the movement since 1956 has had
a number of very great setbacks, the membership of the Party
as such has been reduced tremendously during this period.

The vitality and the 1life of the Party has become a questiam
of grave conceran to all COMMUNISLIS in this ecuntry and inter-

nationally,

Now, the CUMMUNIST PAKRTY has been reconetituted and reformed
as a direot ou wth of the regent events since 19‘! in

this country, with the intensifiocation of the olass struggle
and the davoio nt of further contradictions within the
OUMUNIST PARTY, It became very evident that the present
historical situation have changed in the favoradble devdopments
of the stronger revolutionary pariy in this country and as a
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result of that a number of forces began to fold us with the
intention of carrying forward the dbest traditions of the
COMMUNIST PARTY,

Now, there has bdeen in e xistence, the PRUVISIUNAL ORGANIZING
' COMMITTEE 70 RECONSTITUTE A MARXIST~LENINIST PARTY, Prior

) to the reconstitution of the Party, I was a National Conuittee
! member of this organisation. This organization was founded

4 in 1958 of COMMUNIS? PARTY meabders, members of the National

‘ Comnittee, N.Y. State apparatus of the Party and nationmally,
& number of other individuals, 7ZThis partiocular organisation
did not receive much play at the time. But this movement
carried forward the traditions of the Party from 1958 to the
present time, Septeader of this year.

Now, in the course of the period from 1958 to 1965, there
have been & numder of saaller groups deing 1nvo:l.n& and
developed, You're probably femiliar with the FRUGREUSIVE

LABOR MOVEMEN?, later the PROGRESSIVE LABUR rARTY, which was

an outgrowth oi the struggle in part, within the t':ommsz
PARTY of the U.S., but escentially did not represent s
differermhy trend within the Party., The only difference between
the PLP and the Party itself ie the enphasis upon »struggle
within the PLP. The party d4id not of couwrse emphasize atruggle,
theoretical struggle. The PLP merely represents a group of
Communiste that feel they must make a move - active show of
themselves, COMMUNISTS in quotes, that is. Theoretieally

: m pﬁ.igli’uny. they essentially are saying that that is

i (-] .

Now, the struggle progressed very rapidly in thie country.
You sre familiar with the Harlem uprieing. ZThe Harlem riots.
This, in iteelf was a forerunner to what oococurred in the
WATTS situation. %Zhe Harlem uprising, the Harlem disturb-
ance, We were present in that situation and at that particu~
lar time due to the misleadership éf a numder of individuals
in the PROVIYIONAL ORGANIZING COMMITZEE. Our resence was
covered to the pr ess entirely. No mention was made of it end
the zembders of our organication at that time, the P00, were
withdrawn from the WATTS situation, with, excuse me, fro- the
HARLEM situation,

Witk regard to what developed here in WATTS, maubers of the
PRUVISIUNAL ORGANIZING COMMITTEE, who had zn‘tio\uh‘ view of
the struggle as remaining hidden from the sruggle itself,

in other worus, removing themaselves from the view of the

press and authorities for fear of the distortion of the press
and the authorities, in existed as & result of the uprising
in WATTS that we be wi awn from the situation and no publie
statemonte bde made. As an outgrowth of thie partiocular
opportunictio dbend or approacsh t0 the question, this caused
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a severe dislocation within the PRUVIGIGNAL ORGANIZING
COMMITTI'E And to realise the forces, so that within a
short period of time, less than & month, the Marxiete
Leninist elesents wifhin the PROVISIONAL URGANIZING comir-
TER , other revolutionary elements in the nation met in
LeAe at a seoret meeting on Septemder 4th and 5th to recon-
stitute and reestabliish the COMMUNIST PARTY and break with
all revisionist trends representing the ideology of the
Khruschvite group and Kosygins and the Breshneves and all
other representatives of opportunism in this country.
Enough with the history, now let's get dowvn to bdrass woks,

Pirues of all, the origins of the uprising in WATTS. One
of the basioc reasons for this disturbance., We are to survey
the press, and survey public statements. We have come u
with a variety of recasons., The reasons vere given that it
wan the highway patrol that causedthe diffioulty, that they
preoipitated the situation, Othors were gi the opinion
that it was not the Highway Patrol but the LAPD that pre-
oipitated the situation. And then those who want to look
at the situation profoundly, hold up the supposition that
it was really preventing conditions that came to a boiling
point and that we must seek €0 uproot and unocover these
conditions and eliminate them.

Well, there is a little bit of truth in each ose of these
statements, but the essential and basio faoctor has been over-
looked, and on bnnﬂ touched on by the press, I think the
SAN PRANGISOO CHRONICLE ie the best example of attempting to
deal with the gquestion. 7They essentially described the
uprising as a olass question, and this is the eseential truth
that has been nissed and has not bdeen rsported accureately

in the press, Uprieing in the WATTS eituation was not in
14selif and cannot dbe relegatea as a Negro question. It ie
sssentialiy and 'Muocll.z a claes question with Negroes
holding that seotion of the olass partioipating in the die-
turbance in the WATTS area. JNow to make the point quite
olear, no more poverty put forwvard by the reactionary JOHNSON
Am{nmtion can resolve the queotion, of the WATIS uprising
or prevent cimilar uprisings of this sors froa ocourring,
because to prevent them from ocourring youlave to go to the
basio scuree of difficulty and that is the capitalistio sys-
tem in this country. You cannot eliminate poverty in this
country under the present system. That has been proven as

a faet and there will be no administration that can achieve
that end. The BOUVER Administration and its famous statements
were "We will eliminate poverty with, what wad 1t, two
chiockens in each pot and a car in every garage. And in less
than two years later, a dutnnﬂ struggie to eliminate
poverty, we had the greatest depression this country has seen,
had ever seen up to that time.
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Hietoriocally, we are in the same general period of develop~
ment, the intensification of our orieis, at this partiocular
itimes And thie is the essentianl reason that you can have a
YATTS develop. Why can you have a WATTS in the midet of
Ameriocan prosperi i the midet of ‘merican doom, you oan
have a WATTS eituation because there are dasio contradictions
that exist in the societ and whioh the administration is
trying to cover over bdus cannot effectively bde covered over,

One thing that we found very interesting that happened in
WATTS and the way ia whieh the press and the gavernment dealt
with the question of WATTS., They did not quite know what to
40 with the aituation, They were a little bit embarrassed
at being caught with their pants down, 4if I may make such a
reference. his ie precisely what oocurred,

The main excuses put forward were, well, the Negro leadership
failed to fulfill sheir funotion of lca&onhip and were
sourring around to find out just what went wrong with the
choiee of Negro leadership, That perhaps they s eleoted the
wrong men, were the immediate implications of this partioular
situation. Anyhow, we find that the & resolved itself on
the point of, well, let's, uh, since the situation is suoh en
embarraseing one, what can we do with it, Weli, I know
exactly what was done with it and you do, too, iho whole
auestion was distorted as a race queation and duils into a
race question. Built the entire ai tuation into White against
Black and this essentialiy was a complete distortion basic
politios and the basic real situation that existed in the
WATTS area. This wae not Whiteagainet Black, This was not
a racial situation. It was converted and turned into a
racial situation by the ruling class and by the press of thie
country. It was reported in that dight and esseantial eva~
luation of the questions of the relationships indicate only
one thing, this was s struggie for equal rights, a struggle
for equality, a atruggie for the eliminations of gross in-
equalitien that existed in the WATIS distrioct and throughout

the dlack bels in L.A,

And those inequalities can be cited specifically ass Polioe
Brutality, namely the primary faotor. 8Secondary and undere
lying csuses, the question of job disorimination and wn-
employment {lu question of inferior houeing, the question of
httho' cost of food in this distrioct, For the same food
prices are 5 to 15% higher, in the prevailing large markets
and in a numbder of small markets, Thes” are ths under-

lying factors that caused the situation.

Nowy, what was the role of the Communistse, the -t-h,unt-
in &. WATTS situation? We have Yeen u’m WATTS area for ’

better than 2 years, ¥e have been vworking in the Watte



SUBVERSIVE INFLUENCES IN RIOTS, LOOTING, AND BURNING 1157

Harris Exuisit No. 4—Continued

Press Oonf,, Miohaol Laski, 10/7/65 (Page 5)

distriot as our primary area of conceantration, And this

was seleoted prior to our entrance into the L.A. area as our
target area. We concentrated on agtivity and our agitation
in that area, I think CUUNOCIIMAN GIBSUN had a rather fair
display of some of our gmpnsmdu effort. And ve asoisted

in the formation of such organizations as FREBDOM FOR THE
tBUPIR, and at that time we were operat through the
PROVIsfuuAb UHGANIZING CUMMITIER that would carry om our work,

Weoarried out agitation against ths Police Departasnt and
against the police offioials as representatives of the ruling
olass of thies oo\mtrx.\'o went beyond that in dealing with
the question of job dieoriminution and a number of other
particular points. Our main efforts were essentislly agi-
tational in order to build up our ranks in our gategory in
order to be in a powition to take a decisive leadership to
the situation called for. We recognised the potential of the
WATTS area at that time and the history has bore us out in our
initial observation.

Now) there were a number of inoidents prior to the WATTS
uprising which we partioipated in. Firet of all, 1 think
Counoilman GIBSON and » Supervisor HAHN, made reference
to their voyage trip into the WATIS district when they came,
I believe with SUZY WELOH to spearhead a campaign to clean
up and etraighten up the garbage paile in the WATIS distrioct
since this was apparently the source of the ocondition of
WATTS, It looks like the ineide of the garbage can, They
came into the distriot and we organized at thut time the
coordination of the YRiEEDUM PUR THs PEUPLE and had a recep-
tion for them and as the net results of our reception commite
tes, they found it expudient to leave the distriot before
they were adle to do it and they made statements at the WILL
ROGKER3 PARK. Now, thiw is esuentially true., e 4id sgitate
and prevent thes I‘ron naklne their statements, aince the
majority of the people, at thut time, were opposed to what
they were saying, to what they were bringing forwvard and they
had to leave the area before they had expected,

More recently, the organiration of the CAR- WASHERS URIOR
against synptomatic with the developing sttuation. That the
CAR WAUHERY UNIUN, from its inception, was knowa to bde
CUHMUNIST led with Marxist-leniniete in the leadership of the
union. It received a large play from the press bt (]
could not prevent the development of a oity-wide car wash
strike in January of this year, 7%That in iteelf, \ras an
indication of vhat woe to be developed and what was coming,
Not the fact, we COMMUNINTE were present, but the faot thas
the people were willing to listen to us. The people were
willing to follow us. This is the deocisive point, The people
have become fed up. The people huave had enough. Tho{ have
reached the poi.t where they no longer will take the "revolu-
tionary phrases" of President JUNNSON that ocharacterizes hime
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self as a revolutionary. JYor the pseudo revolutionary 8hraan
of the OP, for the so=0alled militanocy of OORE, the NAACP.

All of these groups have beoome bankrupt in the syes of the
people., And these conditions were what allowed the develop-
ment of a potential revolutio situation in WATTS. Not
the question of poverty alone, Lot me make this very clear,
poverty is an essbntial ingredieént dut it is not a decisive
factor. Poverty has deen present in the country since its
development and inception. loverty has been in the world
since there hae been a mankind in the recorded history. But
CUMMUNISM as a v.{ of means and struggle has not been present
during all those lean months, The point that is the decisive
faotoyr at this time is the presence and development of the
COMMUNIGT MOVEMENR?T 4n this country.

And, now let me count essentially to the exact degree of our
participation in the uprieing itself, You notice we 0all it
an uprising, not s riot, This situation that ooourred here
in August was not a riot, in the sense of a riot as being a
loocal disorder, confined to a partiocular area and a short
disturbance. ’I‘hu was a oity-wide diestuwdanee of a prolonged
nature and it entailed more than just a spontaneous reaction.
what ocame forward in the uprie was the satisfaotion that
only with prevailing conditions in fie YWATIS area or the

City of lLos Angelesz, or the Police Chief Parker or Mayor
!ox-g but in association with the international struggle

in {o countz. This country is, participated in, as an
oppressor of the people, The roahmtion of the struggle in
WATTS wae tied to the Vietnamese question. This question is
reported, and reported adequately. The faot that the people
viewed their situation as tied to the struggles of other
peoples internationally. The peoples of the Congo, Dominiocan
Repudlic md in Vietnam., And that this was an initial phase
of developing consciousness on the part of the masses in thie
partiotlar distriot.

This, we like to think reflects some degree of our agitational
work in these dietricts, since we have not only concentrated
in WATTS but in the ViRNUN CENTHAL distriot and in EAST 1OS
ANGBLES., And the essential aspeot of our agitation hae been
to bring to the people's attention the inter-relationship to
these other struggles. This, we feel, came forward as an
outgrowth of the WATTL upris s and we can point to this as
ethios of our effectiveness of our agitation, the faot that
the people huve responded to this particular point. Now, spe-
oifiocally, did he go out onto the stresets and urge people to
destroy property, No, we CUMMUNISTS under these circumstances
did not go out into the streets and urge the destruotion of
property. The destruotion of property was the spontaneous
outgrowth of the struggle.
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We, a® COMMUNISTS, Aif we were to l:ad a revolutionary move-
ment decisively we would find more efficient and better waye
to go about the question. But we atill refer to the WAITS
uprieing as a heroio struggle and we recognise it as that,
But, we do pay attention to the errors that the people cormit-
ted in the struggle. Piret of sll, in the lack of politicale
ization of the etruggle, drawing up specific demands, circu-
lating those demands as part of the protest, and ocalliing for
speoifio aoction. These points we dring up and we raise these
points whioh should be taken ne lessons. Also the necessity
for politioal organigation not nece:sarily CUNMUNI.T, but
politioal organigation of the people., Organisation of the
people that ocan d ireot and turn more effioient direotion to
sinilar outbursts in the future,

We want to see the. e outbursts transformed from mere explo-
sions into directed anéd channeled struggles, Struggles that
oan politicalize and expose the relationship of monopoly
oapitaliste to the city government, to the state government,
to the national government and internntional. I could point
out, iust in pas:ing, the role of CUR:, the NAACP, the
Socialist Workers Party -« Trotes.yite, The OPUSA revisioniste
was amarginal role, if eny. They were not even adle to
partiocipate in the situation. In fact, the decisive factor
was their inability to deal with the situation.

DORUTHY HEALRY and the leadership of the COMMUNIST PARTY in
this ocoun:ry were just as much schooked as PRESILENT JOHNSON
over the outbduret the WATTS area. And along with the
leading elements of the oity government here, infaot, I

thank DOROTHY HBALEY felt a little bdit so for Police

Chief PARKER and Mayor YURTY than they did for themeelves, by
this unfortunate ocourrence. The fact that CURE was proven
to be no real faotor in the community, I think, was demonstra-
ted here too. And the NAACP and SNCC the same way.

There are thres things that reaily grew out of thie uprising.
Pirast of all, the rejeotion of non-violence as a means and a
method of struggle. This was resoundedly rogootod by the
masses of the people, and their acceptance andwiliingness to
employ violent methods to fulfill their interesta, %o oppose
the violence of the police. 3eoondly, the rejection of
integration, as oxpre:sed dy thuse other organizations were
also an essential point to be drawn from this situation and
thirdly, the opnnarejection of the "quisling” leadership and
the helping hands from the Mills, the Dymallys, the Diok
Gngor{.'- and the Martin Iuther Kings, This I think and the
party believes is an essential faotor involved, The politi-
ocal conoentration, There are a numder of areas I haven't
touched on that I'm sure the question and ansvwers will
dring out.
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QUESTIONS AR ANJWIRSL

yueations

Answer:

Questions

Answers
Questions
Answer:
Question:

Answers

Questions

Answers

Questions

Answver:

What do you think ie specifically dbehind GIBSON's
charges? -

GIBLUN's charges are essentia.ly true in regards
to his statements about gitation prior to the
uprising itself, The faot that GIBSUN doesn't
take cognizance himself is the extent of our
partioipation in the uprieing. We would, and
I} tont.&ou quite frankly. We would desire very
much to e the deoisive role, but organisas~
tionally we were not in the position to take the
decieive rols., If we were in a poeition to take
the decisive role in the uprising it wouldn't
have gone the way it did, I'll tell you that
right now,

GIB3UN said that you were involved in direoting
the day after the riots broke out, Righs$?

That 4s true. This is what he said.
But you are in effect eaying that you were....
Ye were not there prior to the riot,

Correot, then what you're saying in effeot ie
that GIBSON did not give you full oredites..

Yes. But the essential point that I want to
olarify is and you must understand what I mean

by direotion. We offered political and ideolo-
gical direotion. We did not offer specific direc-
tion in the thro of molotov cocktaile, Of
ocourse, as COMMUNISTS, we say we do not rejeos

the use of violence to support the interest of

the people. The question is, in what direotion?
We view the uprising in WATTS as a heroic st le.
But there are certain things to de learned dy it,

What specific role did you play?
Well, I would say we contributed in large part
to the ideology or <he presence of ideclogy or

politiocalization that was present. And, as you
know, was not present to a great degree.

Now what was the mechanios of the outdreak?
""11‘,“ you *Be 9o i o i Ha W oS5 1250 0B ur

Fo8ci0Bt Y8382 0K the street. In fact, there
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are still remnants of our posters on the streest
now even if the buildings are destroyed, The F0C
posters. In addition, we carried out intensive
agitational campaigns with FRKING REVIEWS, with
Communist leaflets, and publications in the
JORDAN DOWNS PROJES®S, Esbasey derdens, the
Imperial Gourts and in the VXRNGE-OENTHAL district,
and the RBAST 105 ANGELES areas, of the projects.
The city-run projects. VWe agitated there, we
helped and assisted in the formation of organisa-
tions of FREEDUM WUR ZHE PEOPILE and we earried
out demonstrations and street meetings t
the police and police represeatatives. Mie
went on for adout & year and s half, And, you
look over the news itens of the last year and a
half you will find some references to this.

Qestions " Was this agitation merely through your literature?

Anewer And thro our direot contact and through the
orgenisation of groups of peoplse.

Question: No phyeiocal action?

Answer: Wo.

Question: One point is not clear to me, MIKE, Several
interests have t01d me that perhaps 1% of the
affected community was involved in the rioting.
Do you agree with thie?

Ahsver: I would say that this is basically an incorrect
statement, It was a wide, broad seftion of the
Negro coamunity involved. There is no question
about this., Mere analysis of ths arrested indi-
viduale would reflect this as representing a broad
seotion of the entire community. And I'a sure
that there does seem to be & number of people
involved, Ranging anywhere from % to 25 to 30
thousand people involved at any time during the
entire uprising,

I'a first of all, that the 1% £ 8 Vere
fnoorrest. And without a doudt ’t‘n.ifjoxmy of
the oommunity bo:.n, either phyoiul or sympathetie
supporters. There's no question about it

Questions Can I take 18 from what you said earlier that you
feol that from sacking part of the city forms a
€00d basis from which to predicate the demands
that you meke on the so~ocallsd pover structure.
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Ansvers

Questions

Ansver:

Juestions

Juestions
Anevers

Question:

Anevers

Questions

Ansver:

I1'11 preface it by saying this. The poteantial
in that situation is the potential that we want
to see realised in political directions and
directions of that s ¢ 390 that we are in
position to fight against the rise of fascism in
this country., And in the position to oppoae
police drutality. And in position to oppose the
reactionary order in this country., we find that
to be the mowt healthy expression at this time,
The best expression we could have,

Did your people have anything to do with the now
famous "dull horn® incident®

No ocomment on that question.

How many people are in this orgmisation, not in
the los Angeles area?

In your various organisations?

First of all, you oan understand, under pressures
of security, and in order to avoid widespread
prosecution that we cannot reveal precise numbers
or individuals, I cannot.

Approximate mumbers.

Approximate numbers? let's say MR. GIBION was, in
ht; estimation, not too far off one way or the
other,

You said that you favored violence for protection
against the police, How the hell can I phrase
this without putting you on ths spot.... Are you
aware of eny training going oa urbdan guerilia
warfare, do-it-yourself Noletev coocktails kits
and stuff like that?

Well, first of all, I want to get clear that we,
COFMUNISTS, speaking in this oapacity as an
official representative of the CP, Marxist-leninist,
do not call for the indiscriminate use of Molotov
cocktails or force or violence., We call for the
politicalised use of force and violence, when in
opposition for force and violence used against

the interest of the peors. I want thisa to de
quite oclear. We are opposed to acte of terrorism,
we are opposed to aots of Anarohism, We do not
support, and cannot as OCommunists, support indivi-
duala, Thie is not our end, nor is it our aim,

We seek, first of all, to carry out this s le
peacefulily. Ws have always sought to ocarry [ ]
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Questions

Answers

Questions

Ansver:

struggle out pe acefully. +e would love to
carry out this struggle in this country thro
demooratio means. ve cannot because history has
proven it, It is impossidble to ocarry out this
struggle for Communisa under demooracy. You cam
only carry this struggle so far, through parli-
mentary means. And deyond that point, the ruling
olass shows itself for what it is and we must
simply be prepared to defend the interests of the
people, That is to say, we must begin to prepare
and make our owa army. Owr own political army.
And, if necessary, ara that army, to proteet the
interests of the people. How, thie ﬁ seea &
little blunt to you and it may seem e perhaps
I am avoiding the question, but I'm not. I'm
point out the esaential factor, that political
survi of the oppressed people or oppressed
peoples, or working clase depend upon its abie.
11ty to defend itself and not on its ulg:g on
the police., We cannot as Comamaists de thul,
preach or pledge our alliiance %0 the police de~
partment because this is a complete slap in the
face of all the things that we stand for and
represont. We represent the interests of the
working people and their interests as opposed to
the state power of the rich of this country, Of
the ruling class,of the bourgeois. And for us to
say place reiiance upon law and order and police

that represent this class would be lypo-
orisy on our nrt./ HRALEY would say this,
we don't. :

Then, you would regard the campaign you have been
vaging in WATTS the last two years as successful?

Initially, yes. It has achieved its odjective.

It has provided us with mase bdase for organising
into general mass organizations and into organi-
sations which are capable of sarrying on & variety
of operations.

Have you of these unite in training for ®hie
‘wu shat‘gn say you must prepare at various
')

I'1) answer it with two or three sentenses and
that s ‘1': have yruog;l.r .W:n:n the formatim
and development of self defense ts and squadse
These units and these squads oan, in the ngum
provide the bdasis for liberation armies.
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@Questions

Anewvers

Questiond

Answers

Questions

To go along vd th this, MIKE, would these be a
parallel to the DEAOUNS FOR DEP:-NSB?

It would be a parallel for the DLACUNS FUR DEPENSE
in the following way. The willingness for people
to rely on defending their own interests. As

as anything elee, that's where it ends. 7The \CONS
POR DEFENSE have shown that they cannot !\;t up a
sustained struggle. They oaunot givenpolitiocal
direotion, that they have deen hugged to death by
CORBs Those elements that have persisted in
struggling ailitantly have been arrested and have
been able to be bought off and capitulated are
allewed to operate and are "fettered® around oa
tours of the nation %‘OORB and SNOCC by the CPUSA
revisionists, by the Trotekyites because they are
bun{‘plqycd upe The question of self defense in
itself 4is meaninglees detached from political
reality. Detached from the revolutionary struggle.

Woll, we talked of seltf defenve, but in this
situation we talk of it as a weapon, a tool, for
political struggle. Ve say defend yourself €0 you
can oarry on the struggle.

Then they're not a olose liaison with your group?

We seek to establish relations with all non-Communist
gro .ps that seek honestly to struggle. We would

not be opposed to attempting and building relation-
ships with the DEACUNS or with a number of other
groups.

You must remember ROBEHT F. WILLIAMS. If you reocall,
ROBERT P. WILLIAMS, he first initiated in dynamic

s the question of self defense and he was
rather immediately eliminated baeically because
he iieologiocally, logically, politically was
going in an unacceptable direction of the ruling
olass of this country. Now the Deacons are
agcepted and So0lerated decauve ideology and their
politios are what we would oall tame, Now we ses
to work with such people and to show theam that
they honestly want to s truggle and to show them
the correct wu¥ to struggle and that is to go to
the source of the problem, whieh ie monopoly
capitaliem, whioh is U.3., imperialism, Any struggle
in thie country which is not an anti-imperialisa
:g::‘h' oannot de successful in reeolving any-

L ]

Have igu formed any kind of an alliance with the
MUSLINS?
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Answers All right, that's a good questioa, The MUSLIMS,
a® far as ve are concerned, the leadership of the
MUSLIMS from MR, MUHAMMAD all the way dowm,
espeoially JOHN SHABAZZ, I believe it's MR, SAABAZZ
in the L.A. area, represent s section of the m

$ty bdourgeois, whioh is concerned with ao¢

ing and soraping together whatever it omm for
its own personal gratifioations, Now, they are
duilding, they are atteapting to decome dlack
capitalists on the dbacks of militant Negro
worlers, Our main appeal is to vin the militant
Negro workers to their dasio interests which are
not being served SHABAZZ or MR, MUHAMMAD, In
other words we seak to separate most definitely
the resctionary leadership from the militant and

potentially revolutionary masses,
Questions ““liy ;on are in opposition to the MUSLIM ideologi-
oa

Answers Definitely, DBut we are not and we will not odbject
to possidle areas of joint st le that they
sinocerely wish to promote against monopoly capita}l

.o .urf and imperialiem. ¢ strength of that position
doesn't cond from ALLAR, It comes from their
anti-imperialist stance whioch they oconveniently
leave at the doorstep of the white mam's house.

Juestions Do you know whether there has been any alliance
here between the Trotskyites and the Muelims ss
there has been in Harlem?

Andwers Another good question. Let me point out again,
that you seem to be aware of these things whioh
are not gonem_ll: reported in the press, 7That the
Trotskyites, Socialist Workers Party and the
revisionist Communist iarty headed this ares by
DUKOTHY HiAlYY are 4in & olose alliance and they
operate within V=VAC and within CORE and they se«,
and they have had relations with the MUSLIMS, And
these relationn have deen completely hidden from
the pudlic and there has bLeen 10 acknowledgment
of 1%, obviously. They wouldn't desire to do i,

Questions Do you take oredit for the success of the WAZTS
riot beocause of your activities in the area?
you feel that the riot was a rosult of your
activity? Pre-asctivity?

Anaver: Pirst of all, no matter how much we would like
to say that, and no matter how auch you would
like to report it, those are not, and they cannot
be the basic facts of the uprieing, The uprising
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QUESTIONs

ANSWER$

QUESTIUES

ANGWER

in WATTS, wae, is and has heen e.sentially cpone
tansous, It was an explosion, an explosion as a
reault of the oppreusion, pressures constantly
present and developing in the capitalist systen,
When you have 30% of the population in this arsa
unemployed, when you have inferior housing, high
prices on food. what are you going to have? You're
not going to have an explosion necessarily, if
CORB, the NAACP, the revisioniat CP can ocome into
these distriots and epread their ideology and their
non~violence and their lies of integration., But
when they're not present and have thdrawva froa
the area and we're present that provides the cire
ocumstance and the oconditions for this type of
developaent, Let ma make this poing olear, It is
the question of acceptance of non-violence. If you
acoept non-violence, how can you do what's done hers.

In other worde, you are taking advantage of the
situation, After it occurs, then you are taking
oredit for your activities %hora as bdeing so-
called successful,

We're not taking advantage of anything. We didn't
oall iou, you called us in a sensé¢, We didn't ask
GIB3ON to make this statement, GlBSON made this
statement. hy don't you ask CUUNCILMAN GIB3ON why
he waited to this point to open his mouth up, e
would have been willing to state our poeition
prior to this uprising, after it, and during the
uprising. No efforts were made to glean the facts
from us at that tine., Ask MR, GIBSUN why he decided
:ﬂ.‘ot a sudden to pose his question at this late

L]

All right, why do you think he wai ted adl this
time? hy do you think he waited so long?

1 think that there are basically two reasons,
Bither it was desirable to compile figures at this
point or else he made a slip. A slip that was une
cal led for, as long as no one else has made these
aocusations and raised thu! or these charges. The
faot that POLIOE CHIEP PARKER knows more of this
situation than GIBSON does, the faot that MAYOR
YORTY is more aware of the situation than GIBSON
ever was, and is today and they haven't said one
word that GUVERNGR BRUWN is aware of it, Now these
are important juestions I think you should ask
these people. hy did they keep the question quiet?
Why d1d4 they hide the facts of participation of
Cosmunists in this area? It dida't suit their
political lives.



SUBVERSIVE INFLUENCES IN RIOTS, LOOTING, AND BURNING 1167

Harris ExuiBit No. 4-—-Continued

Prese Conf., Michael laski, 10/7/65 (Page 15)

QUBSTIONS

ANSYERS

QUESTIONS

ANGSWER ¢

{UESTIOR:
ANSWERS

QUESTIONS

ANSWER s

You were talking about 60 or 100 people in your
organization and you sounded as if you were
pretty accurate.

Yes, pretty acourate in termssof members that
are under our discipline that respond to what we
vwould desire to have done in an agitational
way or in a direot involvement, Now, you must
realige that this does not take a vast number of
Communiste. You had 25,000, 30,000 troops sent
into SANTO DOMINGO on pretext of something
like 15 or 25 active Comaunists in a country of
7T miliion peoPe. A hondful, Now, if you can
f£ind anyth in President JUHNSON's logio, you
gan £ind good hase for what GIBSON put forward
ore.

Mike, oan we have a little bit on {our personal
background as fa® as how you came to the actige
position you are now in and what your experiences
are and so on,

Well, that is the typ~ of question I cannot ensver
here at this point, I don't desire to answer
its I'm here for an interview and to discuss

things.
That's what we're here for, MIKE,

I'm not here as an individual, I'm here as an
offioial representative for the organization,
I'11l tell you that information after the
interview,

Could you g0 baok to what we were talking about
before about the putting together of the self-
defense squads, Does that put you in any
daifficulty with the private a.rniu laws of
California?

Well, first of all, you have to find out what the
new private laws mean. You'd havs to have a case
and I doudt that you're go to get either one,
I think that they are so0 confused themselves as
to what they mean dy it. That I don't even think
you're going to get a case, let alone aomeone to
try 1t., Nothirngs going to prevent you from
o;ly;aniuu bu‘o‘c"l oﬁ tgu kf:d of 1{".

JUESTIONs You're rot oconcerned about it.

ANSWER 3

Not in the slightest,
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QUESTIONS

ANUWER

QUESTION
ANSWER s

<UBSTION:

ANSWERS

One further question for clarification. You are
apparently dootrinally at odde with the OP repre-
sented QUS HALL, DOROTHY/HEALBY and the rest,
am others. You are apparently at odds with
the BREZHNERVY OP, Are you dootrinaliy olose to
the OHINBSE OP?

All right, let me answer that by say thie,

We, as out statemens here indiocate, it is @

u{hor conocise statemeus, ‘¢ vievw ocurselves and

our party as represent the best traditions of

the revo uuour{ ot moverent, interanatione
and nationnally within this country. W¥e are

.al
\dgout & question, aligned fraternally with all

MARXXIST-LENINIST types who are resolutely ageinst
U.8. imperialism, againet Communist revisionism
inet Trotskyiem. We find the OP of the PEOPIE1S
RKPUBLIO of OHINA and the ALBANIAN Party of Labor
and a numdber of other revolutionnry parties ine
elud OP of INDONESIA, OP of JAPAN, OP of NEW
ZEA as representing this revolustio trend.
We bdelleve and feel that we too reflect this oivil

position,
Did you omit the NURTH VIEINAMESE on purpose?

No, bdecause wve view their struggle as the most
heroio st le and we ~upport them along with
the NORTH KOREANS.

MIKE, can on the light of your existing and cone
tinuu;s I assume, vwork in the areas here, SOUTH
L0S A ims. VIA‘!T§ and 80 on, 4o you foresee more
;:two:n of violence or ogi.{anou in the near

We foresee, the PARTY foresees a growth of the
revolutionary » oe _That, what occurred in
WATT3 4in August is Tor all practiocal i . a
very poor dress rehearsal for vhat will taking
lace mationally in a very few number of years,
very short period of time, Then, what oo
here the © tl‘u merely the bde, .
oondi.uow 3 1 hi;.“go are go “.to‘i«mu1 ally
woree. re go ne WO soonomie »
and they're cou:g t0 have their politieal re
cussions, And- this period of bdoom ocan's lu‘
forever, You're as well aware of that as I am,
The international situation is not Secoming more
favorable. It is becoming more Oomples the
vory moment that we even sit heres And further
deterioration of the ocontrol of the V.3. mono
capitaliet poaition internationally ie not-go
to help 1te internal situation coupled with the
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qunsqol '
ABSWERs
"\
\
\

the control of-snothyr state, ynthor nat
QUBSTIONs \zd accoutt for them by .other natigdis that

ANUWER 3

<UESTIUNS

ANSWER 3
QUESTION:

ARSWER s

rie at le of the Negro gooplo. question
1 wuld like to deal with here. The question
of what o thc essontial character of the strugglh

-in WATTS8, Paots, we say. Bu% it aleo has a

national charmoter to it, That what we deal with
here in WATTY, the most oxyloitod and nzz:und
seotion of the mum%-- but also w members
of the Negro national min « And they oome

from a.sation of the Houth. .that nation of
tho Bouth 1s going tobe onuciug “hare roblonl

U.8¢ imperinl q.}:?vard- l.ou ue the
V etnamese situati

esent time
/Ultimately the deoisive ‘hutiogr is the. ou;o

trvgg a uoul lidaration A le of
th uﬂi“ boo?un

le of the u oould
ncnr bo successtul

thout an pverall olaes
or soo: 1liea in thi country.
Onr o eo‘t y {ghte in the LWfroe.
muoan Nat rig dot raination An
the logro aoo
wnd\t & ygu q%

n. md tor' Bocia).t .
\1013 fzu lot ne 1on e that a nation
exist withold a state. oglo oan exist vwithout
given state oxp\rnl&ong. ow -else would/ you
uoo\mhtor the pruomn ér nation- in Afrioa and
Asia that were nothing dbut colonieé direc under
Olle

ntrolled thed; -

rhc) .don't oreate nations. Natiops are present
as a revault of historiocal, ou /tu 1, and geographie

conesquende,.as I see 1%, .-

I don't mean to argue with you, dut I think you'rc
completely wrong on that,... ‘

Vell, that's your opinion.

You at the time of your found oontoron«
of y:u"r organisation vh!oh wae mﬂ‘hoﬂ in lo qu ¢ 5
Angclu on September 4th & 5th, at that time yon

od the organization, last month?

We united and unified as mxxsx-x.snnsrs throughe
m‘th:.:ownry at that tm. yon, on the basis of
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QUESTIVN

ANSWERS

QUBSTIUNS

ANSWER ¢

QUE.TIONS
ANSWER s
QUESTIONS
ANSWRR

UESTION

QUESTION

ANSWER ¢

QUESTION
ANGWERS
GUBLTIONS

ANSWER s

QUESTION:

ANSWER¢

Now, who is the president of your organisation or
ohnlnu for 4142 4

The ohairman ie W,H, SHERMAN, he lives in 4.P.
and if you wish to make contact with him, arrange-
ments ocan be made,

What's the sise of thie party nationally?

lst me say that we're 10t in a position to
partioipate the precistccecece

MIKE, I d1dn't ask you thateeces
Well, I'm not snewering your question thenseses.
Okay, thea 1'll say you won't answer,

I an answering you, but I'm not telling you
precise numbders.

I didn't ask for precise numderw, IA11 accept an
approximation, happily. seeesand I won't get it,

esseehOVW many people were there and where did
they meet,

There were delegates meeting., PFirst of all, the
Place and time of the meeting were seoret. The
taumber of delegates, weo will reveal at this time
wa® in excess of 25, And representatives of a
n\nb:r of other organizatinne from throughout the
oountry.

How many from outeide L.A.?
The najority of the faree.

Vould you say that you are well known in thie
area here?

¥Well, I would say if you wens for a walk through
:‘l‘u OXDAN DUWNS PROJECT the people would know me
L}y I

Your failure to get out actively and participate
physionlly in the riots, could that have deen for

your own personal safety?

No. We were present. 1 was on 103rd Street,
Thursday, Yridayd In the late moraning just prior
to the ransacking of 103rd Street which took place
Friday afterncon, of which you undoudtedly are
aware. I was there, and I'm still here now,
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JUBSTION: What did you do?

AN WERs what did I do? What do you want me to say? That
I had a bomb in one hand and a Molotov cooktail
in the other and heaved theam?

QUBUYTIUNs Did you? (Laughter)
GUESTIVUNs “What d4d you do? Wwhat wers you doing?

ANSWERS As I said, our role and our funotion was to atteampt
to lend political form and content to the struggle
and direotion.

(UBSTIONs How did you 4o 1%, a$ that time?

AHSWER ¢ By pointing out the essential and basioc relations
by politiocal -siuuon and by muking contaot with
unite whioh had formed spontaneously with the hope
of developing other groups, And, in that regard
we were quite successfuls There were a number o
units that were formed and individuale that were
grouped together and we're vorking with them
today carrying on and developing agitation in the
area,

GULSTIUNS  You maid you were on 103rd Street on the day of
the riots, while you were there, what were you

doing?
ANSWER ¢ As I pointed out, politiocally agitating.

ANSWER s Well, {ou seey, on 10%5rd Street of the WATTU area
we've been present for over 2 years, .6 are know
by noot‘of the cn:ll noup:. you :ould o:n :hn
sangs of younger Negro workers and unemployed.
We're known better and weldre in contact with them,
And these individuale have bdeenknown to us right
along. And they were in essential emont with
what we had been saying all along, HNow, as to
whether we told them %0 go and 4o certain thinge.
We 4idn't have 0 tell anyone to do ugxthins. And
to grant us the ability to organise and teke the
ruponotbiut{ for what oocourred in a 50 square
nile area i\u oompletely misses the whole point.
The point is that ideologioslly,we provided part
of the basis for what occurred. We did not and
are not responsidle for what ocourred, It happens
the eystem is reasponsidble for what oocowrred,

<UESTION: This is the way you expressed it earlier,
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ANSWER 3 I don't want to embarrass gertain individusls on
the SOUTRSIDE OITIZRNS DEFRNSE GROUP, Well, I
would say that they do provide potentially the
basis for mvolutionury organisatiolssee.yeo,

QUE.TIUNs How did you agi.ate politically during the riots
1t0els?

ANSWER ¢ How does one agitate under any ciroumstance,

QUESTIONs How did you?
ANSWERS Well, et me explain just briefly.

GUESTICNs What specifically did you do dur the riote?
I'm here to ask, what did you say to tiese pecpls

while the riots were going on?

ANSWER s Ve pointed out that the necessity to take lessons
fron the conorete situation. The necessity to have
tighter organisation., in organization that was
both that the authorities were aware of pudlically,
politically, a and an aspeot of the organisation
that the authorities oould not be aware of and
could not eliminate or eradicate. ¢ were push-

for the conception of the organization of the
individuals. Pungug for the conoception of firet
building a group of individusl elements that oan
defend the interecst of the people, that can put
Yor ward a political program that can represent their
interests. Thatjs what we call political agitation,

QUESTIUNS What 414 you do, stand on a street corner at 10%rd
Street and gather a group together and say, this
is vhat we should do

ANSWER Our agitation was with theeesss You see with this
kind of upris there 18 no direct coordination,
There were small units of individuals that banded
togﬂbr and they had a'nominal leader who provie-
ded direotion and expression, There were numbers
of others who just acted individually, Our main
effors were that we already knew who the potentianl
leaders vere. We were to get these elements
together and begin t0 bhanmer o at the necessity
for a regular systematic organis a8 opposed t0
very loose and indefinite or sational forms,
Many people praise the uprise in the community
beoause 1% is s0 1ill-def: 4 nobody eould
reaily put their finser on it., But, we say this
i the negative side of it, There ahould bave
been centralised organisation and politicalisation,
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GUB3TIUNS

ANSnEis

QUE. TILNs

ANSWHER 3
QUESTIUNs
ANSWERY

QUESTION:

ANSWER s

Do you believe direction appeared dur the
cou;:o of the rm? There hvz beon om::f from

YURTY, I Believe?

¥o, no. There was 2o ostensible direotion alli
the way through the period in terms of ¢

Like I mentioned earlier, you didn't have any
people on dull horns?

I 414n't answer that question,
Can we ask you now about your doctrine?

st me make just one goint and that is, first of
all, I want t0 make it perfectly clear that the
u x-lnm ocourred spontaneovsly as the resit of

e people's history. That owr funotion, @ Come
nvnistes, was to provide ‘nnttul forgy expression
and organisation, And t wo strove to do prior
the uprising and attempted to do during the upris-
inge And immediately after and at the present
tine we are engaged attempting to lend political
organisation and expreasion under the conditions
and oircumstances that prevail, One thing that I
would like to point out, and that it was the
FROVISINAL URGANIZING COMMITY:E. Elements of the
Conmittee were expelled from the Committee after
the uprising and certain elements of the Cormittes
were removed from the Committee physically beocause
of the faot that they were in a position of capie
tulating 4 the o les They refused to
partioipate an tate dur. the o le and
olaimed the upris was noth nore t e ﬁ::p
of hoodlums and took the view of it that hood
should be suppressed by the NATIONAL GUAKD. These
individuals represented the revisionist tendeno
which have been eliminated within our PROVISIONAL
ORGANIZING COMMXITTIRE,

Was this hefore or after or duru# the re-
organisation of september 4 and 5

No, this wao all prior to it., The events of
August were a stimulus to the developments of
September, In other words, this was clearly
demonstrated. To wait any longer.... You see
the question of the timing elements and the
circunstances of the reconstitution went into i<,
We could have called for the rsconstitution of the
Party in 19%9 or 60, tut we didn't beocause we
felt that there was & particular national oharac-
ter needed in the Party and a level of * and
ideologioal understanding. And that'c why we
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WUELTIONS
ANSWER 3
QUESTIONs

ANSWER 1
QUESTION:

ANSWER ¢

WUB.TIONs

ANSWERS

SUBSTIONS

ANSWERS
QUZSTION

ANSWER S

QUESTIONS

waited until this point, It was also a question
of olass struggle and its intensification, because
we Xnew the party has a class struggle.

How many did you purge?
They were very few in numbder,

Well, you're only ta about 60 or 100 defore
all ‘M- happened., 20? 307 or 5%

There were essentially 7.

Something we didn't discuss, “hat do you think

the net effect of the riot or uprising is teaching?

g ou thxnk' it W1l improve conditions of people
area

Unfortunately, the m: has attempted to do that,
dut at the present it won't succeed.
conditions which exist in the WATTS area, exioted
Before the uprising, exists today, and are not
going to be eliminated over night, if at all,

They oan't make «AT7T3 into a prise or a store~
front dugux. It's juat too hrs& %00 nl%oo
people. You're dealing with 200, or 250,

people in the immediate vicinity of YWATTS and
adjacent areas, 80 you oan't ¢ that into a show~

Io 4t gour Judgment that these conditions make
the WATIS area a fertile field for your basic
ideologiocal concepts?

Wwithout a doubt, Without a douds, there will be
a red bdelt vhere there is & bdiack belt very
ahortly.

Is that your offioial flag?(poinss to solid red
baaner oi a stand uuu}'.b‘thz wall).

Well, that belongs to the Irade Union,

To the Trade Union? That is the Caxr Vashers
Union? Is there any symbol on 1%%

No, they Jjust uee¢/Ted £ vwhioch represents the
®lood o ) workﬁc thn]':‘lnn bnn’uu-m«d %o

}ho struggle.

Are zou organising any other groups besides the
Car Washers?
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ANSWER )

CURSTIVNS
ANSWER s

QUESTION:

ANSWER ¢

QUESTIUNS

AUSWER ¢

QUESTIVNS

ARSWER ¢

As 1 pointed out, the Oar Washers are the main
trade union group. The FREEDOM POii THE PEOPIE
and then the self-defense units which are
beginning to form and expression now,

Do they have any name, the self-defense units?

They prefer to keep their publio side hidden until
they organize the other side of this committee,
Once they've organised fully and substantially

on a bdasis for sustain themselves after you
want to expose them, And then they'll make them-
selves publie 80 you can try and expose them,

Are these groups largely malle up of minority
races or a combination of voth?

They are of the exploited and oppressed section
of the working class, Mexican~Ameriocan and Negro
workers. One other ihm.. the uprieing in iteel?
vas gu‘t!.oipatod in by a number of whites, A
point whioch has been conveniently bypassed, The
faot that there were over 200 "Whites" arrested
as partioipating in the upriaug and riots has
not been covered and brought out. The fact that
a percentage of those killed, there were a number
of Mexiocan~Americans killed the National Guard
and Police. Thene Ioint- were t0 be bypassed to
enphasice the racial aspects.

What do you see as the position of the Whites who
took part in the ﬂo“nﬁ VWere they membders of
the same olase as the other rioters

They were suffering from the same oppression as
the others, What .hites do you £ind adjacent to
the Negro seotions? You find the poor Whites,

You findesee Let's look at the dietriots that are
adjaoent to the Negro districts, They're bordered
by Mexican-Americans and then by the lower seotion
of the Whites who turn to their olass position,
the ones new to our area from the South,

Thanks, you're desoridbing a repovter who is sitting
here, t00.

You see, that's the advantage, they om take the
White workers from the South, ?They can, the
ruling olass can bdribe them and lift them up,.

BSpuey 9nlytoRR 3ttt m«rg&m SeeEen

the Negro that they can get with the te yuling
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WUESTIVMNS

ANSWER 3

QUESTION:

ANBWER 3

olasses at this time. If they oan get the same
turnover 112t1n§ ug and lowering of signifiocant
seotors “hoy feel they can eliminate the problem
because they try. The basis of containment of the
working class is based on bribery at thie point,
The aristoorascy of labor, But tho% can't dring
thoee conditions to bear with the Negroes becauue
this represents a very strong source of profite,

I have one more questio:s What do you think the
net effeot on our political spectrum is of the
afforts of the organizations of the far right

today?

The net result is merely going to be generating

a far left, a vcr{ strong, & naturally deocisive far
left. Because, like in anything, when you have

one extreme the other extreme is going to take form
and growe You have development in the last 10 years
of what you oall the far right. .e don't think

the far right is a danger. e view the far middle
as & dangers

Are you saying eesentially that a heal thy SIRCH
SO0IETY mmﬁ‘- healthddr COP? ad

No, we're not saying that. We're saying that the
nnﬁou SUCIETY and the fur right are symptomatioc

of dovologunta within this society and that we
ddon't vant to see a BIRCH SOCIETY., We don't even
want to see the JOHNSON Adminietration, or a GULDe
WATER Administration. e want to @e worker's oon-
trol, but that this society is going through a
part{oular phase of its development. The degener-
ation whioh brings about the formation of a right
and a left and the danger does not stem from the
right, it etens from the present administration
and the present politics of that administration,
both Demooratio and lepudblican. This bi-partisan
monster is the real eource of the problems that
face the Negro people and face the peoples of the
rest of the worlde we are not going to be drawn
into this idea of the great boggie~man of the far
right, The far right: is only there because there
is a Democratic and iepublican Party that represents
monopoly capital, The fight against the reasoning,
ou heard all the BLCHERS absurd phrawes about
UCKRPELLER being & Communist the BIRCH SuCIELY,
And all those horridle things that BISEMHUWER
either as a foolish man is supjposed to have done.
Well, these elements in the far right are mersly
pom%m out the policies and positions of mono-
poly oapital, ZThey cannot understand them, because
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QUESTIVNS
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WUBSTIONs

ANSWER s

JUBSTIONS
ANSWER3
WUSCTIONS
ANSWER 3

GUECLIUNS
ANSWERS

<UzSTIONS
ANSWER1
~UESTIUNS
ANSWERS

they essentially and iedologically are from the
petty bourgeois. They view the attempts of muno=-
Boly capital to make arrangements with the Soviet
nion as capitulation as ee the intereests of
Coumunism. They don't view thut as making acoommo-
dations for the survival of monopoly capital and

as perversion of existing Scoialist States, because
of their own position.

M1KE, you seem to view the position of bdoth the
far left and far right as symptomatic of the dis~
integration of capitaliem.

As the intensified contradiction of, yes, essen~
tially that is.

How do you view the Soviet administration with
our own two party amon? You seem to be anti-
KRUSHCHEV and antieBREZHNEV, Do you oppose the
OP of the Soviet Union?

We look for a st le to develop within the CP
the SUVIET UNION and we in faot feel very oonfi.
dent that the Communists, the rank and file of the
CP of the SUVIET URIUU will eliminate revisionist
leacership. There willls an intense strugyle as
a manifeet result within the party.

How 0ld are you, MIK&E?

I'a 25 years old,

Where are you from?

New York City. I think that's where all the

Communists come from. I huve a Jewish dbackground
and that's also what most Conmunists are.

Can we have a spelling of your full name?

No middle initial, jJust M, IASKI. ("That sounds
strongly revolutionary", from a reporter)

How long have you been out here, MIKE?

I've bdeen out here 11 years.

Consistently?

I hove mobility, I vieit various places to find

out what's going on, but xy residence is in the
#wAT25 distriot. I live in the WATTI district
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ARSWERS
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WUESTIONS
ANSWER s

QUBLTIVR:

ANSWER S
QURUTIVI
ANSWIHR 3

and 1've reuided there for over a year. I am
regintered to vote at the sohool right over here.

How about your educatiunal background? JSpeaking
of school?

(e previous question) I'm not regictered as a
Communist, dbut an "deolines to state"., Wwe'll be
ruwmning people from this district for politicsl
office that shouid prove moat interesting.

As Conmuniste?

As Com-uniste, We may have %o regiuter them ae
Independento or Democrata, not as Communiets in
order to goet them on the dellot, But the lemo~
oratic Party would dielaim the faot that the
Demoorats we put forward are really Communiste.
We will admit that they are Co:gunists and then
ses what happens,

How about running Republicans aes Communiste?

It makes no difforence, we're just concerned with
gotting them on the bc:hot as Communistes whether
we have to aay they're Lemocrats or Repudlicans

to do it, We'll do it, I want to prove a point
with regard to the elections here, that the Commun-
iats in the WALYS Diotriot can puih a signifiocant
quantity of the votes, av you eaw with TAYLOR
runring in the district to the north of here.

Will bde nothing to what you see when we get a
Communiet ocandidate on the dallot in the near
future, brocause {ou'u going to see a tremendous
reaction, & politiocal reaction, againat the
Donoontio and Repudlican Parties.

Are you a seoond gercration Communist, MIKE?

No, I'm a firat generation Communist., I'm a first
Cozmie of the family,

The om{‘ﬂun‘ I w as curious abdout was your eduoa-
tional backgrommd.

1 withdrew from UCLA after 2 years in the school.
You're an admitted drop-ous then?
You oan cheok wy ncordxn:nd i you're reslly

interested, you will, you wili f£ind out that
T left because of political reasons and that I
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bave been banned from returning to Thaxter Hall
on the grounds of participsating anu leadi
sucoensful struggle at Thuxter Hall aghinst the
authoritiss there and the acceptance of the
Constitution they attempted to orom down the
throate of the studentn, But that's my, ¢

In othur words you could suy I've dbeen s oonois-
tent troublemaker,

QUELTIGNG  How did you et into Communism? hat attraoted
you to 1t?

ANSWiSH hnt attraoted you to the pre:xs? As a matter of
faot, nothing attrnoted me to it, I sort of fell
into it and found I wne happy after I got there,

JUBJTIUNE wWell, I nnde a definite decision, I selected
the eourse § wns going to take and I didn't fall

into it.

® 08 N o 00

WeHe SHERMAN (Page 18)
9/19/64 iesue of TUOSIN liats the above subject ae
editor of the MALLAWT, direotor of the IH3TITUTE PUR
SuCIAL THUUGHT, and a participunt 4in the wWBEST COAST
VACATIUN SCIK OF, 8/29 to 9/T.

1/28/65 1uvsue of TUCLIN Liets the ubove subject as
director of the Id. TITU.E Puit JUCIAL TH UGHT whioh
has a new nilitant publication ocalled BLACK PiAG
operating out of S.F.

UXHIBIT #1 » v/2'!-‘0/4/65 issue of the PEUPLE'S VUICE (The
ice of all the Gpprossed and Exploited!
1513 B, Pircetone Bivd., L.As, Calif, 90001,

BXHIBI?T #2 - 8/20/6% & 8/27/6% iesuesof the PEKING REVIEW,
A veekly mngazine of Chincse Hews and Viow-,
publiched in China.

NOTEs( * ) Indioates thut words or phrases were omitted
because they were not understandabdble,






SUBVERSIVE INFLUENCES IN RIOTS, LOOTING,
AND BURNING

Part 3
(Los Angeles—Watts)

WEDNESDAY, NOVEMBER 29, 1867

Unirep Stares Housk oF REPRESENTATIVES,
SURCOMMITTEE OF THE
CommrTirr oN UN-AMERICAN ACTIVITIES,
Washington,D.C,
PUBLIC TIEARINGS

The subcommittee of the Committee on Un-American Activities
met, pursuant to recess, at 10:20 a.n., in Room 311, Cannon House
Oﬂicdeui]ding, Washington, D.C.,, Hon, Edwin E, Willis (chairman)
presiding.

( Subo%mmittee members: Representatives Edwin E. Willis, of
Louisiana, chairman; William M. Tuck, of Virginia; Richard H.
Ichord, of Missouri; John M. Ashbrook, of Ohio; and Albert W.
Watson, of South Carolinaj also John C. Culver, of Towa, in absence
of Mr. Willis.)

I i?ulzfommittee members present : Representatives Willis, Tuck, and
chord.

Staff members present: Francis J. McNamara, director; Chester
D. Smith, general counsel; Alfred M. Nittle, counsel; and Donald T.
Appell, chief investigator,

he Crratrman, The subcommittee will come to order.

Mr. Harris, you have been sworn.

Proceed, Mr. Counsel.

Mr. Smrra. Mr. Chairman, when we adjourned yesterday, Detective
Harris was completing his testimony on the Communist Party T1.S.A.
sMarxist-Lenimst). He has two more documents which he desires to
discuss relating to the current. activities of that organization.

The CriarMaN, Two more what, did you say ¢

Mr. SmiTh. Two more items.

The Criairman. All right.

TESTIMONY OF JAMES O. HARRIS—Resumed

Mr. Harris. Just yesterday 1 received from my own office in Los
Angeles two copies of o document, one distributed in July of this
year headed “U.S, Imperialist Youth Draft.” It is signed by the Los
Angeles branch of the Communist Party U7.S.A. (Marxist-Leninist).
I quote from a portion of it :

We oppose US ifmperialism and its war of aggression against the people of
Vietnam. We oppose the US imperialist draft by fighting to put an end to the
capitalist system, * ¢ ¢ 181
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They wind it up by saying:

DOWN WITH U.S. IMPERIALISM AND ITS RUNNING DOGS!
SOLLOIIIV)(i R%%%F'J THE CAUSE OF INTERNATIONAL WORKING OLASS

LONG LIVE THE INTERNATIONAL MARXIST-LENINIST FORCES, LED
BY THE COMMUNIST PARTY OF CHINA !

JOIN AND SUPPORT PLE'S ARMED DEFENSE GROUPS!

READ AND DISTRIBUTE PEOPLE'S VOICE—THE VOICB OF ALL THE
OPPRESSED AND EXPLOITED

(At this point, Mr. Willis left the hearing room.

Mr, Harris, The second document was distributed in November
1967 by the CPUSA-ML, and it attempts to “build the August 11th
movement to opf)ose imperialism.” I want to quote a little bit of this
document, also. It says that:

“The non-violent and pacifist approach was rejected” in the Watts
uprising ; that “integration was decisively rejected by the C{)eople as a
social solution to their exploitation and oppression”; and that “the
most decisive, important lesson to be learned from August 11, 1965,
is the concrete need for revolutionary political direction which em-
bodies the concrete needs and interests of the working class—present-
ing a clearcut. line of struggle for the total and complete defeat of U.S.
imperialism.” ) .

This again is signed by the Communist Party U.S.A. (Marxist-
Leninist), 9122 South Compton Avenue, Los Angeles.

Mr. Smite. Mr. Chairman, I request that these exhibits be received
and marked “24-A and B” in connection with Detective Harris’ testi-
mony on the Communist Party U.S.A. (Marxist-Leninist).

Mr. Tuck (presiding). Unless there is objection, and the Chair hears
none, it is so orderedg.;

(Documents marked “Harris Exhibits Nos, 24—-A and 24-B,” respec-
tively. Exhibit 24—-A retained in committee files; 24-B follows:)

HArrYs ExniBiT No. 24-B

‘WE MusT BUILD THE AUGUST 11TH MOVEMENT TO OPPOSE IMPERIALISM !

The importance of August 11, 1865, must firmly be remembered and understood
by the people. The Watts’ uprising was far more than a riot, It represents for
the American proietariat a new level of struggle against U.8. imperialism.

The significance of the Watts’ uprising rests on the following points:

1) The non-violent and pacifist approach was rejected decisively. The people
showed their determination to answer the oppressive violence and force of the
police and state by waging a tit-for-tat struggle in the streets. The people showed
their willingness to struggle with nothing more than their hands against the
well armed state apparatus. )

2) Integration was decisively rejected by the people as a social solution to
their exploitation and oppression. It is not possible to integrate the poor with
the rich, to integrate the exploited with the exploiters. Integration has meaning
for the bourgeoisie, for the rich, and not for the working people. Integration
is a ruse to assimilate the American Negro bourgeoisie with the rest of the
American bourgeoisie, under the pretext of assimilation of all Negroes in the
American nation. With the failure of “Integration,” U.S., imperialism has dropped
that hoax and adopted the “Black Power” hoax to divide workers on the basis
of “color” as the last line of defense for U.S. imperialism. This new line props
up the reactionary nationalists as the mainstay of the capitalist system in the
U.8. by calling for “Black” capitalists, as Floyd McKissick of CORE, along with
Stokely Carmichael and Adam Clayton Powell who are leading spokesmen for
this new imperialist ruse.

3) The rejection of the U.8. imperialist lackeys such as Martin Luther King,
Roy Wilkins, and the strongest advocates of non-violence and integration, reveals

!
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clearly that a decisive break was made with the bourgeois leadership of the
civil rights’ movement, and a decisive division had developed along class lines.

What other lessons must be learned from the Watts’ uprising?

1) The attack on U.S. imperialism lacked a direct political expression. It was
not politically expressed as a list of political demands on behalf of the people
against U.8. imperialism.

2) There existed no organised anti-imperialist movement to provide a basis for
the leadership of the people of Watts and, nationally, against U.S. imperialism.

3) Most importantly, there was an absence of a Marxist-Leninist Party to pro-
vide the basis for the political and ideological leadership of the masses. Without
such direction, a mass anti-imperialist organisation could not be successful
nor could an anti-imperialist united front successfully carry out the struggle.

The most decisive, important lesson to be learned from August 11, 1985, is the
concrete need for revolutionary political direction which embodies the conerete
needs and interests of the working class—presenting a clearcut line of struggle
for the total and complete defeat of U.S. imperialism.

The heroic struggle of the people of Watts on August 11, 1965, sums up clearly
for us the nature of the problem facing the American proletariat and the national
liberation struggle in the U.S. today. Concretely stated, it is a need for a specific
line of political struggle against U.8. imperialism and its lackeys, and for a spe-
cific form of organisation which fosters that struggle, and in which the masses
may join and participate.

WEg MusT BUILD THE AUGUST 11TH MOVEMENT TO OPPOSE IMPERIALISM !

The PEOPLE’'S VOICE, Volume 1, Number 1, on Monday, August 23, 1965,
called for the formation of the August 11th Movement as the People’s weapon
against U.S. imperialism.

The formation and development of an August 1ith Movement, taking as its
point of inception and basing itselt on the lessons of the heroic Watts' uprising,
can and will serve as the basis for forming a mass national organisation of
the people against U.8, imperialism, while carrying out a concrete line of class
struggle and opposition to U.8. imperialism. The August 11th Movement must rep-
resent the concrete application of the revolutionary, mass political line of the
Party of the proletariat, and form its organisational embodiment so that the
people may have the widest possible opportunity to play an active role in over-
throwing U.S8. imperialism.

WHAT MUST BE THE BASIS OF THE POLITICAL LINE FOR SUCH A MOVEMENT

1) The movement must firmly and resolutely without reservation oppose and
fight for the total and complete destruction of U.S. imperialism. This means that
our brothers and comrades in Africa, Asia, and Latin America must be com-
pletely supported in their struggle against U.S. imperialism (i.e. the Vietnamese
people, the Arab people, the Congolese people, and the Dominican people).

2) The movement must fight for the equal rights of all the national minorities
and nationalities in America without hesitation, and resolutely oppose all forms
of discrimination.

8) The movement must fight for the right of self-determination of the Negro
nation in the South (the Black Belt) and Puerto Rico. This means to support the
complete right of national liberation for the Negro and Puerto Rican nations
which includes their right to secede, federate or amalgamate.

4) The movement must resolutely oppose all agents and lackeys of U.8. imperi-
alism, There must be no joint action with the political and ideological agents of
U.S. imperialism: the modern revisionists (CPUSA), the Trotskyites (SWP),
and their conciliators (PLP), nor with the direct political expression of imperi-
alism, the Democrats and Republicans, whether liberal or conservative, For it is
impossible to oppose imperialism and defeat it by collaborating with its agents.

5) The movement must support the struggles of all working people for their
emancipation from imperialism, -

‘Wizo SHOULD BE ENCOURAGED T0 JOIN THE AvUausT 11TH MOVEMENT?

The membership should be open to all working people who endorse and support
its program. '

88-088 0—68—pt, 3—5
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WHEBE SHOULD THE MOVEMENT CONCENTRATE AND ORGANISE IT8 AoTvITIES?

The movement should concentrate its organising among the most exploited and
oppressed sections of the working people, especially among the areas of the
Negro, Mexican-American, and Puerto Rican national minorities. It must and
should encourage the broad participation of wide sections of the people.

WHAT KIND OF ACTIVITY WILL THE AUGUST 11TH MOVEMENT CARRY QUT?

1) It must carry out the widest possible education of the people to its program.

2) It should seek to educate the people culturally and in practical matters of
their interests.

8) It must help to train the people in their active defense. It must take an
active hand in training its members in self-defense, and assist in the formation
of People’s Armed Defense Groups which will also form part of its actlvl%v.

The Communist Party, U.S.A. (Marxist-Leninist), seeks to foster the develop-
ment of the August 11th Movement precisely to further the struggle against U.S.
imperialism, and to bring about its destruction. We call upon our members, sym-
pathisers, and friends to actively assist in the formation and development of the
August 11th Movement nationally, and to carry the line of the Party to the masses.

TowARDS BUILDING AN ANTI-IMPERIALIST UNITED FRONT

The Party supports and fights for the development of an anti-imperialist united
front comprised of all class forces opposed to U.S. monopoly capital in order to
oppose U.8. imperfalism and the rise of fascism. The C.P.U.S.A. (M.-L.) is taking
decisive steps to foster such development. The Party and August 11th Movement
will play a decisive role in bringing about such a development.

The C.P.U.S.A. (M.-L.) calls for the commemoration of the deaths of our
martyred working class comrades and brothers who were shot down by the U.S.
imperialist national guard and police. The U.S. imperialists have, on the other
hand, called for a ‘‘darkie” carnival—the Watts’ Summer Festival—to humilate
[sic] the herolc people of Watts and to cover up for the police and national
guard murder of the 84 workers in Watts in August 1965. Our Party views the
imperlalist sponsored “Watts’ Summer Festival” as a direct provocation against
the proletariat, -

We will be conducting activities, along with the August 11th Movement, in
commemoration of our martyred dead and in opposition to the imperialist carni-
val. As we stated in the first issue of our newspaper, the PEOPLE’'S VOICE, on
August 28; 1985 : “We pledge to carry forward the struggle that our dead brothers
and comrades have begun . . . In their memory we pledge to destroy U.S.
imperialism !’

MARTYRED NEGRO AND MEXIOAN-AMERICAN WORKERS MUBDERED IN AUGUST 1965
BY POLICE AND NATIONAL GUARD

Homer Ellis, 85 Calvin Jones, 31 George Adams, 45
Leon Posey, 21 Charles Shortridge, 18 Thomas Owens
Carrol Shaw, 30 Alfred O’Neal, 23 Carlton Blliot, 17
George Fentroy, 21 Andrew Houston, Jr. Leon Cauley, 81
Curtis Gaines, 24 Willey Hawkins, 35 Paul Harbin, 53
Joseph Maiman Aubrey Griffin, 38 Miller Boroughs, 31
Joe Horn, 20 Frederick Hendricks, 19  Albert Flores, 40
Carlos Cavitt, 18 William King, 40 Charles Smalley
Joseph Wallace, 29 Juan Fuentes, 30 Neill Love

WORKERS OF THE WORLD, UNITE!
POWER TO THE PEOPLE!!

DOWN WITH U.8. IMPERIALISM!!

Issued by the COMMUNIST PARTY OF THE U.8.A. (MARXIST-LENINIST)
9122 SOUTH COMPTON AVENUE
L.A., CALIF.
213-569-2542

Mr, Smrrn. Were these exhibits distributed in the Watts, Los
Angeles, area?

t
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Mr. Harris. Both were distributed in the Watts area; yes, sir.

Mr. SmitH. Detective Harris, committee investigation has revealed
that an organization called the Watts Action C%mmittee operated
in the Watts area prior to the riot in the summer of 1965,

Has your office explored the activities of this organization ¢

M:. Harris. Yes, sir.

The Watts Action Committee was formed approximately Augist
1964. It apparently phased out when Laski left the Provisional Orga-
nizing Committee for the Reconstitution of the Communist Party in
b;:aptf’rg%er of 1965. The Watts Action Committee was a front for
the .

Mr. Smita., Mr. Chairman, I think it is interesting to note at this
ﬁoint that this was just a couple of weeks after the Harlem riot of

uly 18, 1964, and that POC headquarters is in New York. Michael
Lagki was one of their West Coast leaders.

What was the general purpose or objective of this committee?

Mr. Harris. From our investigation, it appears that it was primar-
ily an organization designed to stimulate animosity against the police
in the south Los Anﬁeles area which, of course, includes Watts.

Mr. Sarrra. On what do you base your conclusions?

Mxy. Harris, On their activities and their printed literature.

Mr. Smrre. What form did this antipolice activity take?

Mr. Harris. I have two exhibits here.

The first is a poster headed “This Man Says: YOU Committ [sic]
More Crime And Violence Than Anyone Else.” It has a picture of
former Police Chief Parker, It says:

If You Want Respect, Justice And Honesty From The Police. If You Know
Of Any Cases Of Police Brutality Call

Watts Action Committee
LO 9-0785
STOP POLICE BRUTALITY!

The second exhibit is a_photograph of two posters which were
posted in the Watts area. The posters read, “Civhan [sic] Police Re-
view Board, Remove Chief Parker, Watts Action Committee.” It has
the telephone number of Logan 9-0785.

The second reads, “Arrest Cops for Brutality. Remove Cheif [sic]
Parker, Watts Action Committee.”

Mr. Sarrm. Mr. Chairman, I request that these exhibits be received
and marked “Harris Exhibits Nos. 25 and 26.” :

The CaatrMan. They will be so received and marked.

. (Documents marked “Harris Exhibits Nos. 25 and 26,” respec-
tively, appear on pages 1186 and 1187.)

Mr. Spra. I note from the two exhibits you refer to telephone
number Logan 9-0785, -

Can you tell the committee the subscriber and address of this
number?

Mr. Harnris. Yes, sir. That is a published number. At the time the
exhibit was received and the photographs made, the subscriber to
Rl: nimeer was Robert M. Stewart, at 2477 East 111th Street, Los

es.
r. Smrra. Can you further identify Robert M. Stewart$
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Harris Exuisit No, 25

This Man Says:
YOU Committ More Crime And

Violence Than Anyone Else

PARKRR

But What Are The Facts

$0% OF THOSE ARRESTED FOR FELONIES BY PARKER'S COPS #RE
RELEASED WITHOUT TRIAL BUT STILL HAVE ARREST RECORDS

RESULT: JOB DISCRIMINATION.

NEGROES AND MEXICAN.-AMERICANS ARE DEPRIVED OF THEIR
RIGHTS, EVEN THEIR LIVES, BY PCLICE VIOLENCE AND BRUTALITY
YETY NO POLICEMAN HAS EVER BEEN BROUGHT TO TRIAL FOR THEIR
ACTS OF VIOLENCE AGAINST MEWBERS OF QUR COMMUNITY.

1f You Want Respect, Justico And Hanesty
From The Police. if You Know Of Any Cases

Of Polica Brutality Call

Watts Action Committee
LO9-0785

STOP POLICE BRUTALITY!

Laber Donated
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Harris ExHisir No. 26

Hmw pyy ey
“eview slloE ae TEST C0PS'
ReMove ONIER .- BWI

$P0rtsne - LENRE CHOF PIRR ER
44 : .55 Actiw Counitiem.
Lo pv7as .}

wA

Mr. Harris. Yes, sir, His full name is Robert Morris Stewart IV,
born November 10, 1942, in Glendale, California. To my knowledge,
he is not known to be in the Los Angeles area at thistime.

Mr. Smrra. Has Robert Stewart had any connection with any or-
ganization which will be of interest to this committee?

Mr. Harris. Yes, sir. I have a copy of a letter dated October 28,
1961, addressed to “Comrade Stewart” and the letter is signed by
“M. I. Lasky,” who is now head of the Communist Party U.S.A.
(Marxist-Leninist).

Mr. Laski in the letter states:

Now to the reason for this communication. Your statements to me concerning
the Agricultural Workers has caused me to realize with you the great value your
presence in their midst has for the parties [sic] growth, * * *

Then he sets out a plan of action to establish a front group called
the Agricultural-Workers-Aid-Committee.

“Mr. Smrra. Mr. Chairman, 1 request that this exhibit be received
and marked “Harris Exhibit No. 27.” ‘

The CHAIRMAN, It is received and may be so marked.
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(Document marked “Harris Exhibit No. 27” follows:)

HARRIs ExHIBIT No. 27
OoroBER 28, 1961,

COMRADE STEWART :

I hope your tasks in the northern area are proceeding with the greatest degree
of efficiency. I hope you atltempt to spread your influence as rapidly as possible
by demonstrating your zeal for the organizational attempts of the workers.
(Enthusiasm is your sword which you must direct with your intelligence to its
given mark. Allow contemplated actions to direct you and do not allow yourself
to be moved by the enthusiasm or forcefullness [sic] which may lead in another
direction. Remain adament [sic] in your immediate objectives. Enought [sic]
with these thoughts which I state as much for you as for myself.)

Now to the reason for this communication. Your statements to me concerning
the Agricultural Workers has caused me to realize with you the great value your
p;‘esetllxce in their midst has for the parties [sic] growth, The following is a plan
of action:

(a) I will establish a front group called the Agricultural-Workers-Aid-
Con})mittee whose purpose is to aid the organizational drive of all farm work-
ers by:

: 1. Securing financial aid for all aspects of their organizing.
2. Publicity in order to secure favorable public support.
8. to coordinate all efforts of ther [sic] groups to help the organiza-
tional drive.

(b) This group will provide its own funds and will be capable of supply-
ing the party with many sympathizers and militant possible members.

(e) The object is to spread the A.W.A.C. across the state in all populous
areas with chapters at first in Loa i rgeles County Area.

(@) The group will epread rapidiy because of the potential liberal and
semi-radical support which will be given in the various areas of publicity:

1. Radio coverage—KPFK-FM,
2. Newspaper articles.
8. Local leaflets.

In order to aid me, you must obtain from the main organizer; (1) a letter of
his official support for the Agricultural Workers Aid Committee immediately or
such a letter from an official member of the Union Organizing Com. (2) the sup-
port of the Union for the A.W.A.C. as its officlal or semi-official Committee of
sympathizers in the state.

Before I can carry out any publicity campaign, I must have an official letter
of support from the Union obtain this through any means!! You may use any
story in telling how you heard of this Committee and why you are asking for
the letter and their official endorsement of the Com. as their aid apparatus. I
will proceed to establish the Committee so that its control will be only in the
hands of our sympathizers.

I have heard nothing from W, in Mexico City or from C. itself.

Send necessary letter within the week. I expect your immediate reply.

Comradely, ¥LL
. I. LASKY.

P.8.—Do not use my name in referring to how you found out about the
Committee’s existence. You may use the name of W. I. Laaski—as the repre-
sentative of the forming A.W.A.C. in Los Angeles when mentioning.the organi-
zation to the union represent:tives.

Also send any of the unions [eic] latest press release and any of its latest
publications,

I have secured a job on a full time bases [sic] with a highly reactionary man.
agerl v;l;o would fire me if ever received the inkling of an idea that I was very
pro-labor.

Mr. Surra. With what organization was Laski affiliated in 1961¢

Mr. Harris, He was with the Provisional Organizing Committee.

Mr. Sumrra, Did the Watts Action  Committee organize any
demonstration ¢ :

Mr. Harris. Yes, sir. Our files reflect that the Watts Action Com-
mittee staged at least two demonstrations protesting alleged police
brutality. ,
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Mr. Smrta. When did the first demonstration take place?

Mr. Harris. On April 10, 1965. .

Mr. Smrth, Do you have any exhibits related to this demonstration

Mr. Harris. I have some 1photogmph:a of the participants and their
placards. Some of those placards read, “PARKER ST GO!”;
“RACIST COPS & WHITE JURY [equals] LYNCHING”;
“STOP SHOT GUN JUSTICE”; “STOP SQUAD CAR EXECU-
TION”; “END POLICE SADISM”; and “STOP Beatings & Kill-
ings by POLICE !”

he Cuairman. You are reading from what now?

Mr. Harris. From placards carried by the lrl)icke’oers.

Mr. Smrra. Mr. Chairman, I request that these photographs be
accepted and marked “Harris Exhibits Nos. 28 through 36.”

The Cuamrman. Am I correct that these demonstrations occurred
just a few months before the riots occurred ?

Mr. Harrrs, Yes, sir; they did.

The Cuarman. The eghotogmphs will be gladly received.

(Photo%raphs marked “Harris Exhibits Nos. 28 through 36,”
respectively. Exhibits Nos. 28 and 30 follow; balance retained in
committee files.)

Harwas ExHisiT No, 28
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HARrRris Exuisrr No. 30

Mr. Smita. What was the date of the second demonstration ¢

Mr., Harris, The second demonstration occurred April 24, 1965,

Mr. Smit. Do you have any exhibits to submit regarding this dem-
onstration?

Mr. Harnis, I also have photographs of some of the demonstrators
and their signs, Some of these signs read, “Will We Have To BUY
protecTION”; “PROTECTION FROM PSYCHO COPS OR
SELF DEﬁENSE”; “TO PROTECT and SERVE”—this was a
motto of the Los Angeles police—under that they have “BOOK-
MAKERS”; “STOP SQUAD CAR EXECUTION.”

Mr. Smrra, Mr, Chairman, I request that these photographs be ac-
cepted and marked “Harris Exhibits Nos. 37 through 41.”

(Photographs marked “Harris Exhibits Nos, 87 through 41,” re-
spectively. Exhibits 38 and 40 appear on pages 1191 and 1192, respec-
tively ; balance retained in committee files.)

Mr. Smrru. Detective Harris, committee investigation establishes
the existence in the Log An‘geles, California, area of an organization
called Freedom for the People. ‘

Avre you familiar with the activities of this organization?
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HArRis Exuisit No. 38

Mr. Hagrris. Yes, sir, Freedom for the People was also a front or-
ganization created and controlled by the Provisional Organizing Com-
mittee for a Marxist-Leninist Communist Party of which Laski was
the Los Angeles leader when the Freedom for the People was
operating. )

Mr. Smita. We have heard testimony about Michael Laski.

Do you have a document which establishes his leadership in the
Provisional Organizing Committee to Reconstitute the Marxist-
Leninist Communist Pm‘b{ ¢

Mr. Harnris. Yes, sir. I have a document announcing a public debate
“CHRISTIANITY vs. COMMUNISM,” and M. I. Laski is identified
as the West Coast chairman of the Provisional Organizing Committee
to Reconstitute a Marxist-Ieninist Communist Party. .

Mr. Smita. Mr, Chairman, I request that this ex{ibit. be accepted
and marked “Harris Exhibit No. 42.”

Document marked “Harris Exhibit No, 42” and retained in com-
mittee files,) - ,

Mr. Smrrh. For what purpose was the organization created ?

Mr. Harris. The Freedom for the Pcople was simply a front for the
POC. From research, it appears to have been organized to agitate
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Harris Exumsir No. 40

solely in the field of police brutality, in the field of civil rights, and of
attempting to prepare the minority masses for revolution.

I have a document here headed “Freedom for the People” which
was received March 12, 1965. I would like to read portions of it:

FREEDOM FOR THE PEOPLB belleves:

The Johnson administration and the white ruling class that they represent
want to continue the enslavement of the Negro people.
» » * * » * *

We, the fighters for national liberation of the Negro Nation, agree fully with
the statement made last year by our Chinese brothers through their Chairman
Mao '.l‘se-tunﬁ :

“On behalf of the Chinese people, I wish to take this opportunity to express
our resolute support for the American Negroes in their struggle against racial
discrimination and for freedom and equal rights . . . I am firmly convinced that,
with the support of more than 90 per cent of the people of the world, the Ameri-
can Negroes will be victorlous in their just attug;le. The evil system of colonial-
ism and imperfalism grew up along with the énslavement of Negroes and the
trade in Negroes, and it will surely come to its end with the thorough emancipa-
tion of the black people.”
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Mr. Smrri. Mr. Chairman, I re(}’uest; that this exhibit be received
and marked “Harris Exhibit No. 43.

The Caairman. That may be done.

(Document marked “Harris Exhibit No. 43" and retained in com-
mittee files,)

Mr. Smrra. When did this organization come into existence ?

Mr. Harris. The first newsletter printed by the Freedom for the
People is dated January 1964. I have a copy of Volume I, Number 1.
r. Smxra. Would you describe a few points about it, please?

Mr. Harris, They say that this is the first li;xblicat,ion of the paper
and “written on behalf of the Black Working People,” They announce
a general meeting of the Workers’ Council and of the Freedom for
the People Cominittee at 1780 East 103d Street.

Mr. Snmrra, Mr, Chairman, I request that this exhibit be received
and marked “Harris Exhibit No. 44.”

The Crairman, It will be received and marked accordingly.

(Document marked “Harris Exhibit No. 44” and retained in com-
mittee files.)

Mr. Surra. Do you have an address for this organization?

Mr. Harris, Yes; 1780 East 103d Street in Watts. .

. M;' Swmrra, Did this particular address house any other organiza-
tion

The CuaRMAN. I am not familiar with the significance of Watts.
Is that o particular area within Los Angeles, or is that a suburb or
subdivision or what?

Mr, Harris, It is a south-central area of Los Angeles, Mr. Willis.

The CHARMAN. It has been well delineated as a separate area over
the mrs? In other words, it did not acquire the name of “Watts”
just because of these riots?

Mr. Harris. No, sir.

Mré Surra. Did this particular address house any other organiza-
tions \

Mr. Harris. Yes. This building located at 1780 East 108d Street
was rented under the iuise of the Automobile Workers’ Maintenance
Union, which Laski also controlled. He rented the building on Jan-
uary 22, 1964. However, he kept this address only one month aund
vacated the premises on February 22, 1964.

Mr. Smrre. Where did they move to?

Mr. Harrs. They moved to 9624 Juniper Street, Los Angeles.

Mr. Smrra. Is this still in the Watts area?

Mr. Harris, Yes, sir; it is. .

Mr. Saura. Does the address 9624 Juniper Street have any par-
ticular meaning{ ,

Mr. Harris. Yes, sir. We have determined that this address at that
time was occupie(i by Michael Laski and Arnold Hoffman. Now,
Hoffman is a coleader with Michael Laski in the Communist Party
U.S.A. (Marxist-Leninist). ,

Mr. Surra. What evidence do you have of Freedom for the People
agitatiilf in the Watts area? ,

Mr. Harris, I have a ﬂ{fr obtained March 12, 1965, headed “FREE-
DOM FOR THE PEOPLE,” with a subtitle “wHo Do THE POLICE
PROTECT AND SERVE?”
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I would like to read a portion of this:

FREEDOM FOR THE PEOPLE fights against the source of our oppression;
the white ruling class and its colonial enslavement of our Negro Nation in the
South. We call for the right of the Negro Nation to self-determination and for
the equal rights of the Negro national minority. We know that the white ruling
class and its facist [sic] police will continue to oppress us until we are organized
to fight back. We know that we will never be free until U.S. Imperialism is dead.
We must help to destroy this enemy of all the oppressed peoples of the world.

The CuairManN. Let me ask you: Those words could come out of
the Daily Worker. That is purely a Communist line; is it not?

Mr. Harris. Yes, sir; I recognize it, too. [Continues reading:]

The unity of the Negro people with the oppressed peoples of the world in
their fight against U.S. Imperialism is the only real solution. FREEDOM FOR
THE PEOPLE is the beginning of the struggle for national liberation.

Mr. Smrta. Mr. Chairman, I request that this exhibit be received
and marked “Harris Exhibit No. 45.”

The Cuamuman. It will be received and marked accordingly.

(Document marked “Harris Exhibit No. 45” and retained in com-
mittee files.)

Mr. Surra. Continue, please,

Mr. Hagris. Next, on November 26, 1964, a demonstration was spon-
sored by Freedom for the People in front of the Watts police sub-
station at 1619 East 103d Street. The demonstrators carried signs
which read: “WE DEMAND THE RIGHT OF SELF-DETERMI-
NATION FOR THE NEGRO NATION AND EQUAL RIGHTS
FOR THE NATIONAL MINORITIES” and “The POLICE IS the
ARM Of the WHITE RULING CLASS.”

The CuairmaN. Sir, what is your idea of the meaning of the term
“Negro nation”$

r. Harris. I think Mr. Laski was attem tin% to involve those
eople in his local area. I don’t know whether he had envisioned
eading the Negro nation or the total Negro minority; I don’t think

he did. He was attempting to involve the local Negro population.

The demonstrators were chanting. Some of their chants were:
“Down with the U.S. imperialists”; “death to the FBI”; “we want
freedom for the people”; “down with the killers of unarmed men”;
“racist police”; “killer cops go home.”

Mr. Smitir. Did Freedom for the People have a publication?

Mr. Harris. Yes, sir. The, publisheﬁ a one-page legal-sized bul-
letin titled Freedom for the People. I have the first issue here, Volume
I, Number 1, dated January 1964 [Harris Exhibit No. 44].

(At this point Mr. Willis left the hearing room.)

Mr. Harris, This is a second edition of Freedom for the People,
dated May 8, 1964. This is also identified as Volume I, Number 1.

The publication dates were most irregular. )

Mr. Smrri. Mr. Chairman, I request that this exhibit be received
and marked as “Harris Exhibit No. 46.”

Mr. Tuck (presiding). Hearing no objection, it is so ordered.

Document marked “Harris Exhibit k 0. 46” and retained in com-
mittee files.)

Mr. Ssrrra. Detective Harris, this issue claims that :

This paper is published by the poor working people of Watts for the people who
are beginning to rise and fight against the rich men of Amerjca.

¢
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Is this factual or has your investigation established that its pub-
lishers were an extremely small band of militant Communists?

Mr. Harris, Well, the poor people of Watts had nothm%whagsoever
to do with this publication. The Communists attempted by this pub-
lication to include the poor people of Watts in their subversive
programs.

r. Sarrir, Were there any other demonstrations?

Mr. Harris. On December 10, 1964, they held a demonstration, or
the Freedom for the People held a demonstration in front of the Watts
substation at 1519 East——

Mr. Sarru. Is this a police station ¢

Mr. Harris. Yes; a police substation, at 1519 East 103d Street.

"The pickets carried signs vhich read: “The POLICE IS the ARM
Of the WHITE RULING CLASS” and “WE DEMAND THE
RIGHT OF SELF-DETERMINATION FOR THE NEGRO
NATION AND EQUAL RIGHTS FOR THE NATIONAL
MINORITIES.”

Mr. Icuorp. Mr. Counsel, may I interrupt at that point ¢
. I have before me the “Brutaﬁ'ty” poster which follows the form used
in the Harlem riots. This has a date on it, issued A:pril 1965. There are
photographs which have been introduced into evidence showing white
‘E)eople-—-all of them ufpeur to be white—carrying signs such as

PARKER MUST GO !”; “STOP SHOT GUN JUSTICE”; “RAC-
IST COPS & WHITE JURY LYNCHING”; all carried by white
geo le; “END POLICE SADISM”; “STOP Beatings & Killin%sls by

o) IéE!”; “STOP POLICE BRUTALITY.” And then we have
additional photographs which you have just introduced into evidence,
getting closer to the time of the riot in Watts.

What was the date of the Watts riot ¢

My. Harris. August 11, I believe it started, sir, 1965.

Mr. IcHoro. It extended over how long a period of time ?

Mr. Harris. I think it was 4 days.

Mr. Icnorp. Let me ask you this: Do you have any local statutes, any
State statutes, governing incitation to riot ¢

Mr. Harnis, There is a California law, I believe, Mr. Ichord.

Mr. Icxorp. Were there any arrests made of any of these people un-
der the State statutes ?

Mr. Harris, Not to my knowledge ; no, sir.

(At this point, Mr. V&?;llis returned to the hearing room.)

Mr. Ionorp, Of course, it would be a matter o g’)\;dgment by pros-
ecution officials as to whether the time might not be too remote. But
the acts were near to the period of August 4, closer to the riot. There is
more proximity of time and there could be some basis for prosecutions.
This is one of the things, Detective Harris, that is outside your juris-
diction that I am concerned about. - -

The Congress has considerable pressure on it to pass legislation
pmmarxl{ dealing with the keeping of the peace. One, when he is look-
ing at all the riots occurring over the United States, is moved to pass
such leFislation. But the thing that bothers me is that there is con-
siderable danger, if the Congress does so, in destroying the basic con-
cepts of our federal system of government. That 1s, whose nsi-
bility is it to keep law and order? It is primarily the responsibility of
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yo(lil, the police officers in Los Angeles, the prosecuting officials, and the
judges.

This is too large a nation ; our Nation is too large and diversified for
Federal officials to perform those obligations, If we do so, then we must
necessarily set up a national police system. When we set up a national
police system, I fear that could very well have thrown democracy out
of the window.

There are numerous stories in the nnewspapers; many people are
t‘a,lking about the necessity of such legislation. I am sure that there is
room for such legislation, but I am concerned about the consequences.
Certainly, there a%pears to be the need for more local people to be
concerned about what is going on at the local level.

Go ahead. I am philosophizing. But there were no arrests or
attempts to obtain convictions under local statutes, to your knowledge

Mr. Harris. No, sir.

Mr. Smrta. Will you continue, please ?

Mr. Harris. Again referring to the demonstration of December 10,
1964, the demonstrators were chanting : “Down with the cops in Watts
and all the world”; “down with the hired gun slingers and LBJ”;
“down with killer cops.”

I have a couple o Ehotographs of the sgns carried by the pickets.
They read, “The POLICE IS the ARM Of the WHITE RULING
CLASS”; and I have already read that one.

On February 18, 1965, Freedom for the People sponsored another
demonstration against alleged police brutality at the Watts substa-
tion, Los Angeles Police Department, and this, of course, is in the
Watts area. Practically the same signs were on disFlay again,

I have three photographs which I would like to leave with you.

Mr. Smrta. Mr. Chairman, I request that these exhibits be received
and marked “Harris Exhibits Nos. 47,48, and 49.”

The CuarrmaN. They will be received and marked accordingly.

(Photographs marked “Harris Exhibits Nos. 47, 48, and 49,” respec-
tively, aﬁpearon p. 1197 and 1198.)

Mr. Harris. Our investigation indicates that Laski apparently
abandoned this organization after the December 10, 1964, demonstra-
tion. There is no record of any activity by the organization subsequent
to that date.

It is significant because it demonstrates that Laski, as he has
claimed, was agitating in the Watts area prior to the August 1965 riot,
in this case through a front group.

Mr. Smrta. Mr. Chairman, this concludes the testimony concerning
subversive influence in the preriot phase in the Watts area.

I ask that Detective Harris be temporarily excused so that I might
call Investigator Wheeler to deal with activities during the riot.

The CuHammMmaN. All right.

Thank you very much, Detective Harris.

Mr. Harris. Thank you, sir.

The Cuairman. I repeat, we are very grateful for your appearance
and contribution.

Mr, Harrrs. Thank you, sir, ;

The CaAIRMAN. All rigilt, Mr. Wheeler. .

Please raise your right hand.

Do you solemnly swear the testimony you are about to give will be
%hedt?ruth, the whole truth, and nothing but the truth, so help you

30 .
Mr. WueeLer. I do, sir.
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HARrris Exuisit No. 47
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Harris ExHiBiT No. 49

TESTIMONY OF WILLIAM A. WHEELER

Mr. Syrra. Mr. Wheeler, you are an investigator for the House
Committee on Un-American Activities, are you not ?

Mr. WareLer, That is correct.

Mr. Smrta. How long have you been so employed ?

Mr. WueeLEr. Twenty years.

Mr. SmitH. You are the West Coast investigator for the committee ?

Mr. WaeeLEr. Yes, sir. I have been on the West Coast since 1951.

Mr. SmitH. Committee investigation establishes the existence in the
Los Angeles, California, area of an organization called Committee to
Support Grievances of Watts Negroes.

re you familiar with the activities of this organization ?

Mr, WuzeeLEr. Yes, I am. ‘

This particular committee functioned for a short period of time
during the Watts riots of August 11-17, 1965. Prior to the forma-
tion of this particular organization and also subsequent, there was
active in Los Angeles a committee known as the Committee To End
the War in Vietnam. The Committee to Support Grievances of Watts
Negroes was the outgrowth of this Committee To End the War in
Vietnam. ‘ '

f

/



SUBVERSIVE INFLUENCES IN RIOTS, LOOTING, AND BURNING 1199

The groups active in both committees were the Socialist Party, So-
cialist Workers Party, Students for a Democratic Society, the Los
Angles W. E. B. DuBois Club, and the Young Socialist Alliance.

'ﬁnis was a united front effort by these groups. They did form this
organization.

ow, a representative of the Committee To End the War in Viet-
nam contacted Michael Hannon of the Socialist Party in Los Angles
and made arrangements for a meetiniltlo be held at the Socialist Party
Hall at 837 South Park View, Los Angeles, on the night of August
13, 1965. This was the third (iay of the riots. All present, as far as
has been determined, were members of the Committee To End the
War in Vietnam. .

As a result of this meetinf, the Committee to ‘Support Grievances
of Watts Negroes was formed. .

It was determined or decided at this meeting that a demonstration
in front of the police administration building would begin at mid-
night that night, August 18. The demonstration did occur and lasted
from midnight until 2:30 a.m. It ended August 14 at 2:30 a.m. The
theme of the demonstration was police brutality.

Later the same day, August 14, from noon to 8 p.m., the second
demonstration took face, sponsored by the Committee to Support
Grievances of Watts Negroes. Again the theme was police brutality.

Mr. SmitH. Were the demonstrations successful ¢

Mr. WHEELER. Actually, the{ were not too successful and this was ap-
parently due to the violence that was then occurring in Watts.

This particular committee that we are discussing made a telephone
campaign to obtain as man peoi)le as possible, but there is a lot of
fear among these people. Most of the police were in the Watts area.
They were afraid of ref)risals by some right wing organizations and
they had insufficient police for protection of their picket line. Due to
;his, they actually could not gather too much strength or too much

orce.

However, they were afraid to go into the Watts area. Most of these
people were white; in fact, they were all Caucasians. However, they
felt that they had to respond in some way to be of some assistance or
some helﬁ during the riots. Therefore, they came up with this commit-
tee and they charged the police with police brutality downtown at the
main administration building, and this was their offering during this
period of time of this particular committee.

Now, after the demonstration of the 14th was called off around 3
p.m.,, another meeting was held at the Socialist Party Hall. It was
decided to have another demonstration at the main administration
building at 1 p.m. on August 21. Of course, this meeting took place
during the riot, However, this demonstration occurred 4 days after the
riot. The demonstration on the 21st was sponsored by the gongress of
Unrepresented People.

Mr. Smith. Did the Committee to Support Grievances of Watts Ne-
groes distribute sme inflammatory material ?

Mr. WaEeEeLER. 1 have one document here, Mr. Chairman, that was
%inted and distributed b(;v the Committee to Support Grievances of

atts Negroes. It is headed “STOP POLICE REPRESSION OF
WATTS NEGROES!! FIRE POLICE CHIEF PARKER!! CRE-
ATE A CIVILIAN POLICE REVIEW BOARD!! ELIMINATE
GHETTO CONDITIONS!!”

88-083 0—@8—pt. 3——8
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Of course, here again, like all demonstrations, they link the social
conditions along with the police brutality. This is signed “COMMIT-
TEE TO SUPPORT GRIEVANCES OF WATTS NEGROES, 837
South Parkview, Los Angeles,” and it is dated August 18,1965.

Mr. Smrri, Mr. Chairman, I request that this document be received
and marked “Wheeler Exhibit No.1.” )

The CrARMAN. It will be received and marked accord.mﬁly.

(Document marked “Wheeler Exhibit No. 1” and retained in com-
mittee files.)

Mr. Smrta. You mentioned Michael Hannon.

Can he be further identified ¢

Mr, WaeELER. Yes.

I refer to Michael Boyd Hannon, who was born October 21, 1936.
He was a Los Angeles police officer. He was found Fuilty of charges
brought against him for conduct unbecoming a police officer. After
a hearing, he was dismissed from the police department. This sen-
tence was reduced by Chief of Police Willinm Parker to 6 months’
suspension.

annon became increasingly active in the civil rights demonstra-
tions and anti-U.S. Government demonstrations and on one particular
demonstration held at the Los Angeles Federal Building on May 8,
1965, he carried a sign protesting United States policy in the Domini-
can kepublic. The sisgn read “WHAT KHR SHJHEV DID TO
HUNGARY JOHNSON IS DOING TO THE DOMINICAN RE-
PUBLIC—AMERICAN SOCIALIST PARTY.”

I have a photograph of Michael Hannon carrying the sign if you
desire it for the record.

Mr. Smrra. Mr, Chairman, I request that the photograph be ac-
cepted and marked as “Wheeler Exhibit No. 2.”

'he CrarMAN. It will be accepted and marked accordingly.
19 éﬂlobograph marked “Wheeler Exhibit No. 2” appears on page

Mr. Smrra. Continue, please.

Mr. Wueerer. Michael Hannon is no longer with the police de-
partment. .

Mr. Smrra. Did he make any speeches anywhere else?

Mr. WHEELER. Yes. He has given s;;‘eeches throughout the countrir.
I can refer to one specific example which was reported in the Daily
Bruin, September 29, 1965.

Now, the committee files reflect speeches in other localities and also
other recorded activities that are similar to the photograph that was
presented as Exhibit 2.

Mr. Smrre, Mr. Chairman, I request that this exhibit be accepted
and marked “Wheeler Exhibit No. 3.”

The CramMAN. It will be accepted and so marked.

(Document marked “Wheeler Exhibit No. 3” and retained in com-
mittee files.) . « S

Mr. WaeeLer. I will read a little out of it. He was quoted: “*. .
we talked about being an occupation army in a foreign country . ..
This is the description of police behavior in the Watts area as de-
scribed by Michael Hannon”—this type of statement charging the
police department as being an occupational army and similar state-
ments, throughout the country. ; =

Mr. Smrra. What is Hannon’s present 6ccupation ?

4
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WHEELER ExuisiT No. 2
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Mr. WueeLer, The Los Angeles Herald-Ewaminer of June 4, 1966,
reports Hannon’s resignation from the police department. He _passed
the California State Bar examination and he is now a practicing at-
torney in Los Angeles.

Mr. Smrta, Mr. Chairman, I request that this exhibit be received
and marked “Wheeler Exhibit No. 4.”

The CuamMAN. It may be so received and marked accordingly.

(Document marked “Wheeler Exhibit No. 4” and retained in com-
mittee files.)

Mr. Sarr. You mentioned that Michael Hannon was a_member
of the Socialist Party. You are not referring to the Socialist Workers
Party, are you?

Mr. WaeeLEr. No, sir; I am referring to the Socialist Party headed
by Norman Thomas of the 11.S. It has not been declared a subversive
organization.

. ;‘ SmTa. Do you have any exhibit to submit in connection with
that :
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Mr. WaeeLEr. Yes; I have an exhibit of the Los Angeles Herald-
Ewaminer of May 8, 1966, which states that he is the Los Angeles
chairman of the Socialist Party.

Mr. Smrra, Mr. Chairman, I request that this exhibit be received
and marked “Wheeler Exhibit No. 5.

The Cramrman. It will be received and marked accordingly.

(Document marked “Wheeler Exhibit No. 5” and retaine(f in com-
mittee files.) :

Mr. Saara. Wus there any other additional activity by the Com-
mittee to Support Grievances of Watts Negroes?

Mr. WraeeLER. Not really too much.

I have a newsletter. It is dated October 1965 and is issued by the
South Bay Qommu.mtiv Relations Council. I would like to refer to
R;ge 3 of this particular document. It is an announcement; “COM-

ITTEE TO SUPPORT GRIEVANCES OF WATTS NE-
GROES?” is the heading. The address is 837 South Park View, L.A.,
telephone number 662-4937, James Gallagher, and underneath is:
“NEEDS: Volunteers to acquaint groups with action to be taken in
white communities.”

Now, as far as I know, this program was not carried out. We have
no evidence of any effectiveness of this program at all.

Mr. Smrra, Mr. Chairman, I request that this exhibit be received
and marked “Wheeler Exhibit No. 6.” '

The Cramman. It will be received and marked accordingly.

(Document marked “Wheeler Exhibit No. 6” and retained in com-
mittee files.)

Mr. Smrra. Can you give me any further information concerning
James Gallagher?

Mr. WaerLER, Yes, sir. ‘

He is identified-as James Joseph Gallagher, born July 8, 1934. He
is likewise a member of the Socialist Party. This can be documented
by a document dated February 17, 1967, where he is identified on the
letterhead as an associate of the New Left School in Los Angeles.
He identifies himself as a member of the executive board, Los Angeles
Socialist Party. -

This letterhead is interesting. Among the sponsors are the Reverend
Stephen H. Fritchman, in Los Angeles, who has ap‘feared before the
committee on two separate occasions and has pleaded the fifth amend-
ment when asked about Communist Party membership and other ac-
tivities. We have John Howard Lawson, who is a screenwriter. He
appeared before the committee some years back. .

r. SmrrH. He is one of the famous Hollywood 10, is he not?

Mr. WaeeLer. He is one of the Hollywood 10.

He availed himself of the first amendment and became.a test case
which went to the Supreme Court. It was one of the cases we did win,
and he did serve time in prison for contempt of Congress. _

Then we have Dorothy Healey, who, of course, is chairman of the
Communist Party of the Southern District of California. .

We have Theodore Edwards, who is the chairman of the Socialist
Workers Party. o L el
A\;Ve have Darrel' Meyers, Los Angeles chairman, Young Socialist

1liance.

‘We have John Haag. He identifies himself as Los Angeles area
chairman, W. E. B. DuBois Clubs of America.

’



SUBVERSIVE INFLUENCES IN RIOTS, LOOTING, AND BURNING 1203

And we have others here, too.

Mr. Smrra. Mr. Chairman, I request that this exhibit be received
and marked “Wheeler Exhibit No. 7.”

The CuamrMAN. It may be received and marked accordingly.

(Document marked “Wheeler Exhibit No. 7” appears on paﬁe 1204.)

Mr. SmiTH. You mentioned the Congress of Unrepresented People
Xhich gvgai to sponsor a demonstration focusing on police brutality on

ugust 21.

id this demonstration take place?

Mr. WugeLer. Yes, sir.

The organization of Congress of Unrepresented People evidently
replaced the Committee to Support Grievances of Watts Negroes,

o repeat, this occurred at a meeting held on August 14, 1965, after
the demonstration in front of the police administration building spon-
sored by the Committee to Support Grievances of Watts Negroes.

The meeting was held at the Socialist Party Hall, 837 South Park
View, Los Angeles.

It was decided at this meeting to disband the Committee to Sup-
port Grievances of Watts Negroes and rename the organization “Con-
gress of Unrepresented People” and further decided to hold a demon-
stration on August 21, 1965, again charging police brutality. This
g;géonstration was held shortiy after the Watts riots of August 11-17,

Now, approximately at this same time and before, there were meet-
ings being held in Washington, D.C., to form a group with the same
name, “Congress of Unrepresented People,” which I will discuss fur-
ther along in this testimony. .

The Los Angeles group was to work in conjunction with the grou
in Washington, D.C., on another %roject. However, they encompasse
this project that we are talking about now in their I{))rograms.

Mr. Smith. Did the Congress of Unrepresented People distribute
literature in regard to their demonstration of August 21, 1965 ¢

(At this point, Mr. Ichord left the hearing room.)

Mr. WHEELER. Yes, sir. ‘

I have a document which is an exact duplicate of the text of Ex-
hibit 1 introduced in the testiraony concerning the Committee to Sup-

ort Grievances of Watts Negroes, It is in a little different format,
ut the text is the same.

Mr. Smite. Mr. Chairman, I request that this exhibit be received
and marked “Wheeler Exhibit No, 8.”

The CuamMaN. It will be received and marked accordin(fly.

(Document marked “Wheeler Exhibit No. 8” and retained in com-
mittee files.)

Mr. WaeeLer. The organization, the Congress of Unrepresented
People, began picketing the police administration building at approxi-
mately 11 a.m. on August 21 and faded away in the early afternoon.
The picket line was directed by James Gallagher, whom we previously
discussed in testimony concerning the Committee to Support Griev-
ances of Watts Negroes.

Now, the following signs were displayed at this particular demon-
stration: “Parker Must Go”; “Poverty Must Go”; “Brutes Breed
Brutality”; “Police Brutality Breeds Violence” ; “End Ghetto Life”;
“Help Your Brother Stop Police Brutality”; “Fire Parker”; “Parker
Out”; “Six Days, 33 Dead”; “Police Brutality Breeds Police State”;
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WHEELER ExHiBIT No. 7
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“No Mere Harlems”; “Watts Riot for Freedom”; “Investigate the
Cause, Not the Effect.”

; Mtx;. S?m'm. Who actually participated or attended this demon-
stration

Mr. Waeerer, Well, practically the same as the demonstrators in
the demonstration sponsored by the Committee to Support Grievances
of Watts Negroes.

There were the Socialist Party, the Socialist Workers Party, the
W. E. B. DuBois Club, the Young Socialist Alliance.

Mr. Syrra. Can you identify, by names, individuals present who
arg, or were in the past, members of the organization you just testified
to
P !Sltfr. ‘WaeeLer, Steve Roberts, a member of the Socialist Workers

arty.

Th{re is John Haag, the chairman of the W. E. B. DuBois Club.

There is Raphael Konigsberg, one-time member of the Communist
Party and a fifth amendment witness before this committee.

Dorothy Healey, chairman of the Southern California District of
the Communist Party. .

There were other individuals who participated in the picket line and
demonstration who have not been publicly identified, and therefore
their names probably should not be placed in the record at this time in
public session.

I have several pictures here of the demonstration if you desire them
for the record. . .

Mr. Smrra. Mr. Chairman, I request that the exhibits be received
and marked “Wheeler Exhibits Nos. 9, 10, 11, and 12.”

(Photo%'r ?hs marked “Wheeler Exhibits Nos. 9, 10, 11, and 12,”
respectively, follow :)

WHEELER ExHisiT No, 9




1400 SUBVERSIVE INFLUENCES IN RIOTS, LOOTING, AND BURNING

WHEELER ExHieitT No. 10
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WHEELER ExuisiT No, 12

Mr. Smrra. Will you describe the pictures, please

Mr. WaeeLer. These are pictures of the pickets and the signs that I
previously described. They speak for themselves, and I previously
1dentified the placards and what is written on the placards.

Mr. SmrtH. You mentioned a handbill which we have received as
Exhibit 8, which bears the name of the organization Congress of Un-
represented People, that is similar or almost identical to one which was
originally issued by the Committes to Support Grievances of Watts
Negroes. I note on the document the following tele(fhone nunbers:
269-6167, 225-4856, 392-2892, 387-3902. Can you identify the sub-
scribers of these numbers?

Mr. WHEELER, Yes.

The first number, 269-6167, is a published number for the Socialist
Workers Party at 1702 East Fourth Street, Los Angeles, California.

The second number, 225-4856—1I have the identity of the subsoriber
of this number. However, there is little recorded subversive activity
on his behalf, and therefore I do not believe that it warrants placing
the name in the record unless the chairman so directs.

The CuarMAN. I agree with your su%gestion.

Mr. WagerLer. 892-2892. This number is a published number for
Johan. Haag, whom we have discussed, who is the DuBois Club
member.

387-3902. The records of this number have been destroyed by the
telephone company; the identity of the subscriber is unavailable.

r. Surrr. Can you give any further identification of John Haag
other than what you have stated ¢ .

Mr. WaeeLer., Well, he is well documented in the committee files.

He has been very active in Vietnam Day demonstrations and practi-
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cally every demonstration we have had in Los Angeles for the last 2
or 3 years. His residence was in Venice, California. He is out of the
DuBois Club now—several years back. As I stated from this exhibit
which was first introduced, he was head of the DuBois Club; he was
Los Angeles area chairman, W. E. B. DuBois Clubs of America. And
in that position, of course, he was quite active and also quite vocal
throughout the Los Angeles area.

Mr, Smita. Has the orzganization under discussion participated in
an&other demonstrations

r. WHEELER. Yes, sir. On Tuesday, Au%ust 6, and Saturday, Au-

ust 7, 1965z the Congress of Unrepresented People held a march which

they titled “Hiroshima Day Torchlight Parade.” This parade was actu-

ally held on the 6th. The parade was scheduled to start at 7 p.m. from

South Park, 51st and Avalon Streets, to Exposition Park. The march
actually did not start, however, until around ?\Ip.m.

Now, again, this march was through the Negro district in Los An-
geles, however slighﬂ%out of what we consider the Watts area. The
parade terminated at Exposition Park at approximately 9 p.m.

At 9:40 p.m,, John Haag was more or less the informal master of
ceremonies and was the first speaker. Now, another who also spoke
at this particular function was Carl Bloice. The final speaker was
Jimmy Garrett.

Mr. SmrTa. Can you further identify the individuals who spoke at
the meeting at Exposition Park?

Mr. WHEELER, gVe have previously discussed John Haag,

Carl Bloice is an identified member of the Communist Party, orig-
inally from Los Angeles. He was later a reporter for the People’s
World in San Francisco. People’s World, of course, the committee will
recognize as the Communist organ for the Communist Party on the
West Coast. He is at present the Washington, D. C., reporter for The
Worker, which is the East Coast Communist Party publication.

Mr. SmitH. How about Jimmy Garrett ?

Mr.WHeELER. Jimmy Garrett was born December 81, 1942, in Dallas.
He was at one time Los Angeles field representative of SNCC and
associate of the New Left School.

I refer back to the %revious exhibit on the New Left School which
was introduced as Exhibit Number 7, which will document this.

Mr. SmrtH. Does his name appear anywhere else, to your knowledge ?

Mr. WaeeLer. Well, he has been active in SNCC; there is no .
question about that.

Mr. SyirH. Who is Barry Weisberg

Mr. WaeeLer. I have a document here concerning the meeting we
have under discussion sponsored by the Congress of Unrepresented
People and I will read the last paragraph. This document is legal size
and was circulated to promote the Congress of Unrepresented People
demonstration, meeting, or whatever you want to call it, August 6-7.
1965. And on the bottom it says, “For any further information con-
tact Jimmy Garrett or Barry Weisberg care of SNCC.”

Mr. Syrri. Mr. Chairman, I request that this document be received
and marked “Wheeler Exhibit No, 18.” 3

The CuairmaN. It will be received and so marked.

(Document marked “Wheeler Exhibit No. 13” follows:)

¢
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WHEELER ExHiiT No. 13
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Mr. SyrrH. Go ahead.

Mr. WaEeeLer. To go back to the question, Barry Weisberg was a
SNCC member. In October 1967, which would be last month, he was
here in Washington, D.C., at the Institute for Policy Studies, 1520
New Hampshire Avenue, Northwest.

Mr. Syrra. Do you know the present whereabouts of James Garrett?

Mr. WuEeeLer. As of November 29, 1966, according to the Los
Angeles Times, James Garrett was present at a black power conference
at %erkeley and he represented himself as president of the Black
Student Union, San Francisco State College.

Mr. Syita, Do you have any exhibit in connection with that?

Mr. WaeeLer. I have the Los Angeles 1'imes. .

Mr. Smrta. Mr. Chairman, I request that the document be received
and marked “Wheeler Exhibit No. 14.” .

The CuAIRMAN. It may be so received and marked accordingly.

(Document marked “Wheeler Exhibit No. 14” and retained in com-
mittee files.)

Mr. Smita. Mr. Chairman, I will now ask that Investigator Wheeler
be permitted to step aside to be recalled later.

now recall Detective Harris.

The Crairman. Thank you, Mr, Wheeler.

As a good, old workhorse of this committee, we appreciate your
testimony.

TESTIMONY OF JAMES C. HARRIS—Resumed

Mr. Smita. Detective Harris, committee investigation has estab: ' -

lished the existence of the South Side Citizens Defense Committee.

Has your office made inquiries concerning the South Side Citizens
Defense Committee?

Mr. Hagrris. Yes, sir; we have information on that organization.

Mr. Symitr, When was the organization created ?

Mr. Harnis, It was formed immediately after the Watts riots in
August 1965. It was identified as a front of the old-line Communist
Party and formed for the purpose of capitalizing on the Watts riot.

Mr. Sy, What was the purpose of the organization?

Mr. Harris. With reference to this question, I would like to show

ou a cv%})y of a leaflet which I will read from. This leaflet is headed
‘KNOW YOUR RIGHTS!!!”

THE SOUTH SIDE DEFENSE COMMITTEE is a group of citizens formed
to help you get legal assistance for your relatives jailed during the mass arrests
that took place in the South East part of Los Angeles,

If you have a relative in jail and want to co-operate with others to protect his
rights, fill out this form and malil or bring it to:

THE SOUTH SIDE CITIZENS’ DEFENSE COMMITTEE
326 West Third Street, Room 318
Los Angeles, California, 90018

Mr. Smrra. Mr. Chairman, I request that this document be received
and marked “Harris Exhibit No. 50.”

The Cuamman. It will be received and marked accordingly.

(Document marked “Harris Exhibit No. 50” and retained in com-
mittee files.) '
. Mrt‘:ds?mrﬂ. ‘Where was the South Side Citizens Defense Committee

oca

4
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Mr. Harris. Again referring to the document which was just sub-
mitted, it was at 326 West Third Street, Room 818, Los Angeles.

Mr. Smita. Again, is that in the Watts area?

Mr. Harris. No, sir; it is not.

Mr. SmrrH. Does this address have any particular significance ?

Mr. Harnris. Yes, sir. It was at that time and still is the current ad-
dress of the Committee To Defend the Bill of Rights, which is the suc-
cessor or%anization of the Los Angelés Committee for Protection of
Foreign Born. *

The CaamMAN. That is the old-hat front organization ; isn’t it ¢

Mr. Harris. Yes, it is.

The CHAIRMAN. It is one of the oldest in the business.

Mr. Harris. This organization in Los Angeles is headed by Rose
Chernin, who has been 1dentified as a member of the Communist Party
before your committee and has also appeared as a witness before your
committee,

Mr. Smrra. Mr. Chairman, Rose Chernin Kusnitz, which is her mar-
ried name, is a publicly identified member of the Communist Party
who was a witness before the committee in 1956 and who refused to
testify, invoking the protection of the fifth amendment in regard to
membership in the Communist Party.

I note from the exhibit that there are several organizations listed
to telephone for information other than the South Side Citizens De-
fense Committee. The first is the “Hugh Gordon Book Store,” 4509
South Central, Los Angeles.!

Would you describe this bookstore ¢

Mr. Harris. Yes, sir. It is recognized as a Communist Party book-
store and an outlet for Communist propaganda in the southwest por-
tion of Los Angeles.

Mr. SyiTH. %ne of the organizations listed is the ILWU-Local 26,
5625 South Figueroa, Los Angeles.

Do you have knowledge of this union ?

Mr. Harris. Local 26 is a part of Harry Bridges’ International
Longshoremen’s Workers Union. The TLW El was expelled from the
CIO in 1950 because the policies of the ILWU—and I quote—‘“are
consistently directed toward the achievement of the program and the
purposes of the Communist Party rather than the objectives and poli-
cies set forth in the CIO constitution.”

Mr. SmitH. Who is the head of the South Side Citizens Defense
Committee?

Mr. Harris. The person identified as the executive director on docu-
ments which I have is Hursel Alexander. Mr, Alexander is identified
as Hursel William Alexander, born March 17, 1914, In Nebraska.

The first document I have here bears the signature of Hursel Alex-
ander, identifying him as executive director. The letter is headed
“Letter of Authorization.”

The next document is dated September 14, 1965, and is a motion by
the South Side Citizens Defense Committee, authorizing the opening
of a checking account. This document also 1dentifies Hursel Alexan-
der as the executive director.

I have another document which is a press release dated August 24,
1965. This also identifies Mr. Alexander’s connection with the
organization.

1 Listed in telephone directory as ‘“Hugh H, Gordon Bookshop” and “Gordon Book Shop."”
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Mr. Samrra. Mr. Chairman, I request that these exhibits be received
and marked “Harris ixhibits Nos, b1, 52, and 53.”

The CHAIRMAN., They will be received and marked accordingly.

(Documents marked “Harris Exhibits Nos. 51, 62, and 53,” respec-
tively, and retained in committee files.)

Mr. Syrru. Will you continue with the document you have ¢

Myr. Harris, Yes, sir.

I have here a transcript of o KL AC news “special report” broad-
cast of Wednesday, August 25, 1965, and Thursday, August 26, 1965.
The subtitle is “Communist Post-Riot Activity.” This transcript is
a roport of an interview between the commentator, Fred Parsons, and
Hursel Alexander, Mr. Alexander was asked by Parsons if he wore a
member of the Communist Party. Alexander does not answer the
question at all.

Mvr. Smrri. Mr. Chairman, for the record, between 1940 and 1955,
Hursel Alexander has been identified in the files of this committee as
a member of the Communist Party under oath by several witnesses.

Mr. Chairman, I ask that this exhibit be received and marked
“Harris Exhibit No. 54.”

The Cuamrman. It will be received and marked accordingly.

(Document. marked “Harris Exhibit No. 54” and retained 1m com-
mittee files.)

. Mr. Smrmir, In regard to Exhibit 54, what, in your opinion, is the
significance of this document ¢

M. Harris. In Mr. Alexander’s use of such phrases as “criminal
neglect,” “contempt and brutality,” this, in my opinion, is an attompt
to inflnme minds and to generate an antipolice attitude.

Mr. Smrrir. Do you have any additional documents of this nature?

Mr. Harris. T have a news release dated September 3, 1965, which
is in the same tenor as Exhibit 54.

Generally, they demand that the court release every person who has
been held 1n jail and stop compounding the injustice with injustice.
Further, that “this [action] may provoke further rebellion.” There-
fore“‘LET MY PEOPLE GO’ ! !'!!”

Now, I have another press relense of March 16, 1966, and this bears
the name of Mrs. Clara James as executive secretary.

Mr, Saarir. Of what organization ¢

Myr. Harris. Of the South Side Citizens Defense Committee.

Mr. Smrrir. Thank you.

Mr, Harris. Generally, this covers the arvest of four persons and,
according to this statement, the “police in the Watts area are bullying,
arresting without cause, and brutalizing innocent Negroes.”

I also have a flyer, which is undated, which has a heading of
“LET MY PEOPLE GO!” This is the motto of the South Side Citi-
zens Defense Committee.

Mr, Smrrn. Mr, Chairman, I ask that these documents be received
and marked “Harris Exhibits Nos, 56, 56, and 57.”

(Documents marked “Harris Exhibits Nos. 55, 56, and 57, re.
spectively. Exhibits 55 and 56 retained in committee files; No. 57
follows:) ,
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Hargris Exuisir No. 57
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Mr. Syrra. Did the South Side Citizens Defense Committee always

continue to operate out of 826 West Third Street, Los An%'e
r. Harris. Yes, sir; they did. However, in September 1965, they

opened a second office at 10208% Compton Avenue, Los Angeles. Thls
is in the Watts area.

I have two documents here to substantiate the second location. The
first is a letterhead of the orﬁamzatlon showing the officers, and Hur-
sel W. Alexander is again reflected as the executive director. The sec-
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ondisa ﬂf_’[er which I received Qctober 25, 1965, headed “JUSTICE #”
It says: “HOW ¢ WHERE? WHEN 2” and advises all those who were
“unjustly arrested to plead ‘NOT GUILTY’ and demand ‘TRIAL
BYJURY.”

Mr. Syrra, Mr. Chairman, I request that these exhibits be received
and marked “Harris Exhibits Nos. 58 and 59.”

The CuarmMaN. They may be received and marked accordingly.

(Documents marked “Harris Exhibits Nos. 58 and 59,” respectively.
Exhibit No. 58 retained in committee files; No. 59 follows:)

Harrts ExuisitT No. 59
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Mr. Saaru. Did members of the South Side Citizens Defense

Committee participate in any other activities?
Mr. Harnis. Yes, sir.

BEST AVAILABLE COPY
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On January 28, 1966, Joan Clara James spoke at a meeting of the
free press forum on “The Big Frameup in Watts and South Central
Los Angeles.”

Then on February 12, 1966, there was a pickc. line protesting police
brutality at the Tith Street police station. This station has the
immediate jurisdiction over the Watts area.

This demonstration was cosponsored by the Student Nonviolent
Coordinating Committee, the W. E. B. DuBois Club of Los Angeles,
and the South Side Citizens Defense Committtee.

The South Side Citizens Defense Committee circulated petitions to
be sent to Governor Brown. The language heading the petition is
interesting. It says:

We the undersigned relatives—mothers, fathers, brothers, sisters—and friends
of those who rebelled in Los Angeles against criminal conditions—against the
contempt, the neglect, the exploitation, the brutality which have been our life,
DEMAND THE RELEASE of the prisoners and COMPENSATION to the
families of those who were killed by police and guardsmen, and to the wounded.
And we INSIST that you act to change conditions which are still as unbearable
as ever.

Mr. Sarri. Mr. Chairman, T request that this document be received
and marked as “Harris Exhibit No. 60.” )

The CHAIRMAN. It may be received and marked accoqdlragly.

(Document marked “H‘;rris Exhibit No. 60” and retained in com-
mittee files.) . . Lo

Mr. Smrri. Detective Harris, committee investigation has estab-
lished the existence of an organization in the Watts area known as the
Watts Council for Equal Rights. Lo

Has E)ur office investigated this organization ¢

Myr. Harris, Yes, sir; we have. Lo

Mr. Smrra. Would you describe the organization, please!

Mr. Harris. The Watts Council for Equal Rights was another crea-
tion of the Provisional Organizing Committee for the Reconstitution
of a Marxist-Leninist Communist Party. ) . )

I want to point out that this is the organization with which Michael
Laski, about whom I have greviously testified, was affiliated until his
expulsion in September 1965 following the Watts riots.

r. Smrra. When was it formed?

Mr. Harris. The post office box which they used was 72301, and
this was opened on November 3, 1965.

Mr. Smrra. In what post office station is this box located

Mr. Harris. According to several documents, it is in the Watts area,
Watts Post Office Station.

Mr. Suira. Mr. Chairman, the committee has subf)enaed the appli-
cation for this box for the Watts Council for Equa Riihts. I would
like to have it introduced in the record as Harris Exhibit No. 61.

Mr. Tuok. It is so ordered.

(Document marked “Harris Exhibit No. 61” and retained in com-
mittee files.)

Mr. Smrrh. I note from the exhibits that Sandy Smith signed as
the applicant. Can ¥ou tell us who he is?

Mr. Harrs. His full name is Samuel L. Smith. Sandy is his nick-
name. o

88-088 O-—88—pt, 8T
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He resided in the Watts area. Our records reflect he is a member
of the POC. Smith was born on November 10, 1912, in Macon, North
Carolina, and is currently residing in Chicago.

Mr. Smrra. From the application, I note the name “Nelson Peerey.
Peery was the person entitled to receive mail through the box. Can
you tell us who Nelson Peery is?

Mr. Harris, Yes, sir. Peery is also a member of the POC. He also
resided in the Watts area.

Mr. Smrt. Who is the present head of POC? .

Mr. Harris, This organization has not been too active since Michael
Laski left in September 1965. It is currently hard to determine who
is the head. ) )

Mr. Syxrr. Does the POC or the Watts Council for Equal Rights
maintain an office?

Mr. Harris. No.

As far as we are able to determine, they work out of the homes
of the individual members, . o

Mr. Smit. Was the Watts Council for Equal Rights active in the
agitation in Watts?

Mr. Harris. Yes, sir; it was. Lo .

I have several documents here. The first was distributed in the

Watts area in May 1966, I will read several sentences from_this
document which was distributed, probably prepared as a result of
the Deadwyler affair in Los Angeles.
The Police Department is preparing to provide us with more funerals to at-
tend. The qualifications for getting murdered nowadays seem to be 1) be a
Negro and 2) be apprehended by the LAPD (L-arceny A-busive P-rejudiced
D-eadly).

* * L * * * [ ]
Cops have license to shoot and kill as they see fit. The ‘official’ Negro leader-
ship belongs to the Government, the government belongs to the most reactionary
anti Negro, anti colonial imperialists in the country. * * *

There are other inflammatory remarks which if you wish I can read
into the record.

This document is headed “Watts Council Bulletin” and bears the
address “Watts Equal Rights Council, Box 72301, Watts Station.”

Mr. Smrra. Would you read some of the items on it, please?

Mr. Harris, All right, sir.

Mr. SmrrH. A few descriptive items.

Mr. Harris, It says:

Three hundred and twelve days after the beginning of the Watts uprising,
we find ourselves getting ready to attend another funeral. The Police Depart-
ment is preparing to provide us with more funerals to attend. * * *

Living is getting to be more and more of a risk for the people of Watts, * * *

One killer cop is not responsible for the murder of Deadwyler. It 18 not. the
first time that this form of terror has been seen by the Negro People. * * *

“ M;’ Surra. Was the “Watts Council Bulletin” a monthly publica-
ion

Mr. Harris, It was published only intermittently and was—in fact,
we were only able to find two copies of the bulletin. The second was
received in August 1966 and attacks the U.S. Government as Fascist.

Mr. Surra. Mr. Chairman, I request that these documents be re-
ceived and marked “Harris Exhibits Nos. 62-A and 62-B.”

1 Correct spelling “Peery."” ¢

”1
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(Documents marked “Harris Exhibits Nos. 62-A and 62-B,” re-
spectively. Exhibit 62-A retained in committee files; 62-B appears on

. 1218,

b Mr. gm'ru. What did the Provisional Organizing Committee do

to agitate in the Watts area ¢ .

r. Harris. They were pretty consistent in their agitation. How-
ever, prior to the riot, Michael Laski was the central figure, and
his project at that time was organizing the carwashers’ union. This
attempt was a failure. . .

I have a document here that was issued by the POC which I will
read, which describes what their actual objective was.

The CuairMaN. I don’t remember what the initials POC mean.

Mr. Harris. Provisional Organizing Committee for the Reconstitu-
tion of a Marxist-Leninist Communist Party in the United States of
America.

The Cramman. That is just a few letters for a very fancy and odd
name,

Mr. Harnis. Yes, sir.

This document which I have described says:

We are fighting to organize the workers into revolutionary labor unions, to
fight U.8. imperialism, and to work for the abolition of the wage system. The
fight is advancing throughout the world! THE FIGHT I8 OURS—HERE AND
NOW ! All of the working people—Black, Brown, and White—will win this fight!

Mr. Satrra. Mr. Chairman, I ask that this document be received
and marked “Harris Exhibit No. 63-A.”

The CaAIRMAN, It will be received and marked.

Document marked “Harris Exhibit No. 68-A” appears on p. 1219.)

r. SmrrH. Is the POC still in existence ?

Mr. Harris. The last material we picked up being distributed in
Watts was on or about February 26, 1966.

This particular document I have is headed “RESIST THE FAS-
CIST DANGER.” It is quite inflammatory. I will quote one
paragraph: :

The August uprising in Watts saw the State forces (the police and National
Guard) pass from traditional police brutality to fascist terror characterized by
military law, the indiscriminate clubbing and shooting of men, women and
children—the attempts to organize white goon squads to attack the Negro com-
munity ete. The state turned to these fascist tactics because the stryggle of the
people had become more militant, more conscious and more revolutionary.

Now, this document states it was printed by the POC, Post Office
Box 72306, Watts Station in Los Angeles.

Mr. Smrra. Mr. Chairman, I request that the document be received
and marked Harris Exhibit 63-B.

The CrARMAN. It may be so received and marked accordingly.

(Document marked “Igm'ris Exhibit No. 63-B” and retained 1n com-
mittee files.)

Mr. Syrra. Do you know the subscriber of this post office box ¢

Mr. Harris. I know that mail was received at this box number for
Vanguard, which was the publication for the POC.

. Mr. Surra. Mr. Chairman, I ask that the post office box apg)lica-
tion * be marked “Harris Exhibit No. 64,” when received from the Post
Office Department.

The CrAIRMAN. That will be done.

1The application for P.O. Box No. 72808 is signed “Nelson D, Peery.”"
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Harris Exuisrr No. 62-B
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Harris ExHisiT No. 63-A

NAY DAY 2965 - P9 YBARS OF REVOLUTTONAR? TRADITION !

In every sountry, May Day is cslebrated as Intemational Labor
Day to coumemorate the struggle for the 8 hour day, whishhad reached
its pegk in the U.8. on May 1, in Chioago. There, 50.000 workers pe-
raded calling for an end to the 10 and 12 hour work day then prevale
ent in industry.

A few days later, the Chilocago police arrested the labor leadera
in what was imown as the "Haymapket Riot," on oharges of "inciting
to riot" and "murder". Four of the union leaders were convioted and
hanged. They were killed for leading the working people in a fight
for & better 1life. One of the labor leaders, August Spiles, dorrectly
stated in ocourt,"If you think by hanging us you oan stoup cut the
labor movement...the movement from which the downtrodcern millions,
the millions who toll in want and misery, expeot salvation - if this
is your opinion, then hang us! Here you will tread upc: & spark, but
here and there, behind you and in front of you, and &vs:cywhere, .
flames' blaze up, It 1s a subterranean fire, You oan not put it out.
Today, the bosses still use the same "riot" charges. They did so
against our own union leaders (A.M.W.U.-Car Washers' Union).

The Intemmational Workingmens Assoociation called upon the work-
ing people of all lands to celebrate May Day with demonstrations to
show the strength of the labor movement and to demand the end of the
capitalist system. Since then, the working people have freed them-
gselves and taken power in the Soviet Union, China, Cuba, and a mum-
ber of countries in Burope and Asia. They have seized power and est-
ablished states controlled by the people and led by the working class
in a fight for soolalism,

Today, the sooclalist countries and the mational liberation move-
ments in Asia, Africa, and Latin Amerioa, together with the revolu-
tlonary labor movements, are leading the right against bi: Tasiness,
banks, trusts, monopolies (imperialism) especially agaivni U.H, ime
perialism - the enemy of the people of the world,

. The U.% government has get-up May 1st to be colebrated as “"law
+day® and as™loyalty day". We working people know ti~i thcir law is,
tifure to protect the white ruling olass and their loralty is loyalsy
to tat olass. Our loyalty 1s to the working class! Je ocontinue to
celebrate May lst as May Day - International Labor [ay!

We are fighting to orxinize the workers irni. »ovoluticnary laber

i Unions, to fight U.S. imperialism, and to work t+v the alt.li‘ion of
. the wage system. The fight 1s edvancing thrcagzhout the world! THE
'PIGHT IS OURS - HERE AND NOW! All or the wosking pocple - Black,
Brown, and White - will win this fight!

CELEERATE MAY DAY - INTERNATIONAL LABOR DAY
with the PROVISYIONAL ORGANXZING COMMITTER
TO RECONSTITUTE THE
MAEXIST-LENINIST COMMUNIST PARTY, U.S.4.
inoluding speakers from: WORKERS' ORGANIZING COMMIZTER
AJM.W, U, ~ CAR WASHERS® UNION
FREEDOM FPOR THE PEOFLE

SATURDAY MAY 1, 8 pn at 1313 E, FIRESTONE ELVD., L.A.
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(flﬁoct;ment marked “Harris Exhibit No. 64” and retained in commit-
tee files.

Mr. Ssrra. Mr. Chairman, this concludes all of the testimony to be
received from Detective Harris.

The CuairMAN. Mr. Harris, you have made a great contribution to
the committee.

Mayor Yorty, a former Member of Congress, testified that the minds
of the people, particularly the colored people in the Watts area, were
conditioned for a long time to set the scene and to prepare them for
the riots. Then yesterday we covered, through you, the conditions pre-
vailing during the riots.

This morning, you and Mr. Wheeler, an employee of this committee,
talked about the postriot shenanigans going on. )

Now, in short, as I understand it, these nefarious activities started
a long time ago. They were pursued during the riot and, after the riot,
unquestionably under one form or guise or another are still going on in
the Los Angeles area.

Is that not correct ¢

Mr. Harris. Yes, sir. You are right, Mr. Willis,

The CHAIRMAN. Mr, Harris, this will conclude this part of your testi-
mony. We appreciate your appearance.

The committee will recess until tomorrow morning at 10 o’clock.

Mr. Harris. Thank you, sir.

(Whereupon, at 11 :45 a.m., Wednesday, November 29, 1967, the sub-
corén’;n)ittee recessed, to reconvene at 10 a.m., Thursday, November 30,
1967.
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AND BURNING .

Part 3
(Los Angeles—Watts)

THURSDAY, NOVEMBER 30, 1967

Unrrep StaTES HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES,
SUBCOMMITTEE OF THE
CoMmiTrEE ON UN-AMERICAN ACTIVITIES,
Washington, D.C.
PUBLIC HEARINGS

A subcommittee of the Committee on Un-American Activities met,
gursuant to recess, at 10:20 a.m., in Room 311, Cannon House Office

uilding, Washington, D.C., Hon. William M. Tuck (chairman of
the subcommittee) p):esidinﬁ.e , :

(Subcommittee members: Representatives William M. Tuck, of Vir-
%inia, chairman; Richard H. Ichord, of Missouri; and John M. Ash-

rook, of Ohio.) :

Subcommittee members present: Representatives Tuck and Ichord.

Staff members present: Francis J. McNamara, director; Chester D.
Smith, general counsel; Alfred M. Nittle, counsel; and Donald T.
A;ﬁelf chief investigator.

r. Tuck. The committee will come to order.

Mr. Smrra. Mr, Chairman, I would like to continue with the post-
riot activities in the Los Angeles area. :

We have our witness, Lieutenant Anderson.

Mr. Tuck. Will you raise your right hand ¢ .

Do you solemnly swear the testimony you are about to give before
the committee will be the truth, the whole truth, and nothing but the
truth, so help you Godt

Mr. Anperson. I do.

Mr, Tuck. I mi%ht say that the committee is constituted to be com-
posed of the gentleman from Missouri, gentleman from Ohio, and
myself; and a quorum is present. .

" l'fhe letter authorizing the subcommittee for today’s hearings
ollows: :

To: Mr. FRANCIS J. MONAMARA,
Director, Commitiee on Un-American Activities. :
Pursuant to the provisions of the law and the Rules of this Committee, I
hereby appoint a subcommittee of the Committee on Un-American Activities,
consisting of Honorable William M. Tuck, as Chairman, and Honorable Richard
Ichord and Honorable John M. Ashbrook, as associate members, to conduct hear-
ings in Washington, D.C. on Thursday, November 30, 1967, as contemplated by
the resolution adopted by the Committee on the 2nd day of August, 1967, au-
thorizing hearings concerning subversive influences in the riots, the looting

1221

Novemser 29, 1967.
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and burning which have besieged various cities in the Nation, and other matters
under investigation by the Committee.

Please make this action a matter of Committee record.

If any member indicates his inability to serve, please notify me.

Given under my hand thig 20th day of November, 1967.

/8/ BEdwin B, Willis,
BEpwin B, WoLis,
Ohairman, Commitice on Un-American Activitics.

TESTIMONY OF CLAYTON R. ANDERSON

Mr. Syara. Will {ou state your name, please?

Mr. Anperson. Clayton R. Anderson.

Mr. Suita, Your residence and employment ¢

Mr. AxpErson. I am a resident of Los Angeles County, California.
I am a lieutenant in the district attorney’s bureau of investigation,
asshifned to the intelligence section.

r. SmiTH. Lieutenant Anderson, are you familiar with an organ-
ization known as the Freedom Now Committee? If so, what was the
composition of this committee and when was it formed ?

r. ANDERSON. Our records show the first meeting was held January
24, 1966. Among those present at that meeting that would be of interest
to this committee were John Haag, who was at that time head of the
W. E. B. DuBois Club in Los Angeles; a William Taylor, whom you
will recognize as being a member of the Communist Party in Los
Angeles and a member of the district committee of the Communist
Party, Southern California District, He was a former resident of
Washington, D.C.

Dan Bessie was also present. He has also been & member of the Com-
munist Party and active in youth work. He appeared before this com-
mittee on October 20, 1959, at which time he pleaded the fifth amend-
ment.

Mr. Surre. What was the prime purpose of this organization ¢

Mr. AnpErsoN. On February 10, 1966, they held a press conference
at the Ambassador Hotel. I have a copy of the results of that press
conference, which was originally taped. The conference opened with
a Thomas Settle conducting the conference. He described the Freedom
Now Committes as follows:

The Southern Coordinating Committee to End the War in Vietnam and the
Student Nonviolent Coordinating Committee have issued a call for a demon-
stration on the birthday of Abraham Lincoln under the slogan Freedom Now—
Withdrawal Now. That is to say, complete freedom for American Negro citizens
now and immediate withdrawal of all U.S. troops from Vietnam. The newly
formed Freedom Now Committee is answering this call with a demonstration

and rally on February 12th, The demonstration will take place at the 77th Street
“Precinct” and the rally will take place at the Greater Tabernacle Baptist Church.

Mr. Smita, Who is Thomas Settle ?

Mr. AnpersoN. Thomas Settle is identified as Thomas Archibald
Settle, born July 3, 1947, in Chicago. In March of 1966 he was the
vice chairman of the DuBois Club and he was attending functions of
the Vietnam Day Committee, Students for a Democratic Society, and
Peace Action Council. (

He was also a supporter of Dorothy Healey in her political cam-
paign of May 1966, at which time she ran for county assessor in Los
Angeles County. .

¢
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Mr. Smrra. Who were the officers of the Freedom Now Committee?

Mr. ANpERSON. According to a newsletter of the Freedom Now Com-
mittee, dated March 22, 1966, the cochairmen were Bob Freeman and
John Haag. The executive secretary was Thomas Settle. The financial
and reoorging secretary was Arvilla Jackson, and the corresponding
secretary was Carol Columbo. . L.

Mr. Smrra. Did anyone else participate in this press conference?

Mr. AnpErsON, Yes; Franklin Alexander, former national chair-
man of the W. E. B. DuBois Clubs, and also John Haag.

Mr. SmrrH. I note from your reading of Settle’s press conference
statement that the 77th Street police station was selected for the
demonstration. '

Why was that? .

Mr. AnpersoN. That same question was asked by the press at this
press conference,

At that time, Mr. Settle answered and I will quote:

One of the other things which we are concerned with is, of course, local
issues which are the police malpractices and the city problems concerning the
war on poverty, et cetera, and we hope to be able to unify the actions and
thoughts of the people in this area who are greatly concerned with police
brutality * * *.

And then he goes on to other things.

Mr. Smrra. Did the Freedom Now Committee have an address?

Mr. AnpErsoN. Yes. I have a press release announcing the demon-
stration, dated February 7, 1966, giving Post Office Box No. 18976
and also telephone number HOllywood 6-8466; also a throwawa.g
ﬂﬁer announcing the same demonstration, giving the same box an
phone number.

I also have a news article from the Los Angeles Times, dated
February 11, 1966, reporting a planned demonstration by the Free-
dom Now Committee,

NThis committee is also known as the Freedom Now—Withdraw
ow.

Mr. Smrra, Mr. Chairman, I ask that these documents be received
and marked “Anderson Exhibits Nos. 1, 2, and 3.”

Mr. Tuok. They will be so received and so marked.

. (Documents marked “Anderson Exhibits Nos. 1, 2, and 8,” respec-
tively, appear on pﬁ. 12241226,

Mr. SmrrH. Was this demonstration a success ¢
. Mr. AnpersoN. The demonstration was held. Just how successful
it was is hard to gauge. The theme, according to the signs carried
ll:y tﬂll?t pickets, was protesting the war in- Vietnam and police

rutality.

.There were actually less than 100 actual demonstrators, The
picket si were delivered to this demonstration in an automobile
registered to John Haag. . . ’

r. Smrth. Did you make a survey to determine how many Com-
munists participated in this demonstration ¢

Mr. AnpErsoN. In coupling the W. E. B. DuBojs Club, Communists,
and former Communists mﬁbher, a good estimate would be 25 per-
cent. There were also members of the Communist Party (Marxist-
Leninist) and Socialist Workers Party present.
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ANDERSON ExHiBIT No. 1

FREEDOM NOW COMMITTEE

P. 0. Box
Los Angales, fornia 90018
- telophone Ho 6=8466 (2 hour service)

PRESS RELEASE

February 7, 1966

Lincoln Day ~ Pebruary 12,

In the anti-imperialist tradition of Abraham Lincoln, Lincoln Day this

year will be marked by a aeries of nation-wide Freedom Now demonstrations,
enphasising support for the civil rights struggle in our country and an

end to the war in ‘Vietnam, on the basis of full recognition of the right
of self determination for all people.

In Los Angeles, the demonstration will begin with a picket line in front of
the 77th police procinct, oh 77th St. between Main St. and Broadway. This
will be followed by & walk to the Greater Tabernacie Baptist Church, 4155
MoKinley Ave., for a Lincoln Day Rally for Peace and #reedom.

The rally will open at 2:00 P.N. with the following speakers: John Lewis,
of 3NCC, Bill Williame, Dr. Carlton Goodlett and Assemblyman Marvin Dymally.
The pl of the d ions begen last full when the Southern Co-
ordinating Committee held g meeting with the Vietnam Day Cosmittee in

Washington D. C.

The objective of the nationwwide demenstrations has been broadened by the
refusal of the Georgia legislature to permit Julian Bord to take the seat
to which he vas elected by a vasy majority of voters in his diltri::e, the
racist murder of Samuel Younge in Tuskeges, Alabama and the Lnero;a!.nc d-
version of funds from the war on poverty to support our aggression in
Vietdian.

The refusal to seat Julisn Bomd is a definate attempt to castigate freedom
of speach ani to dictate the policies and tactiocs of the Civil Rights
movement as well as an attampt to force Negroes to support, against their
own interests, Aqericss effert to resuscitate Golonialigs and its corollary
of white sup ¥+ In its opposition to the Vietnam war, SNCC correotly
otated in its resolution on Vietnam, sdopted by the 23 mamber executive
committes and was approved without dissent byuu than 130 SNCC fiedd
secretaries which etates in part. "™io belisve the U.S. government has been
deceptive in claims ef ccnsern for the fresdom of the Vietnamese people, |
Just as the governmest heo beem deseptive in claiming comcern for the freedom
of the colered pesple in such ether cevrtries as the Dominicen Bepublic, the
Congo. South Afries Bhsdesia ond in the 0.3 1teal?,




SUBVERSIVE INFLUENCES IN RIOTS, LOOTING, AND BURNING 1225

ANDERSON ExniBiT No. 2

: ‘ w b
" STARTS Af 1"4!00 AM m THE 77th STREET

POLICE PRECINCT (77th St. batween Main St.
and Broadway)

RALLY
DAY

FOR PEACE 'AND FREEDOM .
SATURDAY FEBRUARY 12,1966 - 2:0C PM.
AT

GREATER TABERNACLE BAPTIST CHURCH
4155 McKinley Ave.

PRINCIPLE SPEAKERS;

Or. Carlion Coodlets Bill Williams

Assemblyman. Marvin Dymally John Lewis

The demonstration and rally is in support of demonstrations being

held throughout the nation, in support of the struggle for Peace
and Freedom which i3 best expressed in the following quote taken

from the resolution adopted by SNCC Jan. 6t.h and appréved by

more than 130 field secretarien
'We recoil with horror at the inconsistency of this
Supposedly free society where responaibility to ficalom is
equrted with responsibility to 1end oneself to miti-
tary aggression. We take note of the fact that more .
than 16% of the draftees from this country are
Negro, called on to atifle the literation of Vietnam,
to preserve a "democracy'' which does not axisf- for
them at home'.

Ausp: FREEDOM NOW COMMITTEE
P.0. Box 18976 Telephone HO 68466
Los Angr)es Calif. Q0018 . (24 hour service )
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ANDERSON ExHuisit No. 3
{Los Angeles Times, February 11, 1966]

e
Rights, End of
Viet ‘Infrusion’

*Freedom Now" and
*Withdrawal Now" will be
co-slogans of a Lincoln Day
rally here Saturday to sup-
port the civil rights struggle
and to urge an end to Ameri-
can "intrusion® in Vietnam.

The two issues are close

rallels, members of the

reedom Now Committee in-

sisted Thursday during a
ress conference at the Am-
assador.

*We fail to see," said com-
mittee member Tom Settle,
*how a young Negro can be
seked to end his life in a du-
bious war hy a government

which doesn't give him his
rights in his own country."

Freedom Now Committee
members at the press confer-
ence included representa
tives from the Women's
Strike for Peace, the Log An-
geles Committee to End the
War in Vietnam and the
Congress of Racial Equality.

Saturday's demonstration,
scheduled to begin in front of
the 77th Street Police Station
and move to Greater Taber-
nacle Baptist Church at 4155
McKinley Ave., is one of sev-
eral to be held around the
nation,

Listed as speakers are As-
semblyman Mervyn M. Dy-
mally (D-Los Angeles); John
Lewis, national chairman of
the Student Non-Violent Co-
ordinating Committee, and
Dr. Darlton Goodlett, physi-
cian and publisher of a Ne-
gro newspaper in San Fran-
cisco as well as a member of
the World Council of Peace.

Mr. SyrH. You introduced information from a press release that
a rally was to be held from the Greater Tabernacle Baptist Church.

Was that rally held at this church?

Mr. AnpersoN. No. The pastor of that, church learned of the makeup
of the rally and the committee and denied use of the church to them.

Mr. Syrrir. Where was the rally held ¢

Mr. Anperson. Well, it was then announced the mlljy would be held
at the Victory Baptist Church. However, this pastor likewise learned
of the nature of the group and refused permission to use the church.
Ultimately, the rally was held in the parking lot of the Victory Bap-
tist Church.

Mr. SmrTH. Who was the principal speaker at this rally ¢

Mr. AnpErson. Dr. Carlton Goodlett.

Mr. Syrth. Can you tell us who Dr, Carlton Goodlett is?

Mr. ANpERsON. At the time of this rally, he was the candidate for
Governor of the State of California and he is the publisher and editor
of the San Francisco Sun Reporter.

Mr. Smrta. Was anyone else at the rally who would be of interest to
the committee '

Mr. AnpersoN. Yes. Dorothy Healey, chairman of the Southerr
[California] District Communist Party, was there; William Taylor,

t
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whom we have discussed; Rose Chernin Kusnitz, also an_identified
Communist and active in front organizations; and also members of the
W. E. B. DuBois Club, the Communist Party, and the Socialist Work-
ers Party.

Mr. SmrrH. Were there any others? .

Mr. AnpersoN. Franklin Alexander was there; Mimi Alexander,
Frank Beyea, Robert Eugene Duggan, John Haag, Raphael Konigs-
berg, Samuel Kushner, Michael Laski, Pierre Mandel, Barbara Nestor,
Steve Roberts, and Frank Spector were there.

Mr. SmrTi. Mr. Chairman, for the record I would like to state the
following with respect to these individuals he hasnamed :

Franklin Alexander was former chairman of the W. E. B. DuBois
Clubs of America.

Mimi Alexander attended a number of meetings of the party’s
Southern California District Council or Committee in 1959 or 1960
and participated as a delegate from the Moranda Smith Section of the
party in the November 1959 session of the Southern California Dis-
trict convention. She was a witness before this committee on April 25,
1962, and invoked the fifth amendment.

Frank Beyea was chairman of the Peace Action Council of Southern
California, sponsor of the S rinF Mobilization To End the War in
Vietnam. In 1952, he was publicly identified as a Communist Party
section organizer from San Fernando Valley, California. On April 25,
1962, he appeared before this committee and pleaded the fifth amend-
ment. :

Robert Eugene Duggan was elected a member of the national com-
mittee at the Communist Party’s 18th National Convention, New York,
June 22-26, 1966. :

John R. Haag, June 1966, was chairman of the Culver City, Cali-
fornia, W. E. B. DuBois Club. :

Raphael Konigsberg has been publicly identified as a member of the
Communist Party in 1952. On June 29, 1955, he refused to testify about
membership in the Communist Party, invoking the first and fifth
amendments. '

Samuel Kushner was a top functionary of the Communist Party for
the last 30 years. - . : ;

Michael Isaac Laski—Mr. Chairman, we have already dealt wi
Laski at great length yesterday. Let the record note that.

Pierre Mandel was born in Russia, active in the Communist Party
of France before entering the United States in 1948. He attended
meetings of the Southern California District Council of the Commu-
nist Party in 1958 and 1959. He was a delegate to its conventions in
1969, 1960. He ap before this committee on' April 26, 1962,
where he invoked the fifth amendment in response to questions regard-
m%his Communist, Party activities. L

a.r:)ara Nestor is the mother of Dorothy Hesaley, a longtime Com-
munist. . L :

Steve Roberts is a leader of the Fair Play for Cuba Committee.
Roberts appeared before the committee on April 27, 1962, and invoked
the first and fifth amendments in response to questions relating to his
activities with both Fair Play for Cuba Committee and the Socialist
Workers Party.
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Frank Spector, a member of the Communist Party whose indictment
under the é)mith Act was dismissed in December 1957. He now operates
Communist Party bookstore in Los Angeles, California.

Lieutenant Anderson, was any other material distributed by the
Freedom Now Committee? :

Mr. ANDERSON. Yes, there was,

I have copies of two flyers they distributed. I would like to read a
portion out of each,

One is headed “Freedom Now—Withdraw Now.” At the bottom it
says, “susscriBe To THE SPARTACIST.” One paragraph says:

SPARTACIST is a revolutionary socialist organization. We believe in mili-
tant struggle for basic soclal change, This, we believe, will ultimately mean the
establishment of a socialist soclety under the control of all the people.

The second flyer is headed “Freedom Now—-Withdraw Now!!” A

portion of it reads:
Police brutality was exposed to its nakedness of gestapo like tactics by the mur-
der of 31 Negroes by the police and 2 by the national guard. This expression was
also opposing the discriminatory hiring policy of the 77th police precinct which is
in a predominantly Negro community with a staff of over 200 and only five (5)
Negroes employed. The people of Watts and its surrounding community feel that
Negroes, who are more than 85% of the population, should be predominant in
the police department, fire department and other city service jobs and functions
forthe area. * * *

Mr, Smrru. Mr. Chairman, I request that these documents be ac-
cepted as Anderson Exhibits 4 and 5.

. Tuck. It is ordered that they be accepted and so marked.

(Documents marked “Anderson Exhibits Nos. 4 and 5,” respectively,
appear on pp. 1229-1233,)

r. Smrta. Mr, Chairman, the Spartacist reference by Lieutenant
Anderson is a publication of the Spartacist League.

I would like to state for the record that information from the
committee’s files concerning the Spartacist League reveals that it
began as a small group of dissident Trotskyite Communists expelled
from the Socialist Workers Party in December 1963 after 3 years
of activity within the SWP in favor of a less “centrist” and more
purely Trotskyite revolutionary course.*

Whom would you credit with the direction and creation of this
committee

Mr. AnpBreoN. The evidence would indicate the W. E. B. DuBois
Club was certainly the most active organization.

Haag, Settle, and Alexander, the key leaders of the group, were
or are ai_l ‘members of the DuBois Clubs of America.

In addition, there would be Communist Party support indicated in
the presence of Taylor and Bessie and other Communists that were
observed.

Mr. Syrra. That is Dan Bessie?

Mr. AnpersoN. Dan Bessie and William Taylor; yes, sir.

I&r. im'm Is tbl.&s 0 g ization still in existence rod

. ANDERSON. No; this organization was organized apparently for
this one demonstration. g g pparenty
, SmrtH. Do you have any additional material on activities on
behalf of the W. E. B. DuBois Club of Los Angeles relating to their
participation in racial agitation?
1 See also Commitioe Exhdbit No. 8, part 1, pp. 907-909.

!
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ANDERSON ExHisrr No. 4

Freedom Now-Withdraw Now

Spartacist wholeheartedly endorses the slogan being raised by the
Freedom Now Committee in response to the call sent out by S.N.C.C. and
the Southern Coordinating Committee to End the War in Vietnam,

The war in Vietnam is not an isolated issue., It 1s not simply a
moral question of war vs, peace, hawvks va. doves, Nor is 1t a question
of an otherwise "good" government engaged in one naughty activity.

The government which wages war on the people of Vistnam in the name
of Freedom and which drafts young Negroes to fight in the name of Free-
dom which they don't even have themselves is the same government which
is responsible for the deaths of Civil Rights workers in the South by
refusing to enforce its own laws,

This same government, "our® government, 3seeks to strangle the
unions with "wage and price levels® while looking the other way as in-
dustry sneaks. around them with price hikes. This again in the name of
an illegal and immoral war in Vietnam.

Even by the standards of Johnson, 20% of the American population
is living in poverty, Yet the miserly "war on poverty® (ineffective as
it is) threatens to be washed away in the tide of war expenditures.

Each day brings nev indications that the govermnment intends to use
this war, not only to maintain its oppressive and dictatorial regime in
South Vietnam, but also to stem the tide of labor unrest in this coun-
try and to stifle the militant struggle being waged by the Negro pooplo
in this try for Freedom Now,.

The time has come for thou who are concornod vith world peace to
Join with the Civil Rights and Labor wov in effort: it
is in this way that we will be able to get at the b..te social problems
involved and work together to eliminate them, As long. as the peace
movement continues to orient towards students and intellectuals (valu-
able as they may be in raising and publicising the issues),  the peace

movement will not be in a position to attack the root causes.
SRR ESER SIS RS ¢ SIS ESE VNG

SPARTACIST 4is a revolutionary socialist organisation, We believe in
militant struggle for basic social change. This, we believe, will ulti-
mately mean the establishment of a socialist society under the control
of all the people,

. For more information about SPARTACIST writes
SPARTACIST, P.O0.Box 4054, Terminal Annex, Los Angeles, Calif, 90054

SUBSCRIBE TO THE

SPARTAC)ST

§ losaes 900 % loswes 3108
Name
Swont X -
Coy. AS Lone e SOV
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ANDERSON ExHiBIT No. 5

 FREEDOM | < sy
‘witHoraw |\ W 7k

The beacon of hope for Freedom begins with
in your own home, comrunity ard country and is
guided through many channéls which lead to Full
Ecorctiic.security, Social and Political BQUALITY
for all: where Brotherhood Week 1s 52 weeks a year, ,f
and where human dignity is afforded to all mankind. 4. )

The uprising of Watts and South Central Los ( odgt, 1965
was one channel many people felt would be a dire
brutality; poverty; and against the gouging parc

. and other businesses that inflated prices on many
" more than forty percent of the population was on are. It wis an
expreasion of test against such business that had continued these
practices which kept the people of the commnity contimnually deprivated.
It was also an expression of the demand for fcr the removal of Chief of
Palive Parker who has demonstrated his contempt for the Negro, Mexican-@
,- “American and other depressed people. Police brutality was exposed tosh
{ 4ts nakedness of gestapo like tactics by the murder of 31 Negroes by
! the police and 2 by the national guard. This expression was also
opposing the discriminatory hiring policy of the 77th police precinct
which is in a predominately Negro commnity with a staff of over 200
and only five (5) Negroes employed, The people of Watts and ite
surrounding community feel that Negroes, who are more than 85X of the
population, should be predominant in the police departmedt, fire
department and other city service jobs and functions for the area.
Also, merchants doing business in the area MUST employ Negroes in
their establishments in just ratios ’ . '

According to the MoCone report, which is sustained by the
Presidents Budget program, a drastic cut on funds which would be
given to the War on Poverty have been transferred to escalate the
war in Vietnam; Even though 85% of the people of South Vietnanm
are in support of the National Liberation Front and are opposed to
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ANDERSON Exmnn No. 5—Continued
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.. ‘ersioh’cs nationsl ‘reqources and.cf mon to,dd the dirty work for the
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.. the Unibed’ States sol@ieis ore busy- killfhg mon women and clildrén -
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; lcuh Conterence, d that' the United Jtates would not use for,
~_; grenqmvotron-wwmutnmomum N
: agreements, approved the principle of free elections
,lu!pn-hodmt the United States am\ldcct to R
pw ‘further ion in the ;
< “The Guaeva jeszants ea..‘l. tora
lr Cebse-firey - -
kooocnttied o.'.Jictnu, Lm and

mﬁﬁdfwuﬁu th)\
l»" Mnﬂ‘m&. ot mmm . o "
‘military gonpy of their cioit oi
:5. Pom,iedw Gvik Libirtiss for thodo uﬁo had wug\ pm on
dt«hw-miu’thomihuaﬁmeh
T6e ] tmmmmouuum;mdmwamm
,7 :mﬂa.wmeﬁmqt;ummgm%hbm; C.
o adlitary men or erial sought-
ot obtained from a

Ss h-n auugn:onmmvmn-uovmumet -
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®

‘
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ANDERSON ExHierr No. 5—Continued

. 1ater than July 1956, on the basis of electoral m-angmu to-
be dran up not later than July, 19553 .
9. An Internhtional Coemission for supervision and eontrol.
The United States intervention in Vietaas has prevented the:people R
Vietnan from holding elections as was stipulated in the Geneva .
ments thus, the Vietnamese people are deprived of the right to uhoou '
their om government ~ thereby preventing the right of . self-determine
ation for the Vietnsmese peopls. While in Georgia, today, Julian -
Bwhnbomdmivdhjnwbwhmm;nthemw
Logtolature ‘after winning an election by 85% of the voters ig his -
district. Also, in Harlem Bill Rpton! m-s wag left off tiie hnlot
== thus preventing the people of Hn-l from making their own.choice.’
The Julian Bond, audun!pwnwumth domcl.ofthcrlghtot
the Negro people to register to vote, in parts of the South, point up"
the fact that Negroes have been denied the right to.determine their
- own destiny and the pooplcﬁmthor\dshtormaout thnin tho
goverment of the U.S.

"l‘honckotcrodglm the bombé burs mm np!'oof
Ahrough the night that our flag vas 8 u;mt'“»

The United States flag waves in the Vietnamese winds . .
poapoudly as Governor Wallace's - Confederate flag waves in the stom .° ¢
winds over Alabama State Capitol. While many 0f the pecple of this
colntry ait and watch it on TV - all about the War in Vietnam,
and they say either “Psch, tech, isn't it frightening? or scme
84y, ¥let's bomb the hell cut of thes:. THEN is & man Or woman of
& small child or a pet dog, ¢at or bird, . o e .

) Let the people decide their ovn affairs both in Vietnaw and in

this country. A basic flaw in the policies of the Administration -

in this Oity and the Pederal Govermment is that too meny of our
leaders, both adlitary and pon'dul, have succumhed to thé anti-
democratic disease which has ngod '.the South’ md‘:ln South Log °  °
‘Angeles for decades.

. They b“ut-nuqtomdqruﬁuumlnno peorile of
this globe, the 'they brown the ﬂmMmM«LMc. The *
Ammumamu mtutmwmoﬁduth v,

alal

S
» . .. o N
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ANDERsSON ExHiBiT No. 5—Continued

is almost’ frightening. They think we frighten these people

into submission both at home and abroad, that we can bomb

and Iill abroad and at home we are beaten, attacked by dogs,

bombed and killed; but still we simg, and will contimie to -
. v .

to sing
. "WE SHALL OVERCOME )
wu TOCETHER WE SHALL OVERCOME
AT HOME AMD ABROAD WE SHALL OVERCOMB

——————
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Mr. AnpERSON. Yes, sir.

There was a demonstration on September 24, 1964, at the Los
Angeles City Hall on Spring Street in Los Angeies. This was spon-
sored by the Ad Hoc Committee To End Police Malpractices, with
an address of 1230 Cabrillo Avenue, Venice, California. )

The purpose of this demonstration wasto demand immediate action
to correct police malpractice, including resignation of the chief of
police at the time, William H. Parker, and the establishment of a
civilian [police] review board.

Mr. Smrra. What was the Ad Hoc Committee To End Police
Malpractices?

Mr. AnpersoN. This was a front group of the W. E. B. DuBois Club
of Los Angeles.

Mr. Smita. Can you identify the occupant of the address you
referenced ?

Mr. ANpERSON. When the pickets left the area, the ﬁicket signs were
put into a vehicle bearing license number IOS 711, which is registered
to a 1959 Buick, four-door. The registered owner of that vehicle is
John R. Haag, 1230 Cabrillo Avenue, Venice.

Mr. SyarH. Sole owner?

Mr. AnpersoN. He isthe sole owner of the vehicle.

Mr. Smrra. Is that the John Haag we have already identified as
chairman of the W. E. B. DuBois Clubs of Los Angeles?

Mr. ANpERsON. Yes, sir.

Mr. SyiTH. You mentioned picket signs.

What was the wording on these glacards?

Mr. ANpERsON. Among others: “Protect and serve whom #”’ “Mayor
Yorty, we want a civillan police review board”; “Guardians, not
guards” ; and “No more Harlems.”

This demonstration lasted from 1:30 p.m. until 3 p.m.

During the picketing there was chanting by the participants, “Chief
Parker must go.”

Mr. SmrrH. Was this pre-Watts riot activity ¢

Mr. ANDERSON. Yes, this was.

I have a document here entitled SPUR, which was an official news-
letter of the DuBois Clubs of America. This particular issue is dated
August 25, 1965. I would like to quote from this newsletter:

Poverty in this nation is real; so real that the people of Watts, who live with
it every day, finally declared war on it and its cohort—police brutality.

Another quote:

For six days and nights the Watts district of Los Angeles was the battle ground
for a class war. Tens of thousands of Negro people let loose the frustration
and the anger of years of poverty, unemployment, and discrimination. When they
battled the Los Angeles police department, they took on one of the most
brautal instruments of racism.

Another quote:

Liberals by the score are moaning that the cause of civil rights has been set
back 100 years, but if the cause of civil rights was set back it was because the
L.A. police decided to use the methods of race suppression so popular in South
Africa. ’

In another quote:

In fact it was the police, not the Negroes, who were guilty of barbarism and
unwarranted savagery. * * ¢ P
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In another quote:

The removal of the racist Police Chief Parker has been a demand in the
L.A. area for years. In Watts his name stands for police brutality. * * *

Another quote:

Club members in L.A. and S.F. have been distributing leaflets in both Negro
and white neighborhoods explaining what happened and why * * *,

That refers to DuBois Club members.

Another quote:

The Battle of Watts was a frustrated attempt to bring poverty, and racism
to an end. We cannot disassociate ourselves from that battle.

Mr. Surra. Mr, Chairman, at this point, I would like to request
acceptance of Anderson Exhibit 5-A that he has just quoted from.
Mr. Tuck. Isisso ordered. . L.

(Document marked “Anderson Exhibit No. 5~A” and retained in
committee files.) )

Mr. AnpErsoN. Another document that I have was issued by the
W. E. B. DuBois Club of Los Angeles in November 1965. This 1s en-
titled “THE FIRE THIS TIME.” It was written by Ron Ridenour,
Anne Leslie, and Victor Oliver. . )

Mr. Chairman, this document, deals mainly with social ?I‘mblems.
However, there are several items worth quoting, I believe. They are
germane to this inquiry. One quote is: .

Despite that admission, abuses both physical and verbal of Negroes by the
L.AP.D. are an every day occurrence. A point in case 1s the “incident” which
started the violence. On August 11, 1965, Mrs. RRena Frye, a Negro, was (accord-
ing to 20 eyewitnesses whose sworn affidavits are in the hands of Negro author-
lecturer Louis Lomax) beaten with rifie butts by officers, then carted off to jail
for “interfering” with the arrest of her son on a drunk driving charge. This was
described by the police as “a routine arrest.”

In one portion of the book, starting on page 9 and ending on page 12,
the W. E. B. DuBois Club recommends 24 points that would tend to
solve the problem of racial disturbances. The following recommenda-
tions included in these points might be of interest to the committee:

ﬂ;l. WE DEMAND THE REMOVAL of CHIEF of POLICE PARKER from
ofllce.

5. WE DEMAND that there be established in the City of Los Angeles a Citi-
zcng' Police Review Board, composed of elected members from city councilmanic
districts, to investigate and act upon any and all complaints of police malpractice.

6. We demand that white policemen employed at the 77th precinct be replaced
by Negro officers.

The balance of the recommendations refer to other social problems.

I would like to quote the last paragraph from the document on page
14:

The Negro revolt will eventually do more to bring true democracy to these
United States than any other single factor in the life of the nation. When the
masses of whites realize this and further recognize that the Negro revolt is ex-
pressing the needs and demands of all working people, then we can combine and
accomplish these demands.

Mr. Samrra. Mr. Chairman, I request that this document be ac-
cepted and marked “Anderson Exhibit 5-B.”

Mr. Tuokr. It is so ordered. . .

(Document marked “Anderson Exhibit No. 5~B” and retained in
committee files.)
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Mr. AnpersoN. The next document is headed “POVERTY FRUS-
TRATION DEATH.” . '

It was printed and circulated some time during what we call the
second Watts riot, aa%prqmmatply March 18, 1966. )

I would like to read this entire document for the record. It is a one-
page document.:

Twelve people in a two room flat; poverty; unemployment, and police
harassment. What does this lead to?

During the past four days in South Los Angeles people have been dying ; men,
women and children have been beaten; stores have been looted and buildings
burned. Violence has been the mode.

Do you not wonder why? Do you not wonder why blood flows? why young
people throw bricks? Why the streets are teeming with thousands of restless and
frustrated people? It has been suggested that the cause is the heat; it is not the
heat that is to blame, but ourselves. We are at fault; for it is we, the citizens of
Los Angeles who have allowed police brutality to exist. Who have allowed dis-
orimination socially, economically, and politically. Who have not demanded a
civilian police review board to control police injustices. Who have not demanded
the removal of Police Chief Parker who condones police malpractice. Police Chief
Parker hag even gone so far as to suggest that our National Guardsmen can learn
more in Watts than in summer camp. Is he suggesting that our National Guards-
men be allowed to PRACTICE ON OUR CITIZENS?

We are not in favor of violence; we do not condone what is happening in
Watts, but we are trying to explain why the violence has erupted, and that the
condition in Watts is our fault. Because of this, we demand the following four

1. An end to police malpractice and brutality.

2. A civilian Police Review Board.

8. The evpulsion of Police Chief Parker.

4. Sooial and cconomic reforms (anti-poverty funds), that will eliminate the
getto [sic).

Mr. Smrra. Mr. Chairman, I request that this document be accepted
as Anderson Exhibit 5-C.

Mr. Tuck. It isso ordered.

(Document marked ‘“Anderson Exhibit No. 5-C” and retained in
committee files.)

‘Mr. AnpersoN. I havea document which is an article, a copy of an
article from the Chicago Sun-Times, dated June 21, 1966. It quotes
Franklin Alexander, who was then the national chairman of the
W. E. B. DuBois Club of America. He was proposing separating Watts
from the rest of the city of Los Angeles and setting up a separate city
government.

Mr. Smrra. Wias this plan ever carried out ¢

Mr. Anperson. No; it never got out of the talking stage.

Another quote from Alexander in the same article:

. ;\not‘hir ‘feature of the Watts project will be establishment of a police observer
0! .

A‘::stos equipped with two-way radios and waving white flags from their an-
tennas will follow policemen through the ghetto area, scene of last year's riot.
Club workers will photograph patrols, he said. ‘

Mr. Sarra. Was the police observer corps ever set up?

Mr. AnpEerson. No, sir; but an organization was set up called the
Community Alert Patrol.

This organization was not considered Black Muslims or subversive,
but more of a nuisance than anything else. They equipped cars with
shortwave radios which picked up police calls, and they responded to
the police calls to the scene where the call originated.

¢
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They were to observe any Bolice brutality if an arrest was effected
bﬁl the Los Angeles Police Department. They never did make any
charges of brutality a%ainst the Los Angeles Police Department.

This Community Alert Patrol received an OEO grant, as I recall,
close to a quarter of a million dollars. However, this grant was ada-
mantly opposed by the Los Angeles Police Department and Mayor
Yorty of Los Angeles, as well as the Governor of the State of Cali-
fornia, and shortly thereafter OEQ withdrew the grant.

Mr. Icaorp. Mr. Counsel, at this point, Lieutenant, what was the
name of this group setting up the automobiles to answer police calls
in order to check on police brutality ?

Mr. AnpersoN. That was the Community Alert Patrol.

Mr. Icuorn, Community Alert Patrol?

Mr, ANDERsON. Yes,sir.

Mr. Icnorp. Did it receive an OEQO grant in the name of the Com-
munity Alert Patrol?

Mr. Anperson. It did not ultimately receive the grant. The grant
was never delivered. It was canceled, but in the name of Community
Alert Patrol the grant was okayed.

Mr. IcnHorp. Are you familiar with the alleged gur oses of the
Community Alert Patrol? Was the application made for purposes
other than following %JOHCO cars to check on alleged police brutality ¢

Mr. AnpErsoN. As I recall, the stated purpose was to help the police
in the Watts area and to be somewhat of a vigilante corps. However,
there were previous documents in which they stated their purpose was
to follow the police and observe their actions. .

Mr. Icaorp. Was this prior to or following the Watts riot?

Mr. AnpersoN. I believe this was after.

Mr. Icuorp. Thank you.

Mr. Tock. Did the organization actually get the grant?

Mr. AnpErsoN. No, sir; it did not.

Mr. Smrrh. But it was only by the protest of the Governor and Mr.
Yorty; is that correct ? ,

Mr. AnpersoN. There was a very strong protest by the mayor,
Mayor Yorty, the police department, and the Governor of the State,
which apparently effected the cancellation of the grant.

Mr. Smita, Mr. Chairman, I request that the document that the
witness quoted from be accepted as Anderson Exhibit 5-D.

Mr. Tuck. The document will be so marked. . .

(Document marked “Anderson Exhibit No. 5-D” and retained in
committee ﬁles.}

Mr. Tonorp. I have one more question, Mr. Chairman, if I may.

Lieutenant, were there identized Communist members who were
members of this Community Alert organization ?

Mr. AnpersoN. No, sir; not that we were able to identify.

Mr. ?Icnom). Did you obtain & list of the members of that organi-
zation -

Mr. AnpersoN. I don’t have a list with me. There is a list in our
files, I believe,

Mr. Icroro. What kind of people did they consist of # Were there
any who had criminal records? -

Mr. AnpersoN. Yes, sir, there were. This was not a very formal or-
ganization as far as memf)ership and screening of their members, and
so forth. They installed their radios in any old car they happened to
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have, a.nd whoever happened to have & car and could afford a raxho
wags one of the troo

Mr IcHorp. Go a) » Counsel.

Mr. Smrra, Lieutenant Anderson, in 1966 a Los Angeles cxtxzen,

Leonard Dead wyler, died as a result of beirig shot b{)eago

Has your oﬁice mamtamed records on the Leonard wyler case?

Mr. ANpERsON. Yes,

Mr. SMrTH. Whut wa.s the background of the Deadwyler casef

Mr. AnpersoN. During the late afternoon hours of May 7, 1966, black
and white police units pursued a vehicle containi two men and &
woman in the south central area of the city of Los les. After the
police sueeeeded in stopping the suspect vehicle, an officer was lean-
ing in the passenger side of the vehicle with a drawn revolver, at wlnch
time the vehicle lurched forward.

As a result of the lurch, the officer was thrown off balance. Hls re-

volver discharged, and the bullet struck and killed the driver of the

vehicle, who was Leonard Deadwyler.

Mr. Smrre. Wasan mqusst held in the case

Mr. AnpersoN. Yes, sir. inquest was held by the Los Angeles
County coroner’s office which leste& 8 days, between May 19, 1966, and

agogl 1966 This inquest was the longest inquest into & single death

ge es County. There were 49 witnesses who testlﬁed

Mr. Surra. What wasthe result of the inquest?

Mr. ANDERSON. The coroner’s jury found the death of Leonunl Dead-
wyler to be accidental.

‘Mr. Smrra. Did the accidental killing of Deadwyler foment trouble
in the Watta area$

Mr. AnpErsoN. Yes, sir; a number of Communist and extreme left-

~wing organizations tried to capitalize on this accidental killing to
foment racial discord in the Watts area.

Even before the coroner’s inquest or the jury was- convened, the Stu-
dents for a Democratic Society or ed a rally on May 13 at the Los
Angeles police administration building. In a leaflet which was widely
distributed to announce the rally, the Students for a Democratic
Society accused the Los Angeles Police Department of : ( 1),”and Iam

quoting:
i\geéglessly and carelessly murdering Mr. Leonard Deadwyler on Tueaday, May 10,

The date they had in their flyers was incorrect.

(2) generally using tactics and 1methods which are not suited to the “crime.”

(8) flagrantly disregarding the humsu beings whom they suppoeedly “protect”
in the pursuit of “law and order.”

(4) generating themselves the crime and lawlessness from which they claim
to “protect” us.

Mr, Surre. Mr. Chairman, I l‘equeet that th:s document bq recexvedl
apd marked as “Anderson Exhibit.5-E.”

Mr. Tuok. It is so ordered.

(Document marked “Andexrson Exh1th No. E” follows )

_ Anprzson Fxmisir No, 5-B o
| WE Aoovsm R y‘f-

The Los Angeles Police Department of:' o
(1) needlesaly and urelesaly mmm-m m- Leonam Deadwyler on Tue&-
day, May 10, 1968. T
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we. éi{.e generany using tactics and methods which are noi suited to the
>
(8) flagrantly disregarding the human- beings whom the: supposedly
“m('g?ct” in thgn%ur&ult ofl‘ ‘lm%E and order.” & i
genera emselves the crime and lawlessn
claim to “protect” us, ess from which they
Let us first suppose that this was not a racial murder. Questions: (1) why was
a police officer confronting a “speeder” with a drawa and cocked .88 pistol? (2) is
immediate execution the accepted penalty for trafiic violations? Let us now 1ook -
at it more realistically and suppose this was indeed a racial murder. In an inter-
view by Donald McDonald of the Oenter for the Study of Democratic Institution,.
Police Chief Parker stated : - i
“(Race relations) has beep.a-firoblem, but I don't think it is as big a problem as
some might believe it to be! I don’t want to mention any namies here, but I have -
wo of our large minorities that, afber close observation
work with minority ups, they have fouud nothing they

) s,

Friday, May 13 there will'be anothe!
tion Bldg., N. Los Angeles Bl:mez5
Miramar Street L.A. Phone:gg&-

- Mr. Anp A conmgltt;eewas»
Committee To End Legalized Murder by Cops.
Mr. Smrra. What.was the address of this commigide? .

Mr. AnoersoN. Thé-same as for the South.8ide Citizens Defense
group, 1020814 Compton A 1 L

Mr. SmrrH. Who were the organizers of the Committee To End
Leﬁalized Murderby Copst = =~ .o

. AnpErsoN. This organization which was formed for agitation

during the Deadwyler inquest, as far as we know it is no longer in
existence. However, it may just be dormant because patterns of
organizations of this type show that they reactivate from time to time
to fit any need which may come up. - o

Our investigation discloses there was a committee of four that started
this organization. The nominal head was a Willie Frank Brown, who
was born April 5, 1921, in Mississippi. As far as we can learn, Brown
has no definite subversive record. =~ . S R : :

Another organizing member was Franklin Delano Alexander, born

May 4, 1941, in Illinois, who, of course, was a former national chair-
man gfrthe W. E. B. DuBois Clubs of America, and I am sure is in
your files. - : - :

- Another organizing member was Charlene Mi(';chell, g member of the
Nutionak?omn&ittee; Communist Party, U.S.A., and sister of Franklin
o Alexander. ‘
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The fourth one was Kendra Claire Harris, who was born June 28,
1946, in Los Angeles. She is the wife of Franklin Alexander. She was
arrested on March 16, 1966, at 2:30 a.m. for being drunk. At this time
she was in the company of Franklin Alexander. This arrest took place
at the approximate time and in the vicinity of the Watts riot number
2, At the time of her arrest, she gave her occupation as a committee
orﬁnizer for the W. E. B. DuBois Club.

r. Smita. Mr. Chairman, for the record it should be noted that
Franklin Alexander, recently national chairman of the W. E. B. Du-
Bois Clubs, was recenfil‘s; ex%elled from the Communist Party for
stealing funds from the W. E. B. DuBois Club.

Hg;v ?did the Committee To End Legalized Murder by Cops foment
trouble

Mr. AnpersoN. On or about May 15, 1966, leaflets titled “WE
CHARGE MURDER !” were distributed in the Watts area and in the
south central Los Angeles area, announcing a protest at Will Rogers
Park, 103d and Central, on Tuesday, May 17. The Deadwirler inquest
was scheduled to begin on the 19th. I have & copy of that leaflet here,

Mr. Smrta. Mr, Chairman, I request that the document be accepted
as Anderson Exhibit No. 6. : _

Mr. Tuck. It is so ordered. g

(Document marked “Anderson Exhibit No. 6” appears on p. 1241.)

er.? Ssmira. Did the demonstration as announced in Exhibit 6 take
place : '

Mr. AnpersoN. Yes. The demonstration took place on May 17. The
demonstration began at Will Rogers State Park wit}éea(.f)proximately
200 N in attendance. This could best be described as an agita-
tive rally.
’ll‘he demonstration then procesded to ma.r?il to the 771|hh Division
police station, carrying signs and singing and in general protesting
police brutality imhegDeagsgvvler shooting. This mob was unruly in
the demonstration in front of the police station, but no major difficulty

The crowd dispersed in about an hour. There were approximately
35%1»«30 lewho I;mxﬁcipated in front of the station.

r. Smrra. Did investigation by your office reveal that known Com-
munists took part in this ra.l]ﬁ . ) )

Mx. AnpersoN. Yes. Members of the Communist organizations did
take part in this rally on May 17. Some of them that were there were
Kendra Harris, whom we previously mentioned; Dorothy Healey;
Barbara Nestor, the mother of Dorothy Healey; William C. Taylor,
whom we previously mentioned; and Charlens Mitchell, whom we
previously mentioned; Robert Duggan, who was chairman of the
W. E. B. DuBois Clubs in Los Angeles; and Allen Zak, who was an
officer in the W, E, B, DuBois Club.

Mr. Smrra. Did anything else occur on the evening of May 171

Mr. AnpersoN. Yes, sir.

In the evening of May 17, following the rally, an outbreak of
violence and looting occurred at 85th and San Pedro Streets, in the
south central Los Angeles area. A liquor store was looted, two news-
men were beaten, and bricks were thrown at police. Several arnests
were made at this time. o

¢
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E CHARGE MIRLER

‘MuroEr comes o The EDGE OF SUMMER;

LEONARD DEADWYLER was mvRroEReD,

KILLED DEAD, DERD,DERD, FOR RUSHING HiS
PREGNANT WIFE TO THE HOSPITAL.

VOU TOO CAN BE SHOT AND YOUR
MURDER GO FREE UNLESS Yov PROTECT
YOURSELF, FAMILIES AND FRIENDS

PROTESTING ThIS MURDER
The orricers SRy *THE Gun wenT OFF*®; 8UT
we CANNOT GO FORIT! RANYBODY cAN
GET IT NExT Tine! |
"MAKE SURE THART DEADWYLER'S
MURDERER IS NOT CUT LOOSE; THAT THIS
KILLER COP BE ARRESTED AND PROSECUTED
_ _FOR Mis CRIME, The -LAw ENFORCEMENT
OFFICER MUSTBE MADE TO SERVE AND
'PROT'ECT US NOT TO BEAT AND KILL US,

AT P R”
PROTEST o Eoeenran,
- TUES.MAY 172 5:30m.

OOMMITTEE TO RND LEGALIZED MURDER BY OOPS ‘9 .
TEL # 5696814 Labor Donated
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Mr. Smrta. Do you have any newspaper clippings of the demon-
stration and disturbance?

Mr. AnxpersoN. Yes, sir, I do. I have the Los Angeles Herald-Ew-
aminer of May 18 and 19, 1966, describing the disturbance at 85th and
San Pedro Streets.

I also refer to the Los A'rgeles T'imes of May 19, 1966. This article
’il§ o((ia.pt.,x?ned “New Watts Violence Provides ncj(dvop for Inquest

ay.

Yo?x will note from the article that the Committee To End lized
Murder by Cops is credited with the demonstration at Will Rogers
Park set forth in the leaflet previously submitted.

Mr. Smrra. Mr. Chairman, I request that these documents be ac-

ted and marked ‘“Anderson Exhibits Nos. 7, 8, and 9.”
r. Tuck. They are nccepted and will be so marked.

(Documents marked “Anderson Exhibits Nos. 7, 8, and 9,” re-
spectively, and retained in committee files.)

Mr. Saarn. Please continue with your account of the Deadwyler
case agitation,

Mr. AnpersoN. Due to the disturbance of May 17, a close surveil-
lance was maintained over the Watts area on the 18th. However, the
district was relatively calm and there were no unusual disturbances.

On May 19, the inquest was scheduled to begin at 10 a.m. in Room
500 of the old Hall of Records in Los Angeles. Prior to the start of
the hearing, there was a crowd of milling and unruly spectators, mostly
Negroes, that began to fill the corridors outside the hearing room and
attempted to force their way inside.

Several altercations broke out between the sheriff’s deputies who were
a.ttemptinf to control and quell the mob and some of the members of
the crowd who were screaming and pushing to squeeze about 400

eople in the hearing room, which was able to accommodate only about

50 o, '

V‘Hf:n finally partial control was obtained, an announcement was
made that the proceedings would be moved to Department 12, Room
215, in the new county courthouse.

The unruly, abusive, and threatening attitude of the crowd con-
tinued, however, in the new and larger courtroom. The aisles were
filled with [fople, and the LAPD refused to allow their officers to
testify until the aisles were cleared. L

When this rebellious crowd refused to move upon official notification,
Ernie Smith of the black nationalists was allowed by some unknown
person to assume the judqe’s chair and from the rostrum he directed
the crowd at apﬂ'oximate y 11:40. The crowd reacted to his directions
and requests, which were supplemented by John Pratt of the World
Council of Churches.

While Smith was on the bench, he took advan of that opportu-
nity to slander law enforcement generally and the pmcee(i}ngs in
gamcular. At this time the E‘)tmceedin were adjourned until 1:55,

ue to continuing agitation both inside and outside the courtroom.
There were agitators in the corridor outside the courtroom and on the
mall outside the building who were provoking the crowd by threaten-
ing violenceand };‘assingout inflammatory handbills.

n May 20, the agitation continued but the crowd control and
security was much more positive. During midmorning, the crowd
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outside the courtroom forced itself into the hallway, and agitators
began an obscene tirade against the sheriff’s de})ut.ies who were present
for crowd control. This agitation required a clearing of the corridors
by approximately 125 Ios Angeles County deputy sheriffs.

The handbill distribution continued, and members of the Communist
Party U.S.A. (Marxist»Leninist) were distributing a handbill entitled
“REACTIONARY VIOLENCE MUST BE MET BY REVOLU-
TIONARY VIOLENCE!”

I would like to quote some of the paragraphs in this handbill:

The murder of Deadwyler was perpetrated by the police in accord with the
ruling class’ policy to oppress the working people. * * * Governor Brown (also

a representative of the bourgeols state) has demonstrated his racist and reac-
tionary stance by calling into Watts the National Guard for the mass murder of
workers,

* * * * * * *

The Communist Party of the United States of America (Marxist-Leninist)
urges the formation of people’s defense groups, and points out that the only
way to oppose reactionary violence is with revolutionary violence. As was stated
by M. I. Laski, spokesman for the Communist Party U.S.A. (Marxist-Leninist),
“Our aim is to lead the working class in revolution, we will develop and en-
courage people’s defense groups for the defense of the working class against the
terror of the ruling clags.” * * *

They also say:

The brutality and the violence of the bourgeois police against the workers
has again been demonstrated to the working class in Los Angeles with the
police murder on Sunday May 8, of Leonard Deadwyler, 25 years old * * * Mr.
Deadwyler was murdered while driving his pregnant wife to the hospital, * ¢ ¢

On Monday, May 24, full-time, live TV coverage was commencod
covering the hearing, and at that time the crowds began to lessen. The
inquest continued with TV coverage until May 81, at which time the
coroner’'s jury announced a verdict of accidental homicide. .

During this entire period handbills were being distributed by vari-
ous organizations attacking LAPD. One handbill entitled “YORTY
IS A LIAR!” was passed out by Michael Laski.! I would like to quote
a portion of this handbill : ‘

Our Party states that the workers can fight against police brutality only by
organizing into people’s defense groups, We must answer the reactionary vio-
lence of the ruling class by the revolutionary violence of the people. * * * “Our
aim is to lead the working class in revolution, we will develop and encourage
people’s defense groups for the defense of the working class against the terror
of the ruling class”.

Mvr. Icrorp. Mr. Counsel, at that point I observe that the leaflets
advocate revolutionary violence.

Do you recall any of them directly advocating or urging them to
take up arms?

Mr. AnpersoN. Some of them have said we must arm for defense.
They always throw in the phrase “for defense,” which changes the
meaning somewhat, legally, in our State anyway.

Mr. Tcrorn, You mean iegu]ly there would be a difference between
arming for defense and taking up arms?

Mr. AnpErsoN, Yes, sir, .

Another pamphlet or paper that was being passed out was from
the Muslims of the Nation of Islam. They passed out this paper

1This was previously introduced ag Harris Exhibit No. 12, See p. 1141,
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which is entitled “STOP POLICE BRUTALITY!” A quote from
the front page of that paper is:

We want an immediate end to the police brutality and mob attacks against
the so-called Negro throughout the United States.

Mr. Smrra, Mr. Chairman, I request that these documents be ac-
cepted and marked “Anderson Exhibits 10 and 11.”
r. Tuck. It is so ordered. . .
(Documents marked “Anderson Exhibits Nos. 10 and 11,” respec-
tively. Exhibit No. 10 retained in committee files; No. 11 follows:)

ANDERSON ExHibrT No. 11

Mnhammad Speaks

We want an immediate end 0 e

a - © potice brutality and mob attacks against e

® so-called Negro throughout the United States
R e e S

We Delleve that the Federal governmem
3hould intercede to see that biack men and
women iried In white courls receive justice

in sccordance with the laws of the lund
of allow us to bulld a new nation for ows-
selves, ded d to jusuce, fi o‘
hberty
WE BELIEVE that we who declaredy
elves o be rich A should nev
participate in wars which takes the lives of
humins We do not beltove this nation shoult:
forcc us to take part 'n .uch wars, (or we
have nothing to galr frem 1l unless Am“
ARTeCs 10 Kive US (he arce.sary terrtorysy
WheECIn we mav have sonts taine 10 Mt for &
Uon as jong a8 we are deprived of equat
1ustice under the laws of the land

MONAMAMARD'S MOSQUE Ne. 27

5606 50. JRoADWAY SUNDAY 2:00p.m.

As long as we ure not allowed te e
tablish & state or territory of our owm, hed
demand not only equal justice under the tows
of the United Blates. but cqual emph’l'M-E
opporiunities—NOW*

We do not delleve that ahier 400 years oé
free or rearly free iabor, sweat and bioss
which has heiped America decome rich “&'
powerful. that so many thousands of
people should have (o subsist on relief, ¢!

Ity or live In ooor houses x
1]

We wanl the government of the United
States to cxempt our people from ALL taxs
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Mr. Anperson. The Progressive Labor Party was also active in dis-
tributing inflammatory leatlets. One of these leaflets is a poswr-tyge
leaflet with a picture of the late Chief of Police William Parker. It
is entitled “WANTED FOR MURDER—Parker tho Cop in Watts,
Progressive Labor Party.” )

Another document or leaflet passed out by the Progressive Labor
Party is entitled “WANTED for the MURDER of Leonard Dead-
wyler :—(a member of the concentration camp) ‘Bova—the—cop’ (a
guard in the concentration camp).”

Bova is just one cop in the police department. They must be all wiped out
before there is complete freedom. South Los Angeles-Watts is one big concentra-
tion camp in which its citizens are subject to systematic extermination.

Another leaflet was passed out, also lﬂr the Progressive Labor Party,
entitled “THE NEED FOR REVOLUTION.”

I would like to quote a portion of this leaflet:

It is these big industrialists and their spokesmen like Yorty and Brown who
must be defeated.

They can't be defeated by pleading and begging. Any nation has the right
to revolution and self-determination. REVOLUTION IS NECESSARY. They
must be totally replaced. Revolution means a complete overthrow of the system.
NO ACCOMMODATION!! NO COMPROMISE. The community must be organ-
ized block by block. There must be a block leader for each 20 houses who organ-
izes for defensive and offensive actions. * * *

Mr. Smrre. Mr. Cheirman, I request that these documents be ac-
cepted and marked “Anderson Exhibits Nos. 12, 13, and 14.”

fr. Tuck. They will be accepted and so marked.

(Documents marked “Anderson Exhibits Nos. 12, 13, and 14,” re-
spectively. Exhibit No. 12 retained in committee files; Nos. 13 and 14
follow:)

ANTED for the
FARPER. of
Leonard D@dM‘f@l“

(a member of thé concentration cam;

\Pova— the —COP*

(a guard in the asncentration Samp) e

Bova is just one cop in the police department., T
must be all wiped out before there is compfete frtac;dam}.ley

South Los An =
vhien Jes c:l%ﬁ:: Watts is one big concentration canp in

8 are subject to mystematic extermination,
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ANDERsON ExuiBIT No. 13—Continued

4++-+¥B MUST LEARN TO DEFEAT THE EWEMY BEFORE WE ARE ALL
EXTERMINATED.

+++THE +RMBERS OP THE CONCENTRATION CAMP CAN BE WIPED OUT
BY HUNGBR ALSO, THAT'S WHY UNENPLOYMENT I HIGH.

South Los Angeles is a big industrial complex. There
are factories that employ thousands right :n the backyarde~—
(General Motors on Alameda and Goodyear on Cantral just to

name two large ones)- of our homes. '

Black people make up 80% of the South T..A., area.
Black zeople should make up 80% of the work force in the
South L.A. Area,

+++WE SHOULD B ABLB T0 WORK WHLRB WB LIVE.

The slo should be raised:
+++"IP 80% OF U3 DON'T WORK HERE, YOU DON'T PRODUCE,"
Produotion can be stopped.

Murder by cops and death by uhemployment are methods of
systematic extermination,

4+++THIS EXTERNINATION ISN'T GOING 70 EE STOPPED BY GOING TO
THE COURT OF THE FXTERLINATOR AS ADVISED BY 0¥ “NEt:0"
POLITICIANS AND PRUCACHERS.

+4++GEORGE WASHINOTON AND THE AMERICAN REVOIUTIONARINS NEVBR
WENT ©0 KINH GBORGE'S COURT FOR JUSTICE. 4i¥Y SUASHED KING
gEOﬁGB'S COURT. THE JEW#S IEVER ASKED TO GO T0 HiTLRR'S

de

-

+++THE CONCERTRATION CAMP }UST DEVELOP ITS OWN COURT AXD ITS
OWN METHOD OF TRIALcescsssene

These slogans must be raised:
"BRING PARKER, YORTY, ANB BOVA TO TRIAL TORM UR D E R ~-IN
A COURT OF THE PEOPLE."
"DISARM TIE GUARDS IN THE CONCRNTRATION CAlP®,

"IF 80% OF US DON'T WORK IN THE FACTORIBS, YOU DON'T PRODUCE!!It®

Progreasive Labor Party
399-6819 -

ANDERSON ExHIBIT No. 14

THE NEED FOR REVOLUTION

“, . . Shall the millions forever submit to robbery, to murder, to ignorance,
and every unnamed evil which an irresponsible tyranny can devise, because
the overthrow of that tyranny weuld be productive of horrors? We say not.
The recoil, when it comes, will be in exact proportion to the wrongs inflicted ;
terrible as it will be, we accept and hope for it . . .”

Frederick Douglassx1856

There are 50,000 unemployed black workers in the South Los Angeles Aren.
Eighty percent of the South L.A. area is black yet black people make up only some
5% of the jobs in factories right in the neighborhood like General Motors on
Alameda and Goodyear on Central. Contrary to the lies preached by the capital-
ists and their apologists, 90% of the jobs in these factories can be done by illit-
erates. How much training does it take to put a wheel on a car in an assembly line
or turn a bolt. The retraining program IS A FRAUD!!!
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Between 1960 and 1965 the average white family income in Los Angeles rose
149, —but the black family’s income fell 8%.

Every killing that happened at the hands of the cops during the August
rebellion was ruled “justifiable homicide.” Was it justifiable to shoot people in
their apartments or anywhere?

Why ?—The cops, Yorty, Parker, Brown, and the whole lot are paid to protect
the interests of the rich white imperialists. Those who own factories like GM and
Goodyear. South L.A. is a big industrial complex with enough jobs for everyone in
the area. The national guard was really sent in to protect the big industries, not
the small corner stores, liquor stores, and pawn shops,

It is these big industrialists and their spokesmen like Yorty and Brown who
must be defeated. :

They can't be defeated by pleading and begging. Any nation has the right to
revolution and self-determination. REVOLUTION IS NECESSARY. They must
be totally replaced. Revolution means a complete overthrow of the system. NO
ACCOMMODATION!! NO COMPROMISE. The community must be organized
block by block. There must be a block leader for each 20 houses who organizes for
ggﬁlnslve and offensive actions. Maps must be constructed of the whole meighbor-

‘We must not fear revolution but we must weicome1c. ) )

“ . . Revolution is bloody, revolution is hostile, revolution knows no com-

promise, revolution overturns and destroys everything that gets in its way.

And you, sitting around here like a knot on the wall, saying, I'm going to love

these folks no matter how much they hate me. No, you neegii:cevolut;gn. S
: ' OLM

Welcome revolution—-Organiie for Revolutioﬁ.
Progressive Labor Party
399-6819 or WE 8-0463

Mr. Smrta. Further, Mr. Chairman, I think for the record it should
be noted that these leaflets which he has quoted from, “Wanted for
Murder—Parker the Cop in Watts,” are almost identical to the leaf-
lets passed out by the Progressive Labor Party in New York during
the ; arlem riots when it was, “Wanted for Murder-—Gilligan, the

Cop.”

’Fhese three later documents were distributed by the Progressive
Labor Party.

Mr. ANpERSON. Yes, sir, they were, - .

Mr. Smrra. Can you identify the individual who distributed them ?

Mr. ANpersoN. Yes, Those were distributed by a John Wesley
i—llall')ris, a male Negro, who was born October 30, 1930, in Birmingham,

abama.

Mr. Chairman, I have another document announcing a meeting to
be held Saturday, December 10, 1966, headed “forum on--BLACK
LIBERATION and CRIMINAL 8YNDICALIST LAw.” The meetinf was
to be held at the First Unitarian Church in Los Angeles. This leaflet
%&n:tisﬁes John Harris as the Progessive Labor Party organizer in

atts. :
HTh_is meeting was sponsored by the Committee to Defend John

arris,

Also on the same program with Harris, according to this leaflet,
were Frank Greenwood, who on the leaflet is identified as a “noted
playwrite [sic], author of ‘Burn, Baby Burn’, & head of the Afro-
American Cultural Assoc.” ‘

Mr. Smrte. Mr. Chairman, the information concerning the Afro-
American Cultural Association will be entered into the record later.

Mr. AnpErsoN. Another speaker mentioned on this same leaflet is
Rose Rosenberg. She is described on the leaflet as an “attorney,
fighter for liberties & veteran of the Mississippi freedom rides.”

88-083 0—88—pt. 3—9
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Mr. Smrra. Mr. Chairman, I ask that this document be accepted and

marked “Anderson Exhibit No. 15.”
Mr. Tuck. It will be accepted and so marked.
(Document marked “Anderson Exhibit No. 15” follows:)

ANDERsON ExHiBiT No. 15

o
CK.
%BERQ“ON

CRWMINAL SYNDICALIST LAW
L

RecenTly ARRESTED (0R “CRIMINALL
SYNDICALISM” or. the "CRME” of

PASSING OUT (EAFLETS DENOUNCING

Ho BOLICE KULING of LEONARD
DEADWYLER ¢ te SYSTEM WHCH
ALLOWS svact A SLEBALY MULURDER,

ﬁNKGlEBMOOD—- NOTED PLAYWRLTE
AUTHOR. of “T30RN , BABY BURN, & EAD
of ta AFRO-AMERICAN CULTURAL ~ASSOC,

fbse Riemmers —0 T4 T
R cwic RisHTS § i
LIBERTIES ¢ VETERAN of The MISSISSIPP
FREEDOM RI\DES, . '

Sar: Dec./oX Sopm

ot e 7’9,
e A, e

dewchr 102
Sron. By e Gmmitiee + Defend Tohn Varris
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Mr. Smita. Do you have any othér documentation concerning the
distribution of literature at the Deadwyler inquest ¢

Mr. ANpERSON. Yes, sir. I have a number of photographs which can
be presented for the retord if you care to have them. These are photo-
graphs, taken at the hearing, of John Harris handing out leaflets;
Arnold Hoffman, who is handing out leaflets; and Eston William Sim-
mons, who is handing out leaflets,

Mr. Smite. Mr. Chairman, I request that these phobograghs be
accepted and marked as “Anderson Exhibits 16-A, B, and C; 17;
18-A and B; and 19.” . g

Mr, IcHorD. What was the time ? Do you have the date

Mr: ANDERSON Yes, sir. That was May 26, 1966,

Mr, Tock. 1966¢ -

Mr. AnpERrsoN. Yes, sir. This was duriniithe Deadwyler inquest.

Included in these gictures is a picture of Michael Laski and Eston
Simmons and Arnold Hoffman, who are associates of Michael Laski.

Mr. Tuck. These pictures will be admitted as part of the record and
so marked.

(Photographs marked “Anderson Exhibits Nos. 16-A, B, and C;
17; 18-A and B; and 19,” respectively. Exhibits 16-A, 17, 18-B, and
19 follow ; balance retained in committee files.)

ANDERSON Exnisir No. 16-A

“‘

pet s wlh v g . i
4 K A & 45

Arrow indicates John Harris
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ANDERSON Exuisir No. 17
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ANDERsON ExHisiT No. 19

Mr. Sumira. To your knowledge, were any other known Communists
at the inquest?

Mr. ANpErsoN. There were other members of Communist organiza-
tions observed there, including Franklin Alexander, Kendra Harris,
and Allen Zak, all of whom we reviously mentioned.

Mr. SmiTa. You mentioned the Committee to Defend John Harris.

Will you describe this committee? ‘

Mr. ANDERSON. Yes, sir.

John Harris was indicted under the State of California Penal Code
section dealing with criminal syndicalism for distribution of radical
literature at the Deadwyler hearing. He was indicted bg the Los
Angeles County grand jury on September 20, 1966. We subsequently
arrested him. He was arraigned and pleaded not guilty. At the present
time the constitutionality of the law is being appealed to a higher
court and the case has not yet come to trial.

Ihavea cor%v of the grand jury proceedings if you would wish them
for the record.

As a result of the indictment of Harris, the Committee to Defend
John Harris was formed. :

Mr. Smrra. Mr. Chairman, I request that this document be accepted
and marked as “Anderson Exhibit No. 20.”

Mr. Tuck. It is so ordered.

(Document marked “Anderson Exhibit No. 20” and retained in
committee files.

HMr: ?MITH. ho is chairman of the Committee to Defend John
arris
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Mr. AnxpersoN. The chairman of the committee, according to a docu-
ment that they were handing out, is Jean “Pestanna.” * This document
was received June 1, 1967,

Mr. Surra. Mr. Chairman, information has already been entered
into the record concerning Pestana.

Mr. AnpersoN. There were other documents passed out at the same
time calling for support of black militants and support of John Harris.

I would like to quote from one of them entitled “SUPPORT JOHN
f)IARRIS I’: “Harris and PLP”—meaning the Progressive Labor

arty—
have actively defended the right of Black people to seek liberation by whatever
means necessary. In organizing support for the Vietnamese people in their fight
against U.S. imperialism, Harris and PLP have opposed one form of the extermi-
nation campaign again Black Americans.

Mr. Smita. Mr. Chairman, I request that these documents be
accepted and marked “Anderson Exhibits Nos. 21, 22, and 23.”

What is the address of the Committee to Defend John Harris?

Mr. AnpersoN. According to one of the documents just submitted,
it lists Post Office Box 121, 308 Westwood Plaza. This is a post office
box listed to Arley T. Hicks at UCLA.

(Documents marked “Anderson Exhibits Nos. 21, 22, and 23,”
respectively, follow:)

ANDERSON ExHiBiT No. 21

ROBERT FITCH , AUTHOR OF
SEGMANA, BND 6 AN ILLUSION" § EXPERIT IN AFRWAN AFTAIRS.

" STATR COURSE AT L5 ANGELES, § RECENT
TRWELLER TO THE DOMINICAN ReRUBRIC,

K -

BLACK LIBER W01 -USA.
- TOMN HARRNS, FROGRESS VR vam ORGAMZER 1N
UTH LOS ANGELES, UNDER INDICTMENT FOR “CRMINAL -

SYNDICALISM" FIR tHS REVOLUTONARY ACTVIMES.

ME m'HOUSSEIN HOUSSEIN « MARDA 3

RADICAL. AATITUDES .

chairman - Jeam Restanma wded vadical lowyer

Y- JUNE 222, 8PK)  COHANNIMS FARLL
zm#/.‘:e S0 2936 0. 8% ST

. We"“\l 'ﬁ\\\ {b”‘ls M&QDMMI@& - ‘gsoa%”p PLAZA-

C e -y

—~— v

1 Correct spelling “‘Pestana.”
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ANDERSON ExuisiT No. 22

S L]

m’ B Y Yt 1l il M,

SUPPORT BLACK MILITANTS

Come" Tp,.','tbﬁ,, CodeRoom - Nov. 29

On Septemder 20, 1966, Jehn Horcia, milftant Ylick lesdor snd Pregressive
lakar PavSgnergefizer in Hatta, Voo arrested on the chorgd of eriainal
syedicalism, His Yorime® -« pacoing out leatlecs st the Deadvyler {nquess,
poiating eut that the e0p vho shol Deadvyler vas & gurderc and densunsing
the system that creates jucha Viesalv ey 3,

Jhn now faces 16 yoars in prison,

™ 8 ‘synateafibly 2ow 14.bh Ghoa-tober Lew pasood ip ‘239, e
. 35‘:: commict tarn Labot organtsere In (e Sesemmmio Volley ta 1937,

Tn Court, Tuesdsy, Moveabor 26th, et 9100 A.H.4 ¢ erterneys Wit
cresat o bbiin 60 bt thes procesdt na¥ va-thy lasis thab the lev'§e ‘
saoccagituionsd,

LET TUE, PUBLIC KWV THAT YOU SUPPOST JOHN HARRIS AMD ALL OTHEDS WO ARE
FIGIZILD AGADUT TUE INMANITY OF A SYSTIM WiICH LEGALISES “OFFICIALP KILLINGS
€ KIACR PEOFLE, AID JMPRISONS THOSE M0 PROTESE THIS ERRSTICS,

Show Tour Suppoat

L3520 XUZ 410 OF JUSTICE, 211 V. Tewple SZ.o Lcs Angoled m. N 304
Picket Line: b“gsm' ‘Gt -8:00 AM

PAG{SURICOLT. ;7 1RE <L ~DERPARTIGE 103 v+ HEARINS SET FOR 9100 4.M,

LASOR DONATED- by the Cormittoa to Defehd Sohn dorrls
1169 dullon Avenwo, o3 Angeles
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ANDERSON ExHiBIT No. 22—Continued

For the de‘?ense oF

jOhh Ha(‘ms——-*-~.’ .

B‘dc.k Revdw‘wﬂaﬂb MMUNS'I'

ACCUSED (,mmmal. Sq‘hdtcahs*f'
ry P,
@ﬁ” A 0n FRID Y Naqur.
! S - November 25
6 3()“—6: o e ';‘?:f‘
b @57 (623 S Granville. Ave

' 43
} 00 Don Aot
\-00 3@" G‘or ko call 3‘1‘1 (a%ﬂ)
28764
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ANDERsON ExHiBiT No. 23

SUPPORT JOHN HARRIS !

NCVEMBER 29 #1LL MARK the beginnings of the vroceedings of the first use of the State of -~
Cahfornia’s “Criminal Syndicalist' law since 1937. This law, which was passed in 1919, states
that 1t is allepal Lo speak or leaflet so as to advocate “change in industrial ownership" or to
“effeet nolitical change” by so-called criminal means. It is an anti-labor law which was last used
to convict farm labor organizers in the Sacramento Valley in 1937. The law was written to deal
with revolutionary socialists and is a candid reflection of the undemocratic essence of American
society, in which all power and wealth is concentrated into the hands of a tiny ruling class.

FOR BLACK LIBERATION

Now it is being used to intimidate those who speak out against the countless inhumanities and
acts of brutality committed in the name of "freedom'” at home and around the globe. This particu-
lar charge of "criminal syndicalism' is being directed against John Harris, a Progressive Labor
Party organizer in Watts. He was arrested because he fought police brutality and for Black Lib-
cration. He was arrested because he opposes the U.S. Government's genocidal war in Vietnam
and has urged his Black brothers not to fight for the imperialist enemy. He was arrested because
he is a communisl, a revolutionary, a member of the Progressive Labor Party and proud of it.
He was arrested because he has not equivocated bu has said outright that the U.S. imperjalist
system must be destroyed and replaced by a socatlist system.

The arrest of John Harris is part of a general political attack on the Afro- American people
by Johnson's Government and its racist agents across the country. Similar acts of fascist like
suppression have taken place in Atlanta, Philadelphia and Detroit. The blows are especially
aimed at the most militant and vocal elements in the Black ghettoes of America.

AGAINST U.S, AGGRESSION IN VIETNAM

The Progressive Labor Party stands clear in its opposition to the systematic extermination
af Black people in the U. S, and supports their demand for self-determination, the right to decide

" Their own future. Harris and PLP have actively defended the right of Black people to seek

liberation by whatever means y. In organizing support for the Vietnamese people in their
fight against U.S. imperialism, Harris and PLP have opposed one form of the extermination
vampaign against Black Americans.

The defense of John Harris is to defend Black people's right to seek liberation, every Ameri-
can's right to oppose U. 5. aggression in Vietnam, the right of revolutionaries to organize and
speak out against a system of oppression. In the fight against imperialism an injury to one is
an injury to all.

The outcome of the Harris indictment and of the November 29 proceedings are a vital concern
to all Americans who cherish social justice and the right to dissent.

STOP THE PROCEEDINGS!

In Los Angeles Superior Court November 29, Harris’ attorneys Frank Pestana of the National
Lawyers Guild and Al wirin of the American Civil Liberties Union will present a motion seeking
to halt the proceedings on the basis that the "Criminal syndicalist' law i8 unconstitutional and
violates the defendant's right of free speech.

This is just the beginning of a long process of legal and political maneuvers that will be
carried out by the ruling class in the Harris case. Your support, both moral and financial, is
urgently needed to insure victory in this case. Please send contributions and statements of
support as soon as possible to: Progressive Labor Party, P.O. Box 19724, Los angeles 19, Calif.

PROTEST THE HEARING NOVEMBER 29!
Picket line begins at 8 a. m. outside the Hall of Justice, 211 W. Temple Street, Los Angeles.

e
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Mr. Smrra. Mr. Chairman, the committee through subpena has ob-
tained the application for Post Office Box 121, I ask that it be marked
as “Anderson Exhibit No. 24.”

(Document marked “Anderson Exhibit No. 24” follows:)

ANDERSON ExHiBIT No. 24

- R R e o T T S U SR

FoR
POSY OFFICE

1 NC. KEYS | PERIOD OATE 80X OPENLD OATE 80X CLOSED | 90X NO
USE ONLY '

i 3-27-65| 4 -5-¢7 l /2/

APPLICANT PLEASE NOTE: Completion of this eppl! " ur_willin 0 postal
o Mu“ulawwwryrw%:om comply wih ol
NLTEET 'z

NAME OF APPLICANT mqi’W” 120700 ¢ les .
pHALY [ BGEAS O FeoVOS5C0 - Dipges Thin' Heacers

HOME ADORESS (Ne., stroet, and seme)

fz/g Thersrorr Huwe: froghels e

UNIVERSITY ADDRESS  (Raoidencs / Office / Depertmens
SpAnsh) Do i

SIGNATURE OF APPLICANY . OATE OF APPLICATION
X ;~,/~éjz T Ko b/ /56
2623 Erpmpll A3

FORN 303 K7 9.8 100

Mr, Smrta. Who is Arley Hicks?

Mr. AnpersonN. Arley Hicks, according to a UCLA Daily Bruin
article of 5/2/67, at which time she was running for some student office,
states that she is a representative and a member of the Progressive
Labor Party. She is also known as Arley Timms.

Mr, Saira, Mr, Chairman, I request that this item be accepted and
marked as “Anderson Exhibit No. 25.”

Mr. Tuck. It is so ordered.

(Document marked “Anderson Exhibit No. 25” appears on p. 1257.)

Mr. SmitH. In addition to the defense of John Harris, does this
committee have any other purpose?

Mr. ANDERSON. Yes.

According to some of the documents submitted, they appeal and
arouse sympathy for the black militants and the Communists. They
also attempt to develop support for what they call the world move-
ments of national liberation.

Mr. Smita. Does your investigation indicate that the Committee
to Defend John Harris is Progressive Labor Party organized and
controlled?

Mr. AnpersoN. Yes, sir, it does.

Mr. Smrtir. Did they also use Post Office Box 19724, Rimpau Station,
Los Angeles, in behalf of the defense of John Harris?

Mr. ANpErsoN. Yes, sir, they did.
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ANDERSON ExHisIT No. 25
[Daily Bruin, May 2, 1967}

Arley Hicks

UCLA and other universities In this
country train us as technicians and
apologists for the big business who run
this inhuman society Real educationwill
come only with socialism. In the mean
time, as your representative and as a
member of the Progressive Labor Party,
I will Aight for the {ollowing:

1. Complete scverence of the Uni-
versity war machine (including ROTC,
military and wur industry recruitment,
SS System, and course structure); and
immediate withdrawal of troops from
Vietnam.

2. Textbooks priced below cost; text-
book rental system; and a return to the
25¢ hamburger.

3. An end to discriminatoey hiring
and enrollinent pracuces,

4. Two dollar an hour minimum
wage for all campus jobs.

3. Elimmation of parking fees for stu-
dents and unrestricted Sree parking near
campus,

6. Abolition of all ties with CIA front
Zroup—NSA.

7. Student opinion on course content
i1 professors’ qualifications should be
soicited, made public and given due
walght.

‘

Mr. Smira. Mr. Chairman, the committee subpenaed the application
for Post Office Box 19724, and I ask that it be marked “Anderson
Exhibit 26.”

Mr. Tuck. It is so ordered.

(Document. marked “Anderson  Exhibit No. 26” and retained in
committee files.)

Mr. Syiri. I also desire that the record show that those author-
ized to receive mail at this box were “Diane Hirsch, John Harris, Jim
Dann, Phil Taylor, Progressive Labor Party ‘Spark-Chispa.’ ”

Mr. Tuck. The record will so show.

Mr. Syrrir. Was the Committee for the Defense of John Harris sup-
ported by other organizations in a united front action?

Mr. ANDERSON. Yes,

The Afro-American Cultural Association, a black nationalist or-

anization; the Freedom Now Committee, which we have discussed;

eterans For Peace; Southern Californians for New Politics; the
L.A. Committee To Defend the Bill of Rights; the Non-Violent Action
Committee; the Fifth of July Committee; the UCLA Vietnam Day
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Committee ; the L.A. Students for a Democratic Society ; the Movement
for a Democratic Society; and the W. E. B. DuBois Club. .

All these organizations I have named indicate their s1gporp in a
leaflet issued by the Committee for the Defense of John Harris and
distributed in October 1966. .

Mr. Sarrru. Mr. Chairman, T request that this document be accepted
and marked as “Anderson Exhibit No, 27.”

Mr. Tuck. It will be accepted and so marked. ) .

(Document marked “Anderson Exhibit No. 27” and retained in
committee files.) .

Mr. Smrra. Did the W. E. B. DuBois Clubs go further than endorse
the Committee for the Defense of John Harris? ) )

Mr. ANDERSON. Yes; after the finding by the coroner’s jury of acci-
dental death, the W. K. B. DuBois Clubs began a vigil at the central

olice station in Los Angeles in June 1966. This was announced in a
eaflet which was widely distributed and among other things charged,
and I will quote from the leaflet :

The decision by district attorney, Evelle Younger, not to press charges against
Officer Bova is no surprise to us. This is not the first such incident to occur
in the minority community to be followed by the almost automatic “excusable
homicide”, and we believe it is not the last. Only a few months ago a white
motorist was shot and killed in a similar incident in the minority community.
Last August 36 Negroes were shot down in the streets of south Los Angeles.
In not one case was there evidence submitted that the person killed was armed
or constituted a threat of bodily harm to anyone, Yet in every case where a police

officer killed an unarmed citizen the verdict of “‘justifiable homicide” was handed
down.

They goon:

In each of these incidents of neglect and abuse of citizens of this city we
charge Mayor Yorty with the responsibility. On the basis of the daily provoca-
tions by policemen that occur in the minority communities both before and after
the Deadwyler incident we allege that Yorty is seeking to make political gains
by provocating an uprising in south I.A. and thereby gain support from the
white community for putting it down. He apparently believes that the solution
of the turmoil in south L.A. is to invoke the greatest degree of violence, and
that will give him the ticket to the State Governor’s office.

Mvr. Sarrra, Mr. Chairman, I request that this document be accepted
and marked “Anderson Exhibit No. 28.”

Mr. Tuck. It is so ordered.

(Document marked “Anderson Exhibit No. 28” and retained in
committee files.)

Mr. Ssuri. Did POC likewise continue agitation in spite of the
coroner’s jury finding ?

Mr. ANDERSON, Yes.

I have a leaflet entitled “I'HE LESSONS OF THE DEAD-
WYLER CASE,” which still charges deliberate murder, and it states
in part:

First of all, the meaning of the murder: The killing of Deadwyler was an ex-
tension of the killings in August and September. This murder is further proof
sof the fact that in Watts, the method of controlling the Negro people has passed

“over from reactionary Capitalist Democracy (class justice and class law) to open

fascism, (ruled by unrestricted terror, killings and beatings). This murder is
further proof that Watts is occupied by Government fascist troops and police,
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There is no law above the will of the cops and the National Guard that has
been quietly convoyed in., We are under a brutal faseist military occupation with
all the consequences and implications.

This was passed out by POC.

Mr. Sy, Mr, Chairman, I request that this document be accepted
and marked “Anderson Exhibit No. 29.”

Mr. Tuck. It is so ordered.

(Document marked “Anderson Exhibit No. 29” follows:)

ANDERSON ExHIBIT No. 29

THE LESSONS OF THE DEADWYLER CASE

The legal offical [sic] book on the Deadwyler case is closed. The people have
vet to make their judgment. At this point, the fighting workers of Watts must
draw some concrete lessons from this experience.

First of 2ll, the meaning of the murauer : The killing of Deadwyler was an ex-
tension of che killings in August and September. This murder is further proof
of the fect that in Watts, the method of controlling the Negro people has passed
over from reactionary Capitalist Democracy (class justice and class law) to
open fascism, (rule by unrestricted terror, killings and beatings). This murder
is further proof that Watts is occupied by Government fascist troops and po-
lice. There is no law above the will of the cops and the National Guard that has
been quictly convoyed in. We are under a brutal fascist military occupation with
all the consequences and implications.

Secondly : This murder further exposes the unity of the courts and the cops.
Both the courts and cops are part of the State machinery. This machine has as
its sole purpose and oppression of the masses. It functions solely for the benifit
[sic] of the ruling class.

Thirdly : The whole concept of democracy is being shown in its true light.
Democracy has never been any more than a smoke screen to cover the inequality
of peoples and classes. Now it stands throughly [sic] exposed as the political
covering for murder and mass oppression.

The Inquest had two basic purposes. 1) to confuse the whole issue, to inject
a multitude of ‘legal’ questions to cover up the crime, to present the question
of the law being above all class and national antagonisms. A purpose of the
inquest was to present the state as impartial. The ‘threats’ of the KKK on the
‘right’ and the ‘Black extremists’ on the ‘left’ aided this impression. Actually
it is the cops-—part of the states armed forces—that do the killings and the
courts—the legal arm of the state—that backs them up and sets them free.
Secondly, the inquest was a savage warning to people of Watts that any cop
has the right to shoot any Negro or any minorty [sic] worker and the total force
of the state will back him up. It must be seen that today, all the terror organ-
izations—the KKK, the White Citizens Councils; the Minute Men etc are simply
symbols. Today, their functions are carried out by cops, supported by the courts.

During this struggle it was again shown who are the friends of the people and
who are the friends of the enemy. The state has used the tactic of building up
his loyal opposition, and attempting to silence his real enemy. The authorities
have gone out of their way to publicize the leaflets and statements of the Trot-
skyites, the revisionist so called Communist Party and the clique of police spies
and provcatuers [sic] who call themselves Communists. Why have the authorities
publicized their program and shown their leaflets on T.V.? Only because it was
in the best interests of the authorities. On the one hand these traitors support
the Toms with calls for peaceful demonstrations and petitions, and on the other
hand they call for violence from the Negro people (in either case, nightfall finds
them safely tucked away in Torrence and San Franando [sic] Valley). The
Authorities want the unorganized, unarmed disunited Negro workers to attack
them—in that way they believe they can Kkill off the fighters terrorize the com-
munity and destroy the movement.

P.0.C. has always called for mass confrontration [sic] with the enemy. That
confrontration [sic] must have the form and slogans that reflect the ideological
level of the masses at any time, Today PPOC calls on the workers of Watts to
“Organize in order to fight.” There is no other path. Organization must be based
on the reality of the whole police, legal and political apparatus of the state as
the enemy.
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The ruling class and their state has declared war on Watts. It is obvious that
if we are to fight back, we must have an organized disciplined political army.
It is clear that individual actions, or disorganized action by small groups will
only aid the enemy and provide the excuse for intensifying their fascist terror.
The real fighter, the honest revolutionary today fights for the ideologlcal con-
viction and organization of the masses. The real heroes today organize in order
to fight to win, -

The force and scope of the Negro peoples movement is arousing and activating
all the national minorities. Unable to defeat the Negro workers in Watts, the
state has been forced to escalate their war against the people and have turned
their guns on the Mexican American minority, The courts have attempted to
impose the fascist genocidal policy of ‘sterilization’. The police have utilized their
fascist policy of ‘felony stop’. The whole state apparatus has intensified the
terror against the Mexican-Americans. The Mexican American workers are fight-
ing back. They are exposing their Uncle Toms and compradores. They have
stopped the police from beating and illegally arresting their brothers. The ‘official’
s;el}ll ;;ut leadership will not be able to hold the Mexican American workers in
cheek.

The objective unity of the Negro and Mexican Ameriean American minority
has been a fact for over a century. The political fighting unity is a matter of
immediate practical inevitability. Brothers in class, brothers in toil and exploita-
tion brothers in oppression and discrimination, the unity of the Mexican Ameri-
can, the Indian, the Puerto Rican and the Negro will lay the basis for the unity
of the whole working class.

The workers of Watts are in the front trench in the struggle of the Negro
people for liberation. They are in the front [t]rench in the international struggle
of the oppressed people against fascist United States imperinlism, The eyes of the
world are upon us, our allies number in the billions—on with the struggle.

VANGUARD,
BOX 72306 WATTS STATION
LOS ANGELES, CALIF.

Issued by the Provisional Organizing Committee to Reconstitute a Marxist
Leninist Communist Party in the United States—Write Vanguard.

Mr. Smrri. I have one question.

You mentioned further back the charge that Deadwyler was rushing
his pregnant wife to the hospital at the time he was shot.

V/as that charge found to be true?

Mr. Anperson. His wife was pregnant. She didin’t deliver the baby
until several weeks later. It might have been 3 months later, 2 or 3
months later, that the child was delivered.

Mr. Syrrn. Mr, Chairman, that concludes Lieutenant. Anderson’s
testimony at this time.

I would like to recall Mr. Wheeler.

Mr. Icuorp. Mr. Chairman, before Mr. Wheeler is recalled, I have
some questions I would like to ask the lieutenant.

Lieutenunt, we received in evidence numerous documents printed
and distributed by Communist groups and radical revolutionary groups
during the time leading up to the Watts riot, also the photographs of
such groups participating in protest demonstrations. Xnd the nature,
the form, the content of these publications and leaflets have shown
beyond a reasonable doubt that these groups weie making a very
strenuous effort to foment discontent and racial disorder by charges
of police brutality and other charges of alleged discrimination and
deprivation. They also contained ealls for action and incitations to
revolutionary violence,

Do you have any evidence of the activity of these groups during the
time of the riots? What happened to them during the time of the riots?

Mr. Anperson. The riot situation being what it was, we were unable
to employ our standard intelligence operations at that time, In many
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cases, we don’t know just where they were. Many of them, like Michael
Laski or other Caucasian people, stayed out of the area completely,
out of fear.

Mr. Tuck. The riot was so successful that they could have easily
withdrawn and phased out.

Mr. AnpersoN. There was nothing for them to do at that point. I
would imagine it was entirely successful as far as they were concerned.

Mcr. Ionorp. Approximately how many arrests were made during the
Watts riot?

Mr. AnpersoN. I believe somewhere in the neighborhood of 4,000.

Mr. Icuorp. That is my memory, 4,000 or 4,500, -

I suppose that among those people arrested you probably did have
members of the radical Negro revolutionary groups, no doubt.

Myr. AnpersoN. Yes.

Mr. Icnorp. Nearly all the arrests made were Negroes, I suppose,
because they were the ones actually doing the burning,

Mr. AnpErsoN. Yes; almost all of them.

Mr. Icuorp. And leading the rioting.

Then you have no knowledge of direct participation by any of these
groups containing white members ?

Mr. AnpersoN. During the actual riots?

Mr. Icuorp. During the actual riots.

Mr. ANpERsoN. No; there was no need.

Mr. Icuorp. Thank you very much.

Mr. Tuck. Thank you very much, Lieutenant Anderson.

Mr. AnpERsoN. Yes, sir.

Mr. Tuck. Mr. Wheeler, will you resume the stand ¢

Proceed.

TESTIMONY OF WILLIAM A. WHEELER—Resumed

Mr. SmrtH. Mr. Wheeler, committee investigation establishes the
existence in the Los Angeles, California, area of an organization called
Afro-American Cultural Association.

Are you familiar with the activities of this organization ?

Mr. WuEeELER. Yes. This is a comparatively new organization. .

Mr. SmrrH. Do you have an address for the organization ¢

Mr. WHEELER. %es. .

I have a document which reflects the address to be 5907 Fourth Ave-
nue, Los Angeles, California.

(At this point, Mr. Ichord left the hearing room.?

Mr. Smiti. Who occupies this address and who subscribes to the
telephone?

Mr. WaeeLer. The address is the home of Frank Greenwood. He is
also the telephone subscriber.

Mr. Sarru. Will you further identify Mr. Greenwood ?

Mr. WHEELER. Mr. Greenwood makes his living as a playwright. He
has written several plays. The two best known are “If We Must Live”
and the play “Burn, Baby, Burn.” Neither of these plays could be
considered a financial syccess. They are presented mostly to leftwing
circles and groups and sponsored by groups on college campuses that
could be considered questionable in their political affiliations.

The play “If We Must Live™ is based on the story of Robert Wil-
liams and the people of Monroe, North Carolina. As the files reflect
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héré in our committee, Robert Williams was indicted for kidnaping a
white couple in Monroe, North Carolina, during a racial disturb-
ance in August 1961, He fled to Cuba where he broadcast anti-Ameri-
can radio programs and is now in Peking, China, where he writes
propaganda for Red China and prints an anti-American bulletin. He
also broadcasts anti-American propaganda from Peking.

“Burn, Baby, Burn” is a play based on the Watts riot; of course,
Eiving the rioters a favorable position. “Burn, Baby, Burn” is presented

y the Afro group called the Touring Artists Group, which evidently
3793 formed around 1958 by Frank Greenwood, who was listed as its
irector. '

Greenwood’s background shows a close affinity to Communist causes.
Our indices disclose numerous references to Greenwood’s activity.
However, the following should probably be recited to classify Green-
wood’s background. -

Mr. Chairman, I have a list here of nine items which are well docu-
mented. If you would desire for me to read them into the record, I
will. They are from the People’s World and other organizations. To
save time, they could be entered into the record.

Mr. SmrtH, May 1 su%‘gest, Mr. Chairman, that we receive this for
the record as Wheeler Exhibit 15¢

Mr. Tuck. It will be received and so marked.

(Document marked “Wheeler Exhibit No. 15” follows:)

WaEELER ExHIBIr No. 15

(1) Frank Greenwood is shown as entertainer at ball honoring the 35th an-
niversary of the U.S.8.R., November 7, at Hungarian Cultural Center, Los Ange-
les, sponsored by American-Russian Institute in article in Daily People’'s World,
October 28, 1952, p. 6.

(2) Frank Greenwood is listed as entertaining at Negro History Week cele-
bration on February 21, with Touring Actors’ Group, sponsored by L.A. Com-
n%ittg‘g’s for 1I;rotectiou of Foreign Born, in article in People’s World, February
15, 1958, p. 11,

(3) F. Greenwood listed as directing Touring Artists Group in presenting

. Flay at May Day celebration, sponsored by Communist Party of Southern Cali-
ornia, in article in People’s World, May 10, 1958, p. 3.

(4) Frank Greenwood is listed as head of cultural program at the Pcople’s
World party, Saturday night (May 23), People’'s World, May 16, 1959, p. 3.

(5) Frank Greenwood to entertain at 23d anniversary celebration of the
People's World, People’s World of March 4, 1961, p. 3.

(6) Frank Greenwood to be on program at People’s World anniversary cele-
bration March 19, 1961, at the Park Manor Ballroom, 607 8. Western Avenue.
Meeting under the auspices of Southern California Committee for the People’s
World. Handbill attached to letter dated March 6, 1961.

(7) Frank Greenwood to speak in opposition to the Vietnam policy at teacn-
in at UCLA as part of the International Days of Protest declared by the Na-
tional Coordinating Committee To End the War in Vietnam. This meeting is
cosponsored by the West Coast Professors Council on Peace. People’'s World,
March 19, 1966, p. 3.

(8) Frank Greenwood to be on platform as guest at antiwar meeting on
“Vietnam and the Impending Invasion of China,” January 15, Los Angeles.
National Guardian of January 7,1967, p. 11 (ad).

(9) Frank Greenwood to be platform guest on January 15, 1967, for Los Angeles
Committee To End the War in Vietnam. Militant, January 9, 1967, p. 2.

Mr. WaeeLer. However, Frank Greenwood’s political leanings in
recent years have favored black nationalism. He is now in fact a black
nationalist. His status with the Communist Party at the present time
is not clear. He came under attack from the Communist Party for his
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lay “Burn, Baby, Burn,” which to a degree is considered to be anti-
Semitic.

Mr, Syrra. When was the Afro-American Cultural Association
organized, to the best of your knowledge?

r. WHEELER. The first document we have concerning the Afro-
American Cultural Association has previously been presented in the
record as Anderson Exhibit 15.

Greenwood is identified in this exhibit as head of the Afro-American
Cultural Association. This document is dated December 10, 1966.

Mr. SmitH. What is the format of the Afro-American Cultural
Association ¢

Mr. WueeLer. Of course, it claims to be a cultural association.

I have two exhibits announcing a series of lectures, The first an-
nouncement states lectures will be held—the first lecture will be held
Sunday, June 18, 1967, and will continue every Sunday through July
16, 1967. The titles of these lectures are “Is It True at They Say
About The Christian Bible?” Then “UNITE OR PERISH.” This 1s
a discussion of an article from the Liberator. It was to be held on Sun-
gay, June 25, 1967. All these events were to be held at Greenwood’s

ome.

Now, the Liberator is edited by Daniel H, Watts, who is a militant
black nationalist. He has been a speaker at a rally sponsored by the
Fair Play for Cuba Committee on November 17, 1960, In 1961, he
was sponsor of the Monroe Defense Committee, which, of course, sup-

rted Robert Williams. At a rally on October 5, 1961, he spoke on be-
E;lfﬁ?f Robert Williams, He has a number of references contained in
our files.

I have a copy of the Liberator here published by the Liberation Com-
mittee for Africa. The address of the Liberator is 244 East 46th Street,
New York. It gives the identity of the other members of the staff. It
seems to be somewhat international in flavor.

Mr. Smita. Mr. Chairman, I request that this document be accepted
and marked “Wheeler Exhibit No. 16.”

Mr. Tuck. It is so ordered.

(Document marked “Wheeler Exhibit No. 16” and retained in com-
mittee files.)

Mr. Smrta. Continue please.

Mr. WHEELER. The lecture on Sunday, July 2, was concerning
“MALCOLM X: EVOLUTION OF A REVOLUTIONARY.”

All these black nationalist groups adopted Malcolm X as a patron
saint and are quoting him very extensively in his remarks. However,
Malcolm X made & trip to Mecca in April 1964. He was there about
a month and returned in May 1964, the latter part of May. Upon his
return, he had changed his outlook; his militancy had changed to
more cooperative, more leniency.

However, this seems to be forgotten by the black nationalist groups
who failed to take this into consideration and quote his violent state-
ments prior to his turn over to a more peaceful attitude and presenta-
tion of his movement.

Now, of course, he was assassinated on February 21, 1965, by three
members of the Muslim sect who were later convicted and I believe
are now in prison.

On Sunday, July 9, some African speaker, name to be announced.

88-083 0—68—pt. 3—10
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1Ii; seems that this organization has more of an international flavor,
also.

On Sunday, July 16, 1967, the topic was “BLACK HEROES OF
THE PAST: II” and it names some of the individuals that they are

to Bsigeak on.
. SmiTH. Mr. Chairman, I request that this document be accepted
and marked as “Wheeler Exhibit No. 17.”

Mzr. Tuck. It may be accepted and so marked.

(Document marked “Wheeler Exhibit No. 17” and retained in
committes files.)

Now, the second document also lists a series of lectures starting
July 23, 1967. The first lecture is “An African Views the American
Civil War.” This gentleman was from Kenya.

On July 30, 1967, the topic of the lecture was “What’s Happening
in the Congo and Nigeria ?”

Mr. Sy, Who was the speaker there?

Mr. WHEELER, Brother Frank Greenwood, who, of course, was head
of the organization.

On August 6, 1967, the topic was “Black Nationalism: Revolution-
ary and Reactionary.” Now, the speaker on this date is John Harris,
whom the previous witness, Lieutenant Anderson, discussed in full.
He is a member of the Progressive Labor Party.

The next date, August 13, 1967, the topic 1s “Which Road to Black
Economic Power.”

The last lecture that I have recorded——

Mr. Smita. Who spoke to that ?

Mr. WaeeLer. This was a debate.

The Reverend J. Patterson versus Cecil McIntyre.

1Okm August 20, 1967, “Harriet Tubman, the ﬁ ack Moses,” was the
talk.

Mr. SmitH. I request that this document be received and marked
“Wheeler Exhibit No. 17-A.”

Mr. Tuck. It is so ordered.

(Document marked “Wheeler Exhibit No. 17-A” and retained in
committee files.

Mr. SmitH. Do you have anything in addition to add?

Mr. WHEELER. Not really concerning this organization.

However, Mr. Greenwood is connected with another organization
in the Watts area called the Black Anti-Draft Union. This organiza-
tion distributed a leaflet in the Watts area prior to President Johnson’s
appearance at the Central Plaza Hotel in Loos Angeles on June 23, 1967,
appealing for demonstrators in the Watts area to participate.

I quote from the leaflet. On the top it says Lyndon Johnson would
be in Los Angeles on June 23 [1967]. It says, “Tell it to LBJ—HELL
NO. . .. BLACKS won’r go!!”

Then, further:

We must demonstrate against the Governments policy of drafting black people
to kill & die in a war that is not in our interest. Our interest is fighting for free-
dom right here!!!

Come join the demonstration

And then it gives a place for them to meet and instructions, and
“Sponsored By—BLACK ANTI-DRAFT UNION, P.O. Box 738573,
Los Angeles 90003.”
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This particular post office box is rented by John Wesley Harris
218 West 82d Place. It was rented on 12/15/66, which would also tend
to give the date that the organization came into existence.

gain, this is the John Wesley Harris that Lieutenant Anderson
discussed and is a member of the Progressive Labor Party.

On the other side, the telephone number, AXminister 8-3212, is a
published phone listed to Frank S. Greenwood, 5907 Fourth Avenue,
Los Angeles, California.

Mr. Smrtii. Do you have the identity of the other persons listed, of
the persons listed to the other two phones ¢

r. WHEELER. Yes, sir, I have.

Do you want me to put them in the record ?

Mr. SmrTH. Yes, please.

Mr. WHEELER. 750-8007 was a published phone, the subscriber being
James Dann—D-a-n-n—218 East 82d Place, Apartment 2, Los An-
geles, California.

Mr. Syrra. Mr. Chairman, Dann was identified on a previously
entered exhibit.

Mr. WueeLer, The third phone, AD, which would be Adams,
5-2747 is a nonpublished phone, the subscriber being Freddie Ander-
son, 715 West 45th Street, Los Angeles, California.

Mr. Syrra. Mr. Chairman, I request that this document be received
and marked “Wheeler Exhibit 18.”

Mr. Tuck. The document will be so received and marked.

(Document marked “Wheeler Exhibit No. 18” appears on p. 1266.)

Mr. Smrra. Mr. Wheeler, as an investigator for thre committee on the
West Coast, did you make inquiries into an organization known as Self
Leadership for All Nationalities Today ?

Mr, WuegLEr. Yes, Mr. Smitb.

Mr. Smith. Did your investigation disclose the date of its inception ?

Mr. WieeLer. It was formed on August 19, 1965, 2 days subsequent
to the Watts riot.

Mr. Smita. What is the short title?

Mr. WHEELER. It is commmonly called “SLANT.”

Mr. Smrri. Who is its founder ?

Mr. Wueerer. Its founder is Tommy Ray Jacquette, He was born
Tommy Ray Henson—H-e-n-s-o-n—on December 13, 1943. His title is
executive director.

Mr. Smrra. What is his occupation ?

Mr. WueeLer. The last position I know he held was that of a social
worker for the Westminister Neighborhood Association.

Mr. Smrrir. What is the Westminister Neighborhood Association?

Mr. WaxeLer. It is a federally funded charity organization, perhaps
the largest in the Watts area. However, the funds for the Westminister
Neighborhood Association have been suspended, and the Westminister
Neighborhood Association is under investigation for misappropriation
of funds. This all occurred within the last 2 weeks.

Whether Mr. Jacquette is presently employed or not, I do not know.

Mr. Smrri. Does SLANT maintain an oflice and address?

Mr. WugeLer. Originally it maintained an address at 8501 South
San Pedro Street, Los Angeles, California.

Mr. Smrrir. What is the general purpose of the organization?

Mr. WiigeLer. The original purpose of the organization on the sur-
face appeared to be to seek legitimate goals for the Negro. They went
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WHEELER Exuisit No. 18
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into some details and prepared brochures and went to a lengthy effort
to put up a budget, and so on and so forth. I believe they probably
anticipated being federally funded, from-looking at the material.

However, the general tenor and ob]ectlves radually cha: . Let
me first read from a docuipent headed “SELF LEADERSH FOR
ALL NATIONALI% TODAY.”

In the print is a “BROTHERHOOD UN ITY-RESPON-
S we taio the fip xgwﬁ? hpbéiioal letters £ pich of these words
we take the our alp i ersromco ese W

from the motto, wg concludewith thca\lkv rd “BUR,
. Sarrra, My, Chairnidn, I request that tlns document\be uccepted
and marked “Wheeler Exhlblt No: 19 S

Mr. Tuok. It j8 so ordered. /

(Document marked “Wheeler Ex 1t N 0. 19” ars on p. 1268.)%

Mr. WaeeLeR. With reéference xhjbit 19, ve another docu-;
ment from SLANT. Th1 motto was 1denty eel It isa repro-'v
duction of a cand on whi hls }I)rl ted the motto *“B. . UB.2 .

Mr. Surta, Mr. Chairman, uest that t.hls aocepbe(;
and marked “Wheeler Exlublt 0,200 <~

Mr. Tuck. It légo b

Docnment ma ked “Wheeler Exhlbxt Nb 20” ?bn p- 126 )

Mr Smrrh. Q'ou have any funther\ inforh i n
SLANT? \C \

Mr. WHEELER, Yes,\su' SLANT was répresented at the Flrst nnual
Message from Malcolm X.at the Garden of Prayer Church, 53 6 South
Centm on 2/20/66, at 5:30 %m This meeting was sppnsored y an

nization known as “US.” US will be the sub]ectof o different pres-
en tion. Jacquette was a featured s represented
at the US-sponsored KUZALIWA Services for Bmther a.lcolm X
on Sundg,f ay 22, 1066, at the Masonic Hall, 1133 West Manchester
Avenue. The guest of honor at this event was Mrs. Malcolm X. The
slogan used was “Freedom, By ANY Means Necessary }”
ommy Ray Jacquette was arrested .on May 23, 1966, with others
for robbery. 1 b this out because at the time of his arrest he wes
wearing a yellow ‘T shirt with a caricature of Malcolm X on the
fron his type of distinctive “T” shirt was worn by members of US.
uette m a h presented on Monday, July 11, 1966, and re-
50 in the Daily Bruin of July 15, 1966—1 might ’state that the
atly Bruin is the pubhca,tlon of the l}mversxty of California at Los
Angeles—I quote now from the Daily Bruin of the date previously
referred to:

The next speaker was Jacquette from SLANT which he explained means “selt-
leadership for all nationalities today.”

The motto of SLANT is BURN, Jacquette said. This means “brotherhood, unity,
responsibility, natiopwide.” Jacquette explained that his group was presently

involved with educiition and job training in the Negro ghettos, but said that he
was in tavor of Negroes ‘‘getting whatever they need by whatever means

necessary.”
*  Mr, Smrre. Mr. Chairman, I request that this document be accepted
and marked as “Wheeler Exhibit No. 21.”
Mr. Tuox. It is 80 ord;
~ (Dooument marked “Wheeler Exhibit No. 21” and retained in com-
mittee files.)" .
Mr. Smrra. Continue, please.
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WheeLER ExHisiT No. 19

SELF LEADERSAI? FOR ALL NATONALITIES TODAY
MOTTO: BROTHERHOOD-UNITY-RESPONS 18 1LITY-NAT |ONW IDE

S.L.AWN.T. was formed in AugGust of Ninctuen Sixty=five (1365) in the
South Los Angeles area by a nunber of persons who oecame aecply distrubed
over the plight of our people throughout the ration, especially the pliagnt
of those in the Los Angeles and surrounding arcas, It was decidud that the
scnsu of brotherhood and unity should be increascd among our pcoplyu, and that
we should concern ourselves locally and nationally in all instances whare
our rights are involved.

Other purposes of S.L.AN.T, arc:

!, bringing the youth together wilh a ncw sense of .purpose und identity,
and thus decreasing schao! dropouts by showing them that var people
need their knowledge and education as much as they themselves, und
convarting the negative force of ''gangs' into o positive und con~
structive force for our pevple.

2. building a feeling of dignity and pride upon the rugiization of the
contributions of Afro-Americans and our African brothers to the world,

3. cultivating and strengthening the principie and practice of ''Sclp-Help'
as a paople.

4, destroying the myths and misbeliefs that made our pcople think that wu
have nothing in common with Africans.

5, to briny the citizens into fuli participation in the duc.sions anc
activities which determine his sociai and econonizal welfarc,

6. to achieve full communications with ziccted and appointeo officials ot
cvery level.,

7. to promote full and fair employmant opportunity for all citizens,
inciuding programs of apprenticeship and on~the-job training designud
to qualify workers for their highest employmant potential.

8. eliminate expoitation through mass comnunication.

9. to promote - better. relationships among the law enforcement offnclals
and the community. it serves.

10. to protect all, through efficient factual infofmation.
11, to be ablae to define and spesk for ourselves, instead of being dofined
and spoken for by others,

We the membars of S.L.A.N,T, have formed this organization to help extend
“and sccelerste this work.

S.L.ANT,, lIgggz R. Jacquette, Executive Oirectorf
8501 So. Sen Pedro Street - = Los Angeles, Celifornia 30003 - « 750-5010
' -

- 750-5048
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WheeLer ExsisiT No. 20
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(motto) B. U.R. N,

Brothsehood
Unity
Reeponsibility
Nationwide

L

Mr. WaEeELER. The Loﬁuna Beach, California, South Coast News of
May 22, 1967, describes w?luette as “a young black nationalist from
Watts” and further reports he was scheduled to give a speech on black
power on Thursday, May 25, 1967, in La, )

Mr. Smita, Mr, Chairman, I ni&uest that this document be accepted
and marked as “Wheeler Exhibit No, 22.”

Mr. Tuck. It is so acce) and will be so marked.

(Document marked “Wheeler Exhibit No. 22” and retained in com-
mittee files.)

Mr, WaEeeLEr, The Santa Ana Register of August 10, 1967, reported
a spfech by Jacquette in Fullerton, California. I quote from the
article:

Two weeks ago Thomas R. Jacquette stood in the pulpit of a Fullerton church—

damning “white racist America’s government” for exploiting him and his people
to the point of armed rebellion.
* [ ] .

* ] * *

In Fullerton, before an almost all-white Council of Churches Commission
on Church and Race meeting, Jacquette cited a long tale of diserimination,
deprivation and mistreatment of the Negro in Amerlca, as justification for a
ghllllllng prediction of future armed uprisings, of burnings and killings by his

ollowers,

“Martin Luther King and the so-called Big-Four Negro leaders don't speak
for us,” Jacquette said, “They are part of the establishment and have as much
to lose as the honkies (white people). We have nothing, and nothing to lose.”

Jacquette told the churchmen he and other “Black Power"” advocates (the
23-year-old Negro is listed as executive director of “Self Leadership for All
Nationalities Today,” which operates in Los Angeles under the slogan “Burn”)
are determined to be free of white “exploitation, deprivation and mistreat-
ment"-—or they’ll burn America down.

Mr. Smrru. Mr. Chairman, I request that this document be accepted
and marked “Wheeler Exhibit 23.’

Mr. Tuck. Is is so ordered.

(Document marked “Wheeler Exhibit No. 23" and retained in com-
mittee files.)

Mr. WupeLer. The Los Angeles 7'imes of September 26, 1967, re-
ports a visit of a presidential aspirant to Los Angeles and a visit to
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Watts and his conversation with Tommy Jacquette. Jacquette had this
to say: “change for the Negroes can never be brought about without
violence.”

Mr. Smira. Mr, Chairman, I request that this document be accepted
and marked as “Wheeler Exhibit 24.”

Mr. Tuck. The document will be accepted and so marked.

(Document marked “Wheeler Exhibit No. 24” and retained in com-
mittee files.)

Mr. WaesLer. That concludes the presentation on this particular
organization.

r. Smrri, Mr. Wheeler, in your investigation as committee. in-
vestigator on the West Coast, were you directed to investigate the
activities of an organization which identified itself as “US”?

Mr. WHEELER, Yes, sir. This is a rather long one,

Mr. SmitH. Who are the leaders of US1

Mr. WaeeLer. Ron Karenga is chairman and Allen Jamal is vice
chairman,

Mr. Smrre. Who is Ron Karengg?

Mr. WHeeLER, Karenga was born Ronald McKinley Everett on
July 14, 1941, Parsonburg, Maryland. He is a Fraduate of UCLA,
holding a bachelor of science degree in political science, and he re-
ceived his M.A. in September 1965. Our information is that he has
studied for a doctorate degree in linguistics, His linguistic studies
favor the African languages and he. is proficient in the Swahili

lmﬁua e, )
r. Smrra. Mr. Chairman, for the record, “Swahili” is—

a generic name for inhabitants of the coasts of East Africa and the island of
Zangibar. They are of Bantu stock with an Arab infusion, a handsome, intelligent
people of no marked racial type. Their language, KiSwahill, or Swabili, is a
Bantu tongue modified by Arabic. It is a lingua franca understood, along the
coast, from Aden in the north to Durban in the south; and inland, throughout
Uganda, for a short distance into the southern Sudan, over the basin of the
River Congo, and throughout Nyasaland.

This is taken from E'ncyclopedia Americana, 1948 edition.

Mr. Tuck. Suppose we suspend for 5 minutes to enable me to call
the Capitol.

(Brief recess.)

Mr. Tuok. Proceed.

Mr, SmrrH. Mr. Wheeler, who is Allen Jamal?

Mr. WueeLer. The true name of the subject is Allen Eugene Don-
aldson, born March 28, 1981, in Boston, Massachusetts. Our records
disclose he is a former member of the Muslims of Islam and was so

istered as Allen 2X in August 1961. : )
l‘e’?have a letter regarding naldson’s or Jamal’s Muslim connec-
tions, dated June 13, 1961. ) )

Mr. Smira. Mr. Chairman, I request that this document be received
and marked “Wheeler Exhibit No. 25.” )

Mr. Tuok. It is ordered to be received and will be so marked.

(Document marked “Wheeler Exhibit No. 25” and retained in com-
mittee files.) . n :

-Mr. Syrra. What is his position or occ?atlon?

Mr. WaeeLer. He is a typesetter by trade.

Mr. Smrra. What is the current address of US? o

Mr. WaeeLzs. 8211 South Broadway, Los Angeles, California.

'
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Mr. Smit. What does US stand for?
Mr. WueeLer. The alphabetical—well, the alphabetical letters of

" US have no further meaning.

T have a blank membership card. I have a motto here that I would
like to explain before I put this in the record. '

The organization, US, desires to represent the Negro niasses
throughout the United States, although it has just recently originated
in the Los Angeles area. This motto reflects that the Negro is every-
where in the United States and “US?” is the Negro himseglf. Now, the
motto is “Anywhere we are, US is!”

Mr, Smrta, Mr, Chairman, I request that this document be accepted
and marked “Wheeler Exhibit 26.”

Mr. Tuck. The document will be accepted and so marked.

(Document marked “Wheeler Exhibit No. 26” follows:)

WaEeeLER ExHisiT No, 26

Mr. Smrra. What is US and what is its political philosophy ¢

Mr. WueeLer., US isa militant black nationalist organization. This
is documented by its leader, Ron Karenga ; documents printed by US
and described as such in newspaper and magazine articles. -

I will quote a few excerpts from a speech to a white audience by
Ron Karenga, which was recorded in the Santa Ana Register, a Cali-
fornia paper, on September 3, 1967 :

Costumed 1ike Black Muslims, eight stone-faced bodyguards escorted speaker
Ron Karenga to the rostrum , . . and in short order, he smilingly insulted almost

everyone as he espoused Negro separatism and outlined the “cultural approach of
his black power group, designated US.”

In answer to a question, he said:

“You are not a black man and can never be one. Our membership is for Ne-
groes only, Whites and blacks must not mix in marriage or anywhere else, Each
must stay in his own world but have equal social rights.”

“We are here to educate the Negro first—as to his culture, his history, and his
pride in race. Black is black. White is white. They cannot meet.”

From the same article:

He explained also the role of the late Malcolm X as a sort of patron saint of
the US faith.

LJ * ] L] » * *
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Karenga advised Negroes to abjure Christianity,
L] * [ ] ] [ ] * L]

“Don’t look for religion in the sky. Look for it in yourselves.”

Mr. Sarra. Mr. Chairman, I request this document be accepted and
marked “Wheeler Exhibit No. 27.”

Mr. Tuck. The document will be accepted and so marked.

(Document marked “Wheeler Exhibit No, 27" and retained in com-
mittee files,)

Mr. WueeLer, From the Daily Bruin, dated 7/15/66, an article
states:

“We're not African, and we're not American,” Karenga said. “We're Afro-
Americans. We've got our own history, culture and set of values. We've got soul.”

Mr. Smita, Mr. Chairman, this document has previously been
marked “Wheeler Exhibit 21.”

Mr. WaEeELER. The Los Angeles Free Press of September 2, 1966, in
an article titled “A Talk with Ron Karenga—Watts Black National-
ist,” the following is quoted :

Ron Karenga is the leader of probably the most influential of all the many
black natlonalist organizations in Los Angeles, The organization, called US, was
formed in February of this year, but already its members play important roles in
many other community organizations.

This would date the origin of the organization in February 1966.

Another quote from the article:

“We are peace loving, but we are not non-violent * ¢ *.”
Again from the same article:

“I think that SNCO 18 the greatest. But I don't know if SNCC is a civil rights
organization anymore. I think that everyone is realizing that it is useless to talk
about civil rights when the white boy Is the one who can give them to you in
terms of his controlling the power citizenship, * * * .

“Asy far as SNCC 18 concerned, we will be working closer with it in the future.
What we would like to do 1s set up cultural and educational programs wherever
they need them. We hope we can be an asset to them in developing similar cul-
tural programs to ours across the country. This again is reflecting back to our
first principle, Umoja, which is functional unity.”

A question wag asked, “What is your position on the SNCC state-
ment recommending that Negroes not fight in Vietnam ¢”

“This follows the pattern of SNCC of being dynamic and outspoken. We try
to stay away from political stands since we are a cultural organization, however
wo are forced by the political community in which we live to express our posi-
tions on things. So what we say about the draft is this: a man would be a fool
to defend a government in Vietnam which refused to defend bhim in Georgia,

Alabama, and Mississippl and in the streets of Los Angeles. I don’t think that
the white man can expect us to be fighting in Japan and running in Georgia.”—

This must be an error in the document, but he says “Japan”—

“J was under the impression that whatever the state asks me to do, it must do
that same thing for me. NOW 1 ask for protection from the state and the state
hasn't given me protection, so I don't feel that I can protect the state.”

Mr. Smrtn. Mr. Chairman, I req;est that this document be accepted
and marked “Wheeler Exhibit No. 28.”

Mr. Tuck. The document will be accepted dnd so marked,

(Document marked “Wheeler Exhibit No. 28” and retained in com-
mittee files.)
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Mr. WaeeLer, From T'he Saturday Evening Post of July 16, 1966,
and from an article titled “The Ugly Mood of Watts,” the US organi-
zation is discussed :

The name “US” is not an acronym, “US is the black people,” Karenga says,

and then quotes the US motto: ANYWHERE WE ARk, US 18. Karenga, in fact, is
everywhere in Watts, lecturing, threatening, cajoling, educating, * * *

From the same article in 7'he Saturday E'vening Post :

dach Saturday US staffers drill some 80 youngsters in black history and
in the rudiments of Swahili from a “Run, Jim, Run” reader that Karenga trans-
lated from English, As part of their exercise program, the children, aged 3 to 14,
are glven close-order military drill by an instructor wearing a Malcolm X
sweatshirt, ¢ * *

Mr. Smita. Mr, Chairman, I request that this ariicle be accepted
and marked as “Wheeler Exhibit No. 29.”

Mr. Tuck. The document will be accepted and so marked,

(Document marked “Wheeler Exhibit No. 29" and retained in com-
mittee files.)

Mr. WHEeELER. At the inception of US, it appeared that US fol-
lowed the philosophy of the late Malcolm X, whom Karenga has ex-
plained as sort of a patron saint of US faith, Further documentation
of US and the Malcolm X philosophy will be presented in the record
in chronological order.

However, later in 1967 Ron Karenga had developed his own phi-
losophy and his own teachings. During the early s of US, mem-
bers wore “T?” shirts with the caricature of Malcolm X with the word
“US” imprinted on the “T” shirt. This, I understand, will be elimi-
nated and a new identification of members will bear a caricature of
Karenga.

I have here & recent publication setting forth the philosophy of
US, which is the teachings of Karenga. This document is broken d}(;wn
into the following parts and was printed in the year 1967, The parts it
is broken into are:

Black Cultural Nationalism -
Revolution

Politics

House System

Art

Religion

Liberals

Under the heading of “Black Cultural Nationalism” is additional
proof of the type of organization I have previously described. I quote
several paragraphs:

Blacks must develop their own herolc images. To the white boy, Garvey was a
failure—t0 us he was perfect for his time and context. To the white boy

Malcolm X was a hate teacher—to us he was the highest form of Black Manhood
in his generation.
* »*

=3 O Ot > OO RO =

* * *® * “”

The Seven-fold path of the Blackness is to Think Black, Talk Black, Act Black,
Create Black, Buy Black, Vote Black, and Live Black.

There are many other quotes from this section which can be placed
in the record later if the counsel so desires.
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My, Sacrrar, I think that will be sufficient.

Mr. Chairman, I request that this document be accepted and marked
“Wheeler Exhibit No. 30.”

Mvr. Tuck. The document will be accepted and so marked.

(Document marked “Wheeler Kxhibit No. 30" and retained in
committee ﬁles.;

Mr, Sauri. In your testimony, you mentioned one section in Jox-
hibit 30 as “Revolution.”

Will you comment on this section

Mr. WhneeLen, Yes, sir,

It appears from analyzing this section that US is preparing for and
is conditioning members of their race for violent revolution in the
United States, not in the immediate future, but. when the people asso-
cinted with US or afliliated with US are conditioned for such n move-
{;lel}(tl. The words of Ron Karenga are self-evident. I quote from the

ooklet :

The revolution being fought now is a revolution to win the minds of our peo-
ple. If we fall to win this we cannot wage the violent one.

Sometimes brothers get so hung up in the myth of revolution that they talk
about bringing America to her knees and can’t even wipe out one police station.

A revolt is an attempt to overthrow the system; while the revolution is the
complete overthrow of that system.

A lot of brothers play revolutionary; they read a little Fanon, a little Mao
and some Marx. Although this information i necessary it {s not sufilcient for we
must develop a new plan of revolution for Black people here in Ameriea.

You can't fight a revolution on a local level. It has to be fought through a
national struggle.

* ] [ 4 ] [ ] * »

We must believe in our cause and be willing to die for it and we should stop
rending other peoples literature and write our own and stop pretending revolu-
tion and make it.

The only thing that will make us invincible is for us to fight—to fight for our
{gé%dom and not our personal selves—to fight to get back the freedom we lost in

Mr. Samrri. Mr. Chairman, at this point, for the record the individ-
‘fmlll mentioned as Fanon, from whom they take their teaching, is as

ollows:

Dr. Frantz Omar Fanon was born in Martinique and educated in
France. A Esychmtr_lst, he died of cancer in 1961 at the age of 37. His
major work was printed in French in 1961 and translated into En-
glish in 1965 under the title The Wretched of the Earth. This book
established Fanon as one of the most significant theoreticians on colo-
nial revolution. Together with essays on guerrilla warfare by Mao Tse-
tung and Che Guevara, 7’he Wretched of the Earth supplies revolu-
tionaries with the technical and ideological inspiration needed for cur-
rent and future revolutions.

Continue, Mr. Wheeler. .

Mr. WaeeLer. This continues under the heading of “Revolution”:

Blacks live right in the heart of America, That is why we are best able to
cripple this man. And once you understand your role you won't talk revolution,
but you'll make fit,

[ ] * * * [ ] *

When the word is given we’ll see hotw tough you are, When it's “‘burn”, let’s see
how much you burn, When it's “kill”, let's see how much you kill. When it's
“blow up”, let's see how much you blow up. And when it's “take that white girl's
head too”, we'll really see how tough you are.

N . . . "e . .
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You cannot have a revolution without direction, and that direction can only
come through an ideology developed for your own situation,
. » » . . . .
You must have a cultural revolution before the vielent revolution. The cultural
revolution gives {dentity, purpose and directton,
We must gear the money going from the church to the support of the revolu-
tion, Revolution cannot suceeed without inance,
No revolt Is isolated. When Blacks revolt in any section of the country it is an
expression of the entire nation of Afro-Amerlen,
. . . . . . )
I remember my mother used to tell me—if you're bad the devil will get you, I
didn’t know that untfl the cops came,
. . . . . . .
Talking general trulsms ix necessary but not sufficient, To say the white man
is the devil Is not enough, What are you golug to do about. it?
. - . . . . .
Violence in fitself without conslderation for time or circumstance is as in-
adequate as non-violence,
. . . » . . L
Black people need a revolutionary school where they can be educated rather
than trained.
* . - . . L .

We need Black Power to offset white power.

Mr. Sarrin. You mentioned n seetion on politics.

Do you have any comment to make on this particular section ¢

Mr. WigrLer. In this section, there is no position on any political
party. However, there are several interesting quotes which are as
follows:

It is an Afro-American proverb that the only time Blacks are citizens is during
war time and tax time,

[ ] ] * ] L * [ ]
The devil has three means of controlling Blacks:
1. Missionary

2. Meorcenary
3. Military

Mr. Smrrit. By the reference to the devil, does he mean the white

man?

Mr. WureLer. They are referring to the white man when they use
the word “devil”; yes, sir.

“Negroes” have been trying to adapt to America since they got here, We say
that now America will have to adapt to the Black man,

. . . . . . .

1f Black people want to bulld a Black nation they have to have a will to do so.
No nation can exist without a will to exist,

* [ L] * L} [ ] *

In terms of conflict and movement, all of it should be to obtain Black Power,
which ix the means to obtain three things: self-determination, self-respect and
self-defense,

. . . . . . .

It is no longer a question of being an American but of being free—and legisla-
tion will never make us free.

. . . . . » .

The cultural nation provides self-determination, self-respect and self-defense,
That is also the concern of Black power.

Mr. Sxari. Mr. Wheeler, you mentioned one of the headings in
this Exhibit 30 is “House System.”
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Will you describe what is meant by this particular title?

Mr. WueeLer, Karenga, in his writing here, is endeavoring to
strengthen the home, which he feels is the basis and the strength of
any revolutionary or political movement.

KIr. Sarrh. We also have a heading entitled “Art.”

Do you have mﬁrthing specific to say on this subject?

Mr. " WaeeLer. Here again he is teaching Negro culture, and all art
should be created by Negroes of talent reflecting Negro culture, There
are several quotes from this section which are interesting, the first
being :

We need a new language to break the linguistic strait jacket of our masters,
who taught us his language so he could understand us, although we could
hardly understand ourselves,

I would like to stato that Karenga is tenching Swahili to his mem-
bers, and the members of his organization are adopting Swahili names
like Ron Kurenga, who adopted that particular name, and also Allen
Jamal, and there are others who are doing the same thing.

Continuing under the “Art” section, it states:

All art must be revolutionary and in being revolutionary it must be col-
lective, committing, and functional.

Mr. Smrri. You testified to another heading, “Religion.”

Do you have any comment on this section?

Mr. Wueerer, Well, I can quote Karenga again from the booklet:

Christianity is a white religion. It has a white God, and any “Negro” who

belleves In it is a sick “Negro”. How can you pray to a white man? If you
believe in him, no wonder you catch so much hell.

. . L . * * .

The Christian is our worst enemy. Quiet as it’s kept it was a Ohristian who
enslaved us. Quiet as it's kept it’s the Ohristian that burns us. Quiet as it's
kept it's a Christian that beats us down on the street; and quiet as it's kept,
when the thing goes down it'll be a Christian that's shooting us down. You
have to face the fact that if the Christian is doing all this there must be
something wrong with Christianity. .

Another quote:

Jesus said, “My blood will wash you white as snow”. Who wants to be white
but sick “Negroes”, or worse yet-—washed that way by the blood of a dead Jew.
You know if Nadinola bleaching cream couldn't do it, no dead Jew’s blood is
going to do It.

. I would like to point out at this time that Ron Karenga has estab-
lished his own religious sect. It is called the Kuwaida religion. In
reference to this, I refer to an article in the Los Angeles Times of
Mﬁ 22, 1967, )

r. ST, Mr, Chairman, I request that this article be received and
marked “Wheeler Exhibit No, 31.”

Mr. Tuck. The document will be received and so marked.

(Document marked “Wheeler Exhibit No. 31” and retained in com-
mittee files.)

Mr. WaEeLer, The address of this religious sect is the same as the
oftice of US, 8211 South Broadway. There is a photograph accompany-
ing the article here showing Karenga where he is marrying a number
of 1&eoplcs who belong to his sect.

. Mr, Smirn. Under the topic “Religion,” the word “Jew” was men-
tioned. What is the position of US on the Jewish faith?

i
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Mr. Wuerrer. Well, in the booklet we have had under discussion,
Exhibit 30, the word “Jew” is mentioned on two occasions in a deroga-
tory manner. However, US is considered an anti-Semitic organization.
The following information has been developed : . .

Investigation of this orﬁmuzutlon included the obtaining of an in-
torview with Allen Jamal by a law enforcoment agency in March 1966.
Jamal is quoted in this report—

All whites are bad, Jews are worse and the police who he referred to as the
Beasts are the worst of all. This includes colored policemen. * * *

Now, later in March 1966 Ron Karenga was in‘crviewed by the same
agency and the following is quoted from the intelligence report :
Karenga asked if either one of us were Jewish, When we replied in the negative
he stated that was good as it would make it easter to talk to us. He expressed
the anti-semitic statements previously espoused by Jamal and claimed that the
businesy and store burnings in the Watts and colore:? arens were divected agalnst
Jewish owners and that if any ‘Anglos’ were victims it was because the people
had found it difficult to differentiate,

_Mr. Smiti, From your testimony, the last heading in this booklet
[Exhibit 30] is “Liberals.” ) .

Do you have any comment to make on this subject ¢ )

Mr. Wueerer. Of course, it has been established that this orga-
nization is black nationalist and has no desire for any cooperation
from the Caucasians, Therefore, they would be against any liberal
assistance or aid in the US program, -

I will quote several paragraphs from Exhibit 30:

Brothers must watch out for whites who are rebelling against their own
gociety and uses the wave of Black revolution to push their cause.

L] [ ] ] L [ ] ] .

Amerlea was born in violence and they tell us to be non-violent. If you con-
demn us for violence, let your own history condemn you,

Mr. Smrrin. Is there any connection with US and the Communist
movement? .

.Mr. WugeeLer, It appears from the format that some of the prin-
ciples and ideologies are based on Marxism. However, this is a black
nationalist organization and any direct cooperation would be in the
negative sense. However, as previously stated under the topic “Revo-
lution” in Exhibit 30, Ifarenga says 1t is necessary to read Mao and
Marx. But there is no Communist domination of the organization.

However, Allen Jamal appeared at a press conference s]ponsored by
the W. E. B. DuBois Club, held March 8, 1966, at the Los Angeles
Press Club. When interviewed by the press, Allen Jamal had this to
say:

“US8” is an organization that is primarily interested in the black people in the
movement and, since the movement is named after a black intellectual, Mr.
DuBois, we are naturally concerned with him and that he is not used in an
improper light, and the attack on the people within the DuBofs Club who happen
to be black, regardless of the political implications or regardless of what they
might be, we are interested that they don't get hurt. Now, Mr. Ron Karenga,
who is chairman of US, has instructed me to tell you this today, and if there
are any questions I will be glad to answer them, but this is what I am here for-—
to instruct that if you label them Communists or if you label them anything—
you are not going to kill them, because we will stop that, We follow Malcolm X
principles right up to the line and go even further than he did. Since he left us
we have to go on even further.
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Now, a question was asked by a news reporter. The question, “Even
further than what¢”

The answer, “Whatever the situation calls for and by any means
necessary,” :

Mx;. Surra, How effective has the US organization been in the Watts
area

Mr. WugeLer. I would like to refer to the Los Angeles T'imes of May
18, 1967. Ron Karenga called a press conference and called for a holi-
dal);nfor the Negroes to observe the anniversary of the death of Mal-
colm X, who was killed on Februaﬁ 21, 1965. He called for Negro
workers to stay away from work and Negro students to stay away from
school. He called this holiday Kuzaliwa Day which, according to the
T'imes, means “birth” in the Swahili language.

A number of leaflets were distributed in the Watts area in various
schools requesting Negroes to stay away from schools and jobs.

Mr. Smrta. Mr. Chairman, I request that the document be received
and marked “Wheeler Exhibit No. 32.”

Mr. Tuok. It is ordered that the same be received and so marked.

Mr. Smita. And Wheeler Exhibit 33,

. (Documents marked “Wheeler Exhibits Nos. 32 and 88,” respect-
1velg'.,9Eixhxb1t No. 82 retained in committee files: No. 33 appears on
P Mr. Smrrn. Was Karenga’s holiday successful ¢

Mr. WaeeLER. In to this question, I refer you to the Holly-
wood Citizen—News of May 19,1967,and I quote:

A Los Angeles Board of Bducation spokesman said absences were running be-
tween 20 and 30 per cent at high schools in the south-central part of the city, ap-
proximately double the normal rate.

Manual arts, Washington, Dorsey, Jordan, Fremont and Jefferson High 8chools
were among those affected.

I would also like to refer you to the Los Angeles Herald-Evaminer
of May 19, 1967, From an article captioned “1500 Excused From High
School to Honor Malcolm X,”Iquote:

An estimated 1500 Negro students at Compton High 8chool were excused from
classes today in honor of Malcolm X, slain Black Muslim leader.

Mr. Smrra. Mr. Chairman, I request that these two documents be
received and marked “Wheeler Exhibits Nos. 34 and 35.”

Mr. Tuok. It is ordered that they be accepted and so marked.

(Documents marked “Wheeler Exhibits Nos. 84 and 85,” respec-
tively, and retained in committee files.)

Mr, WueeLer, The next exhibit is a leaflet headed “US invites YOU
to attend its KUZALIWA Services for Brother Malcolm X.” The
est of honor is Mrs. Malcolm X. Featured speakers are listed as:

n Karenga, chairman of US; Tommy Jacquette, executive direc-
tor of SLANT; Ernie Smith chairman of Afro-American Citizens’
Council; Robert Brock, president of Self-Determination Committee;
Frank Greenwood, chairman of Afro-American “Culture” Associa-
tion; and Abdel, Church of Resurrection,

Mr. Syrra. Mr. Chairman, I request that this document be accepted
and marked “Wheeler Exhibit. No. 36.”

Mr. Toog. It will be so ordered.

(Document marked “Wheeler Exhibit No. 86" and retained in com-
mittee files.) .
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WHEELER ExHisiT No. 33

“snyvhere ¥ e, U8 ie*

BROTHERS £ SISTERS

PRIDAY, W 19

MAL.COLM X 'S BlRTHDAY

KUZAL'\JA - THE BIRTH

UNDRR THE KAWAIDA RELIGION THIS IS A NATIONAL HOLIDAY POR

BLACR PEOPLE. THE ADVOCATES OF IZATION HONOR TH1S
GREAT APROAMERICAN WHO L‘l&l’lb :lb WIS ¥rorLE.
SAY:

STAY HOME FROM SCHOOL
AND JOBS

BLACK AROTHERS, PRACTICR UMOJA - UNITY AND JOIN US IN
CRLEDRATING TH1S NOLIDAY.

‘U Culture Canter *Blecks m write thair own his : v,

0211 Se. lxoldu{ honet mn m ‘herees and dev
Los eles, Callf. their ewn heroic images and her $ deeds,.*
Ph.s 753-989%
-Maulane M Karenga
Pounder - Chairman
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Mr. Smrru. Has the US organization participated in any demon-
strations or other t, é)e of agitation activity ¢

‘Mr. WHEELER. I}’ sponsored a Black Leadership Conference begin-
nirif on February 18, 1967, at which Stokely Carmicheel spoke,

r. Ssrrte, Mr. Chairman, I request that this document be received

and marked “Wheeler Exhibit No. 37.”

Mr. Tuock. It is so ordered.

(Document marked “Wheeler Exhibit No. 37" follows:)

WHEeeLER ExuiBit No. 37

"Anywhere we are, US 1s"
US BLACK LEADERSHIP CONFERENCE

Date: Saturday, February 18, 1967
Location: Masonic Temple, 1050 B, 50th Street, Los Angeles, California
8:30 - 9100 a.m, Registration - coffee and donuts
9100 -~ 9:20 a,.m, Introduction and Scope -~ Herd Carter,
L,A, County Human Relations Committee

I, COMMUNITY ORGANIZATION

9:20 -~ 9:50 a,m, A, Major Presentation:
'b‘rlga'nlzaEIomI Models" - Earnest Preacclv

9:50 - 10:30 a.m, B, Response:
I7 %rfaniung and Training Youth as Leaders -
walt Bremond, Social Action Training Center

2) Techniques of Disruption - Earl Anthony,
Mllmore Action Committee

3) Organizing the Student - Marianna Waddy,
Black Students' Union

4) welfare Rights Organization -
Johnnie Mae Tillmon, ANC Mothers Anonymous

10230 - 11:15 a.m. C, Workshops:
Hremond, Anthony, Waddy and Til.mon -
Preacely will float

II, POLITICAL MOVEMENT

11:15 - 11:45 a.m, A, Major Presentation:
"'H’x"i Black Politlcian: Possibilities of Power" .

e ck Po.
wWillard Murray, Special Assistant to the Mayor,
Los Angeles
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WHEELER ExHisiT No, 37—Continued

11345 - 12:25 p.m. 3,

12:25 - 1:30 p.m, c.

Response:
1) The Rlack Partyt An Alternative or Myth -
Ken Simmons, Black Independent Political

Action Party

2) Alllances and Conlitions: Left and/or Righ'
Danny Gray, N-VAC

3) Third World Relations: Poosibilitles u !
Realitics - Robert Brock, SelfeDetermination
Committen

workshops and Luarch:
TImAons, dray, Brock - Murray will flcal

Lunch w

111 be uorved in the workthopd to suve
timelltt!

III, ECONGMIC ORGANIZATION

1:30 - 2:00 p.m, A,

2:00 -~ 23140 p.m, B.

2:40 « 3:40 p.m, C.

Major Presentution:
“Towards a Unlted Black Fund" - Robert heynals,
Depurtment of Labor

Response:
I) Co-operatives: An Economic Alternative =
Lou Smith, CORE

2) Job Development: The Bootstrap Moacl -
Robert Hall, Operation Bootstrap

) Young People in Poverty Agencles: PRusdens
and Benefits - Tommy Jucquette-Halifu, SLANT

vorkshops and Coffee Break (10 minutes)
Smith, EEII, Jacquette~-Halifu - Reynals will Clca.

IV, _CULTURAL MOVEMENT

3:40 = 4:10 p,.m, A,

4:10 - 5:10 p.m, B.

Major Presentation:
TR Theox'y of Black Revolution: A Cultural
Approach" - Ron Karenga, Founder-Chairman o uUS

Response:
I Black Literature: Protest and/or
Communication - Abdul Karim, Rlack Diulo,ue

2) ‘The Black Theatre: Revolutionary
Possibilities - Frank Greenwood, Afroamc:icar.
Cultural Assoctiation
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3) The Black Actor: Catchin! Hell in Hollywocd
Ivan Dixion, noted and uccomplished bluck
actor, star of Hogan's Heroes
V. _CONCLUSION

5:10 ~ $:20 p.m., A, "A Move to Action"

B. Announcements
VI, _ADJCURNMENT

VII, AFTER SET (Party, wlg, ete,) eeemeee- Untdzlisioge

US!' SECOND ANNUAL DHABIHU OBSERVANCE FOR BROTHER MALCCM X

Dates Sunday, February 19, 1967
Iocation: Masonic Temple, 1050 E. 50th Street, Los Angeles
Time: 2:30 -~ 4:30 p.m,

Some Speakers Invited:

.- Roy Ballard, Black Panther Party, San Francisco
Tommy Jacquette-Halifu, SLANT
Bot 3immons, Young Men for Total Democracy
Robert Brock, Self-Determination Committee
Ernie Omith, Afroamerican Citizens Council
Doug Allen, Soul Students
Abdul Karim, Black Dialogue
Ron Karenga, US

and many more who wish to show honor and

reverence for Brother Malcom X who gave the
greatest sacrifice (Dhubihu)

PUBLIC INVITED
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WHEELER ExHIBIT No. 37—Continued

FREE I FREEN

“PREEDOM BY ANY MEANS NEOESSAHY" by MALOOLM X

. 178 2ND ANKDAL DHASIRD (SAGRIPIOE) MEWORLLL

" Themes "Tne H'nugo of Molonla X* by Maulana Ron Farorss,
L Pounder - Chajrmen of
T : S . Uﬂ Organization

I

\ PR

Othex Speakers: No::ﬁbkand Solith
Ablul Kerim, Blagk Malogue - North '
Robert Broek. SQII-Detcrnimtlon coultteo
‘ﬁo.v Ba).la.rd. mm hnﬂur Pcrﬂy - North
Johd’ Flogd, Orgaulzatton of Lftiol.n Tl e
' tudles « 3outh ¢ ST
%ob smons. !oung Men' for Total ©t :
Demoarapy =~ South
To-nny J.‘cquettc-xﬂdm. Lu!‘l"‘ ! Sou h

o

o

! Bundny. Pebmry 19, 1967, 2:30 PK, - !
1050 Hat 0th strest, WAONIO s

. -

# "’: Mimmons to M ﬂohnt w«udiu blaek women ard blagk:
+6hildren and bluck HYEbY M, thep 1t 18 wrorn. Cor

‘Amorica to draft ug a&“ %v.\oi %ﬁ'qbroad in defense of hor."
‘\“:‘ e .‘; '\l»“:_\ ‘%,% v 5 4

Mr. Syxra. It is noted from this exhibit [a flyer advertising a “Con-

ference ’67 ‘survival’ ”] that it bears the address 8563 South Broadway,
Suite 210,

Do you know who occupies this address?

Mr. WuEeLer. This was the headquarters of the Black Confer-
ence Committee, which evxdently orgamzed thls Black Leadership
Conference. . -

According to a press release dated August 11, 1967 S sponsored

o coalition of:groups to conunemorate the many black people who died
in the Watts 1965 revolt.

o

R
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Mr. SmitH. Mr. Chairman, may we accept these documents as
Wheeler Exhibits Nos. 38, 39, and 40.

Mr. Tuck. It is so ordered.

(Documents marked “Wheeler Exhibits Nos. 38, 39, and 40” follow :)

WHEeELER ExHiBiT No, 38

CONFERENCE 67

survwal .
DICK
GREGORY
>
JULIAN
McKISSICK BOND
>* >
Rev. JAMES LeROI
BEVEL JONES
* *
RON / JOHN
KARENGA SHABA1Z

shice Fout) ¢

FRIDAY, MAY 26, 8:00 P. M.
SATURDAY, MAY 27, 9:00 A.M. — 7:00 P.M.
SUNDAY, MAY 28, 11:00 A.M. — 6:00 P.M.

JEFFERSON HI SCHOOL

1413 EAST 41sT STREET R!GISIRATION (For 3 Days)~$5.00

FOR INFORMATION CALL: 750-3673
amsm NOW ~ 8563 SOUTH nm\m SUITE 210 -
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WHEELER ExHiBIT No. 39

S YAnywhere we are, UL io"
INV ES ALL BLACK PEOPLE T0 CELEBRATE 0HURU (INDEPENDENCE)

=AY, AUGUST 11 HE FIRST DAY OF THE AURUST REVOLT IN LOS ANGELES
1965, VE MARK THIS AS THE TURNING POINT IN BLACK HISTORY, THE REVOLT
THAT LED TO OTHER REVOLTS: (SAN FRANCISCO. CINCINNATI, HARLEM, TANPA,
CAMBRIDGE. DAYTON, PORTLAND, NEWARK. DETROIT, MILWAUKEE AND NOW,
WASHINGTON. D.C.

LAST YEAR, IN THE YEAR OF BLACK POWER, ONLY LOS ANGELES CELEBRATED
UHURU DAY - BUT IT WAS NOT A WATTS REVOLT OR-A LOS ANGELES REVOLT,

BUT A BLACK REVOLT BELONGING TO ALL BLACK PEOPLE AND CALLED YHE AUGUST
REVOLT SIMPLY FOR DISTINCTION,

WE URGE ALL TO CELEBRATE THIS DAY AS WHITE AMERICANS CELEBRATE THE

4T OF JULY - INDEPENDENCE DAY, FOR AS MAULANA RON KARENGA SAYS.

"ONLY WHEN WE MAVE DEFINED OURSELVES INSTEAD OF BEING DEFINED BY OTHLRS
CAN WZ CALL OURSELVES FREE!”

WE SUGGEST THAT A RALLY BE HELD ON THE WEEKEND TO ALLOHW MAXIMUN
PARTICIPATION, PREFERABLY SUNDAY. AT 5:30 p.M,. ON_AUGUST 13. FOR A
UNITED MOVE., THE THEME SHOuLD BE “THE MEANING OF THE REVOLT.” FinaiLy.
WE SUGGEST THAT TNE MAXIMUM NUMBER OF YOUNG PEOPLE BE INVOLVED, FOR

THIS 1S THE YEAR OF THE YOUNG LIONS AND ALREADY 1T'S THEIR WORLD,

uUs

8211 so BROADWAY

LOS ANGELES, CALIFORNIA 9003/
753-1461 - 753-1462
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WHEELER ExHiBiT No. 40

PRESS RELEASE August 11, 1967

Ron Karenga
755 ‘1461

The 3lack Conaress, a colation of South Central groups comnosed

of US. SLANT CORE, Community Aleart Patrol, Black Students Union
Black Panthex. Party Freaedom Draft Movamant and others is sronsoring
a Uhuxy Day Rally (freedom day) August 13, 1967 to commerate the
many black paopla who éiod in the Augqust 1965 revolt.

The rally will ba held at £211 So. Broadway at 5:39 P.'1, Tl;ue
topic will be “The Real Neaning of the Rovolt.” Spoakers
scheduled to appear are Ron Xarenga, John Floyd (Slack Panther
Party), levi Kingston (Preadom Draft Party), Senator terv. Dymally.
Charles Knox - Representative for Congressman A. 4. Hawkins,
Herh Carter - County Directoxr of So. Central Human Relations
Commission, Bro. Crook - Cormaunity Alert Patrxol, and

*Rap 4. Brown" - SNCC.

We feel that it is extremely imwortant that black neople under-
stand the significance of the rally. tle know that things in the
black community reslly have not changed. Institutions like the
L.A.P.D., which make token qoneessiona, are only at best a small
beginning.

The Fire Department which claims to be recruiting black people,
have not yet changed their requirement’and in'ton vears have only
recruitod 56 black mon. The Walfare Derartment is investigating
80 called "frauds" and they themsolves are the biagest frauds of
all.
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Mr. SmrrH. Has the US organization particig:,ted in any violence?

Mr. WaeeLer. On October 19, 1967, five members of the US organi-
zation were arrested for throwing Molotov cocktails in a bakery
in the Watts area.

Mr. Sarra. Were there any further disturbances during the month
of October 1967¢

Mr. WaeeLer. There have been disturbances created at the Manual
Arts Hiﬁh School in Los Angeles, which is a predominantly Negro
high school. The main factor involved was the opposition to a
Caucasian principal. A minor riot occurred on October 20, 1967, with
33 being a; . Members of US wertgfresent, although there is no
conclusive evidence that they instigated the riot.

These Manual Arts difficulties were reported in the L. A. Times of
the 21st of October and October 27, 1967.

Mr. SmrtH. Mr, Chairman, I request that these documents be re-
ceived and marked “Wheeler Exhibits Nos, 41 and 42.” '

Mr. Tuok. It is ordered that they be received and marked.

(Documents marked “Wheeler Exhibits Nos., 41 and 42,” respec-
tively. Exhibit 42 retained in committee files; No. 41 appears on
pp. 1288-1290.) : .

r. WHEELER. An article a}f)pears in the Santa Ana Register of
November 24, 1967, and it refers to the Black Youth Conference.
This conference had to.do with a meeting of some 200 delegates and
they were to meet to consider whether or not Negro athletes were to
boycott Olympic Games. This meeting was held in Los Angeles, Cali-
fornia. It satys, “A short time earlier, a disturbance involving 50 young
followers of militant Black Power leader Ron Karenga,” but the re-
ports on this have not come in from Los Angeles as yet and actually
the degree of disturbance is not known. However, they were present
at this Black Youth Conference.

Referring back to the article in 7he Saturday Evening Post
[Wheeler Exhibit No. 20] which said theﬂ were all over Watts partici-
pating in every demonstration—which they certainly were, and they
are everywhere in Watts—in e,verﬁy;l organization and in every demon-
stration and where there is any difficulty, they are certainly there.

r. Smrra. Mr. Chan'm?n I request that this item be received
and marked “Wheeler Exhibit No, 43.7

Mr. Tuor. It is ordered that the same be accepted and so marked.

(Document marked “Wheeler Exhibit No. 43” appears on p. 1291.)

Mr. WueeLer. In the Watts area and around, there has in-
flammatory literature distributed that bears names which we have
been unable to check out ; in other words, they are fictitious.

This flyer was distributed in the Watts area in the spring of 1966.
Accordmgoto the legend on the flyer it was prepared and circulated by
“Negros for Freedom Now.” As far as I can determine, no such or-
ganization exists in Los Angeles. I do not definitely know who distrib-
uted it. The message on this flyer, however, is so violent and so in-
flammatory that I believe the full text should be made a part of the
hearing record and, with the chairman’s permission, I would like to
read it at this time. I wonder if you would like to read it, Mr. Smith.
Iam getting read out. : . :
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WHEELER ExHiBiT No. 41

[Los Angeles Times, October 21, 1967)

33 Arrested on

Second Day

of Manual Arts Disturbance

BY JOHN KENDALL
Times Staft Writer

Widespread violence threatened to
erupt again Friday at Manual Arts
High School and in the predomin-
antly Negro neighborhood arcund it.

But except for a few cases of bot-
tle-throwing, several minor fires and
one police sweep, there were no ma-

' jor incidents.

For the second straight day, a
highly mobile force of 'scores of
policemen stood tactical alert and

moved vigorously against groups of
young men who collected on streets
in the area.

By nightfall, police had arrested 33
sersons, 13 adults and 20 juveniles,
n charges ranging from failure to
lisperse to arson. Things were quiet
along the glass-strewn section of

Vermont Ave, but authorities still-

watched for trouble. .

~ The most serious incident came at
" aid-afternoon when bottles” were

thrown at police and the officers re«

sponded with nightsticks. Thers

were no serious injuries reported, '

..» Bottles were thrown at passing
cars and some windows were broken
in stores, Arson was suspected in late
evening fires that caused minor dame
age to several stores on S. Vérmont,

Trouble began In the early afters
noon Friday outside the high school
at 4131 S. Vermont when police and
a group of juveniles clashed at 42nd
St. and Vermont, :

White - helmeted, baton - carrying
police blocked off Vermont Ave, in
front of the school,

Traffic was routed around the
area. When crowds gathered, officera
swept down the sidewalks eight
abreast to clear the streets,

Outside the zone, groups of Negr:
youths wandered the streets pas
stores doing business as nsual, By
the air was tense and police expect-
ed trouble.

Just behind the Sports Arena on
Hoover: St., officers moved against
an estimated group of 70 or 80
youths, several of whom had robbed
two elderly Negro women, according
to a security guard,

Sixteen persons were arrested by
members ~of a large police contin-
gent from a nearby police field
headquarters.

Vermont Ave. was opened to
automobile traffic at 2 pm, 10
minutes before a class at Manual
Arts was scheduled to be released,

Some of the students moved into

Exposition Park near the County
,Museum of -Natural: History for a
rally called by the Black Ceongress,
a group of Negro colmunity ‘or~
ganizations, R

Speakers representing black mili-
tant groups spoke to a crowd of
about 200, criticizing the police and;
school board, :

The meeting lasted about an hour
and broke up when members of the
audience heard a radioed police
report that the area was t? be

cleared. e o

As the rally participants. walked
back toward Vermont Ave.}! they
encountered a truck stoppsd. by
police, who were questioningli: alf-

1
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dozen red-shirted occupantsz-iem-
bers of the Afro-American Of;.ahlza-
tion, 1S -
Pressure began to build -around
the truck as officers searched:the US
members, checked for possible char-
ges against them and wrote a
citation for riding on the back of a
loaded truck.
- - BExtra police were called in, and
four or five patrol cars parked
across the street at 39th and Menlo

Axra . . .
, Officers Confront Group

The officers confronted perhaps
175 Negroes sitting on the grass
around Mrs. Margaret Wright, 45, of

12041 S. LaSalle St., chairman of the 180

United Parents Council,

For six weeks, Mrs. Wright has led:
efforts to have Robert F. Denahy,
Manual's Caucasian principal, fired
from his job. .

Instructions were radioed from the

nearby police command post to-

arrest the group if they ignored a
warning to break up.

Mrs. Wright complained bitterly
of the police show of force,

The crowd dispersed shortly before
3 p.m. and moved hack toward the
high school, about four blocks away.

The bulk of students of Manual
streamed out of the school shortly
after 3 p.m,, and police turned their
attention to that area.

Two bottles were thrown at police
cars which moved in front of the
school shortly after classes broke up,
and. a crowd began to collect at
Caldonia's, a hot dog stand across
the street from the high school.

Crowd Gathered at Corner

About 250 persons gathered on the'
corner at 42nd and Vermont at 3:30
p.m. Taunts were shouted at police

and several bottles were ,thrown
toward a rank of officers.

Suddenly the officers charged into
the crowd ~swinging their clubs.

Séveral petg%_w.ere struck. The

crowd broke dispersetl, Officet's
swept south and then north again in
front of the school.

The back of possible resistance.
had been broken, and at 4 p.m. a!
school district security officer inside
Manual Aits reported the area had
quieted. A

It had been a nervpus, day for
students within the s‘.cﬁ:é:%x}lmot
1,800 were absent, along with 30 of
the normal teacher cohigilsinent of

Inside the troubled: school, Princi- -
pal Denahy talked with reporters. - .
" "Phis is all part of the big move
for black power," he said. "And
they're not going to back off. I
*A handful of people are upsetting
the education of 3,700 students, The

- children are frightened, and parents

are becoming aware the education of
their children is being interfered

with, . ) o

*Our kids have  withstood this
P re for six weeks but it-can't
go on too much longer. We have a
dedicated staff "of teachers but if
they can't teach they will leave."

The Black Congress has accy
Denahy of being an ineffective ad+
ministrator. It has demanded that
he quit. The school board has back-
ed Denahy. ,

The tense situation first erupted
in violerice Thursday when crowds
of young Negroes rampaged along a
20-block stretch of Vermont Ave.
Nine persons were injured and at
least 30 were arrestéd before the
disturbance was halted.



1290 SUBVERSIVE INFLUENCES IN RIOTS, LOOTING, AND BURNING

WHaEeLER ExHisiT No. 41—Continued
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WaeeLer Exuisir No. 43

[Santa Ana Register, November 24, 1967)

Negroes Boycott
Olympic Games

Athletes

That U.S.

LOS ANGELES (AP) — A
group of Negro athletes, includ-
ing two members of San Jose
State College’s world-record mile
relay team, voted Thursday to
boycott the 1968 Olympic
Games in Mexico City.

The vote, taken of 200 partici-
pants in a Black Youth Confec-
ence, was Udanimoiis, & spokes-
man said.

A short time earlier, a distur-
bance involving 50 young follow-
ers of militant Black rowap
leader Ron Karenea gnd a small
w group was quelled by po-

Several shots were fired, and
a man id;l;tlﬂed b.y' Michael
Lasky was beaten the mob
before polica~arriving in 20
squad cars restued him. Lasky
has describéed himself as a local
Communist party leader.

Two youths were taken into
custody. No other injuries were

The fighc occurred outside the
Second Baptist Church in which
. the Black Youth Conference was
being held.

Aim To Show World
'Oppresses' Them

Prof. Harrv Edwapds "of San 50 college athletes took part in
Jose State, in announcing the the decislon,
decision to boycott the Olympics “This is Uncle Sam's last
said U.S. oppression of Negroes :hance,” sald Edwards, “We're
“is as had ag that of South Afrl: gnsw‘gqmqumnm
e world.” :
“America has to be exposed Among athletes at the meeting
for what it is,” he asserted.-  were Lew Alcindor, basketball
Edwards, an associate pro- star of UCLA, teammate Mike
fessor of sociology who was in- Warren, and Tommie Smith and
strumental in arranging the con- Lee Evans, members of the
ference, sald Negro athletes in world-recordmile relay team
the United States have been ex- from San Jose State,
ploited. Their plight, he said, Smith also holds the world
would be taken to the United record of 10.5 seconds for 200
Nations, meters and 220 yards set May
. Although the 200 who atténd- 7, 1966, in San Jose.
ed the meeting were students Evans ran with Smith on the
from universities and colleges team which set a world record
of soveral western states, Ed- of two minutes, 59.6 seconds in
wards sald he has talked by the 1,600-meter relays July 27,
telephone and written Negro 1066, at Los Angeles.
~thletes throughout the United Edwards led a protest charg-
States who have assured him ing discrimination against Ne-
they will abide by the decision Sroes in the San Jose College
made Thursday. community which resulted in
Track and basketbali stars of cancellation of San Jose State’s
several imiversities attended football home opener with the
the closed-door meeting, Ed- University of Texas, El Paso,
wards said later. He estimated
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My, Smirn. [Reading:]

Negro people! The time for action is now ! If you are really full up with those
white cops—if you are tired of being pushed around—kill the white devils.
dvery holiday weekend is your tinie—save your dbottles and make fire bombs.
Where you live you find buldings {sic} with special marks so burn them—do not
make big gangs—6 or 7 is enough—drop your bombs and fire too [sic] main
roads off bridges—turn on fire faucets—turn in fire alarms—throw fire into
grass fields—get on roof and drop fire on cop cars—put on firc all power sta-
tions—drive by and throw fire at white crowds—put wire across roands—spill
garbage—dont [sic) get tore up or you will get caught—burn burn burn—when
it is dark is best—kill the white devils befor [sic] they kill you—follow your
leaders—they will lead you to freedom-—whites must die—-——

Mr. Chairman, may this be entered as Wheeler Exhibit 44?

Mr. Tuck. It is so ordered. _

(Document marked *Wheeler Exhibit No. 44 and retained in
committee files.

Mr. Symrri. Mr. Wheeler, in these hearings we have presented evi-
dence of racial agitation and the distribution of inflammatory litera-
ture by various groups prior to the time of the Watts riot in August
1965, during t-he%Vntts riot, and since that time. .

This has been done to demonstrate certain of the factors in the
development of a riot in which there is subversive influence, as out-
lined by authorities who have testified before the committee. The re-
sult of this is that the activities of certain. organizations have been
presented at different. times, rather than consecutively. As concerns
certain Communist organizations, it would be desirable to bring to-
gether at this time all the activities in the area of racial agitation un-
dertaken by them. Would you, therefore, summarize the activities of
this typo engaged in by the Communist Party in Los Angeles.

Mr. WuerLer. Yes. The Communist Party has been very cautious.
It has done little or nothing under its own name, This is because at
its 1959 convention, the last one it held before the outbreaks of the
first riots, it had assumed a position of opposing violence; it had
dropped its support. for a separate Negro republic in the South and
it had gone on record, in wor(%s at lenst, of formally endorsing integra-
tion and equal rights for, Negroes. »

On August. 17, 1965, the day the Los Angeles riot ended, the South-
ern California District of the Communist Party issued a statement
which opened with the following words:

We cliarge Mayor Yorty and Chief of Police Parker with immediate responsi-
bility for the tragic death of 32 people and the imprisonment of over 2,000,

This statement alleged that for years competent observers had
warned that great poverty and “ruthless police brutality in Watts and
the Central district had produced an intolerable condition.” It also
accused Police Chief Parker of subscribing to a “Naazi-like theory of
the master race.” .

The release absolved the rioters of all responsibility. It said:

Lot the recriminations be directed to the vandals in police uniform: who break
into homes without warrants, who use the most abusive and violent gestapo
methods against law-abiding citizens if they are colored. Iet the accusing finger
be pointed at Mayor Yorty and Chief Parker * * ¢,

Continuing: “It is Chief Parker who fans the flames of further
violmw * % % ‘”
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Mr. Syrra. Mr. Chairman, I request that this document. be received
as Wheeler Exhibit No, 45.

Mr. Tuok. It isso ordered. i

2(?;)cument marked “Wheeler Exhibit No. 45” appears on pp. 1294,
1295.

Mr. WueeLer. On August 25, 1965, William C. Taylor, member of
the district committee of the Southern California District of the
Communist Party, gave a radio talk in which he took the same basic
approach to the Watts riot as the party had taken in the press release
from which I have just quoted. He justified the rioters, He blamed the
riot on the mayor and chief of ‘[)Johce of Los Angeles. He alleged that
the Watts riot was touched off by an incident “of police brutality and
lack of respect for Negro women.” He, too, compared Police Chief
Parker to a Nazi. The speech was inflammatory, clearly designed to
arouse Negro resentment against the police and the city administration.

The Communist Party printed the text of Taylor’s radio talk, along
with its official statement of August 17 and an editorial from The
Worker on the Watts riot, in a booklet entitled “ ‘WATTS' UP-
SURGE—A COMMUNIST APPRAISAL.”

These items—the August 17 release, the Taylor talk, and the booklet
I have just mentioned were the only things the party did in its own
name except carry a similar campaign in the People’s World.

Mr. Smrra, Mr, Chairman, I request that this document be received
and marked “Wheeler Exhibit No. 46.”

Mxr. T'uck. It isso ordered. .

(Document marked “Wheeler Exhibit No. 46” and retained in com-
mittee files,) )

Mr. WHEELER. By no means, however, do they indicate the full
extent of Communist Party activity in racial incitement in the Los
Angeles area. :

he South Side Citizens Defense Committee was a Communist front
directed, as previously indicated, by Hursel Alexander. Significantly,
at one meeting of this group, it was announced that it had the assistance
of the National Lawyers Guild, which has been cited as the “legal
bulwark” of the Communist Party.

The Committee To End Legalized Murder by Cops was another
front created by the Communist Party, with support of W. E. B.
DuBois Club members, for the purpose of racial agitation. Dorothy
Healey, Charlene Mitchell, William Taylor, and Robert Duggan were
some of the known Communists taking part in this group’s operations.

Robert Duggan and Franklin Alexander, members of the W.. E. B.
DuBois Club, were active in their support. for the Committee To End
Leﬁalized Murder by Cops.

arty leader Dorothy Healey, Raphael Konigsberg, and Carl Bloice
i\)rere 1scome of the Communists active in the Congress of Unrepresented
eople.
e Communist Party, as previously indicated, took an active part in
the agitation on the Deadwyler case.

Finally, the Freedom Now Committee, ns the testimony indicates,
was another front through which the Communist Party has sought
to create and foster racial division und antagonism in the Los Angeles
area. Some of the known Communists associated with that commitiec
and its activities included William Taylor, Dan Bessie, Dorothy
Healey, Rose Chernin Kusnitz, Frank Beyea, Robert Duggan, Raphael
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WaeeLEr Exuisit No. 45

. FOR DMMEDIATE PRESS RELEASE
AUGUST 17, 1965.

LO8 ANGELES:- The Communist Party of Southem Califormia 1ssued the follow-
ing statement: '

"We charge Mayor Yorty and Chief of Police Parker with immediate respon-
sibility for the n‘égic death of 32 people and the imprisorwment of over
2,000.

All competent observers have wamed for years that the combination of
extremepoverty and ruthless police brutality in Watts and the Central
district had produced an intolerable condttion. Mayor Yorty and Chief
Parker adnit that over a year ago they conferred with Governor Brown
on the use of National Guardsmen, thereby confessing that their sole

answer to these conditions was more policing action.

The Federal War on Poverty funds have been held up by Mayor Yorty's
playing politics with human misery. ‘nd evs: i*haut %ig power ~~l{tics,
the funds allocated would barely skim the surface of the enommous needs

in a community where over 30X of the residents are jobless.

The National Guard costs $300,000. per day. If the total amount that
the Guard will cost had been allocated to alleviating misery and squalor,
32 people would be alive today. But both domestically and internation-
ally, our society will spend more to crush people who rebel against in-

tolerable conditions rather than deal with the root cause.

Chief Parker has a long history of demonstrating his Nazi-like theot& of
the master race. A few years ago he denounced the Mexican-American peo-
ple as a "wild tribe". This week he compared the Negro people to 'monkeys
in the zoo". He boastfully described the present situation, with the

National Guardsmen here, by saying "we're on top; they're on the bottom"

It is not surprising that the resulting social upheaval has included acts
of looting and burning of businesses. As distinct from a civil rights
demonstration with its organized political den;‘ands, this was a spontane-
ous uprising in which all elements of an oppressed community participated.
No one applauds these acts; they are meaning;'less expressions against the

white Upower structus:'.
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WHEeEeLER ExHiBiT No. 45—Continued

(Press Release Cont'd) page 2.

But each day organized society comite more serious acts of violance and
vandalism against the body and spirit of the Negro. Let the tears be
shed over the hopeless lives which poverty produces in most of Watts. Let
the recriminations ba directed to hibevandals in police uniform who break
into homes without warrants, who use the most abusive and violent gestapo
methods against law-abiding citigens if they are colored. Llet the accus-
ing finger be pointed at Mayor Yorty and Chief Parker who have obstructed
all efforts to alleviat;a the worst aspects of these conditions.

With all the loose and provocative talk about anarchy or race-riots, the
facts prove otherwise. At this time, 32 people are dead, 28 of whom are
Negroes shot by police or National Guardsmen. It is Chief Parker who fans
the flames of further violence when he approves of whites carrying guns.

In view of his continued acts of violence and provocative suggestions for
future vigilante action it 1s ciear cJ:gr.a «22r be no prospect for law in .

this area while he remains as Chief of Police.

Wi yoin with others in demanding immediate allocation of funds to provide
jobs for the unemployed in the area. Put the funds to work in Watts to
provide for the necessary low-cost housing, hospitals (there are none in

the area now), schools, under the direction of the residents there.

Ccvablish a Citizens Inquiry where the people of Watts and Central can
testify to the conditions which provoked this explosion. Let the white
citizens understand that no community is an island unto itself. As long
as the sccial and economic conditions are ignored or tolerated, the tinder

is presenc 1ovr future expiusicie.

Estallish authentic ¢ivilian contrel over the police with a Citizens

Review Board."

- 30 -

88-083 O - 68 - Pt, 8- 12
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}S{onigsberg, Sam Kushner, Pierre Mandel, Barbara Nestor, and Frank
pector.

Dan Bessie and Pierre Mandel have both aﬁpeared before this com-
mittee and taken the fifth amendment when asked questions concerning
Communist Party membership and related activity.

Mr. SmitH. at about the W. E. B. DuBois Clubs of America ?

Mr. WueeLEr. Yes, the activities of this group should really be con-
sidered with those of the Communist Party because the DuBois Clubs
are generally recognized as the party’s current youth organization.

First of all, during the Watts riot itself, the DuBois Club put out
the flyer, “POVERTY FRUSTRATION DEATH.”

The August 25, 1965, issue of SPUR, the DuBois Club’s West Coast
publication, contained inflammatory literature on the Watts riot and
was distributed in the Watts area.

Next, the DuBois Clubs prepared the inflammatory booklet, “THE
FIRE THIS TIME,” released in November 1965. .

When the Deadwyler case developed, the DuBois Clubs put out an
agitational flyer on it.

During what is termed the second Watts riot which occurred in mid-
March 1966, the W. E, B, DuBois Club circulated a flyer in the Watts
area headed “POVERTY FRUSTRATION DEATH.” They also
created a front titled the “Ad Hoc Committee To End Police Mal-
practices,” which demonstrated against the Los Angeles Police Depart-
ment, claiming police brutality. ‘

In addition to doing all of these things in the name of the DuBois
Club or the front grouﬁ in Los Angeles, they engaged in more or less
covert racial agitation through various fronts, some of which it actually
controlled. The DuBois Clubs and/or its leaders and members sup-
ported and took part in the activities of the following racial agitation
organizations in the Los Angelesarea: = -

Committee to Support Grievances of Watts Negroes
Ad Hoc Committee To End Police Malpractices

Con, of Unrepresented People

South Side Citizens Defense Committee

Freedom Now Committee

Committee for the Defense of John Harris

For the most part, these were the same organizations in which the
kgtqwn Communist Party members I have previously mentioned were
active. :

Finally, as previously indicated, on the national level the DuBois
Clubs have called for the separation of the Watts area from the city
of Los Angeles.

Mr. Smrra, Has the Socialist Workers Party, the Trotskyist Com-
munist organization, been active in the area of racial agitation in Los

Arﬁeles?

r. WHEELER. Yes; but not to the same degree the other Com-

gmrﬁlst gro;ps have, Tixey more or less like to organize and stay in the
ackground.

On August 19, 1965, 2 days after the Watts riot ended, the Los An-
geles Socialist Workers Party issued a statement which, like that
of the Communist Party, exonerated the rioters, attacked Mayor
Yorty, Police Chief Parker, and the police in general, holding them
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largely responsible for the riot. It described the riot as a “rebellion”
and called for the release of all those arrested during the riot.

On the national level the Socialist Workers Party published a
pamphlet entitled “WATTS ano HARLEM, THE RISING REVOLT IN
THBE BLACK GHETT08.” This pamphlet, published by the Socialist
Workers Party’s then official publishing house, Pioneer Publishers,
was a collection of four articles originally printed in the party’s of-
ficial newspaper, 7T'he Militant.

This pamphlet was distributed in the Watts area. Again, in typical
Communist fashion, it defended the rioters, absolved them of all
blame, and held the police and the city administrations responsible
for the violence.

Mr. Syrrre, Mr. Chairman, I request that this document be received
and marked “Wheeler Exhibit No. 47.”

Mr. Tuck. It is so ordered.

(Document marked “Wheeler Exhibit No. 47” and retained in com-
mittee files.)

Mr. Syra, Mr. Wheeler, hearings held by this committee several
weeks ago reflect that the Progressive Labor Party played a major
role in inciting the riot which took place in Harlem, New York City,
in July 1964,

The name of the Progressive Labor Party has been brought out a
number of times in these hearings concerning Los Angeles.

Would you now summarize its activities in the area of fomenting
racia} hatred, disorder, and incitation to violence in the Los Angeles
area?

Mr. WuEeLER. Yes, they have circulated literature. Of course, Lieu-
tenant Anderson has already presented literature that has been dis-
tributed by John Weslay Harris and other literature by the Proglm-
sive Labor Party in Los Angeles. I have additional information here.

First, I would like to mention two small pamphlets published by
the Progressive Labor Party and distribute({) in the Watts area and
other areas of Los Angeles. The first is titled “Don’t be a sucker!”
I have several quotes.

This summer the bosses and their political stooges in Washington and in local
areas are working overtime to promote race wars, * * *

The following statement appears in this pamphlet :

Now they want us to be bigger suckers than ever. They want us to fight our
Black brothers at home. Bosses have been making the biggest profits off of the
backs of Black workers for over a century. The bosses love this. They want to
keep it that way. '

Mr, Spira. Mr, Chairman, I request that this item be received and
marked “Wheeler Exhibit No. 48.”

Mr. Tuck. It is so ordered.

(Document marked “Wheeler Exhibit No. 48” and retained in
committes files.)

;;\Iecli WHEELER. At another point in this pamphlet this question is
asked : '

IS THAT NOT A CLEAR CALL FOR THE WHITE POPULATION TO
UNITE WITH THE POLIOE AS VIGILANTES AND POSSES TO HUNT

DOWN THE BLACK PEOPLE? ISN'T THIS, ALONG WITH THE OTHER
STATEMENTS BY THE GOVERNMENT AND ITS FLUNKEYS, AND THE
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FOUNDATION BEING LAID DOWN BY THE NEWSPAPERS-—ISN'T THIS
A DECLARATION OF WAR AGAINST THE AFRO-AMERICAN PEOPLE BY
THE UNITED STATES GOVERNMENT?

They answer their own question. “Yes, it is.,”

I have a second pamphlet published by the Black Liberation Com-
mission of the PrIo{gressive Labor Party and distributed in Watts. It
is called “BLACK LIBERATION—NOW!” The inside cover fea-
tures pictures of Bill Epton and John Harris, the Harlem and Watts
organizers of the Progressive Labor Party, respectively. Bill Epton
has been indicted and charged with inciting the riot in the Harlem
riots. John Wesley Harris has been indicted for criminal syndicalism
in the State of California, which also was gone into by Lieutenant
Anderson.

The second sentence in this pamphlet states that the United States
Government and State and county and city administrations in large
northern industrial areas of this country, “are preparing a reign of
terror against the Afro-American people this summer. They are delib-
erately planning to start a so-called ‘race war.’”

This statement sets the general tone of this pamphlet which is clearly
intended to arouse fear, hatred, and resentment by Negroes against
whites, against Federal and local government, against the FBI and
the American institutions generally, It harps on police brutality and
states that the United States governmental system must be re]placed by
what it calls socialism. It also states that, “The U.S. ruling class is not
‘g;o’i’ng to give this to us. The only way we are going to get it is to take
it

Mr. SarrH. What is the title ?

Mr. WHEELER. I believe I mentioned the title, “SBLACK LIBERA-
TION—NOW !”?

Mr. Smita, Mr, Chairman, I request that this item be received and
marked as “Wheeler Exhibit No. 49.”

Mr. Tuox. It is so ordered.

(Document marked “Wheeler Exhibit No. 49” and retained in com-
mittee files.) .

Mr. Smara. Will you continue, please.

Mr. WaueeLer. The Progressive Labor Party distributed three
highly inflammatory posters and fB'ers in the Watts area, as 1&)reaviously'
mentioned. They were “THE NEED FOR REVOLUTION” and the
poster, “WANTED FOR MURDER—Parker the Cop in Watts,”
which was really identical to the poster it distributed in Harlem at the
time of the 1964 riot, with no change except the substitution of the
name and Jncture of i_’arker for that of Gilligan [ Anderson Exhibits
Nos, 14 and 12, resrctwely]. '

The third was the flyer “WANTED for the MURDER of Ieonard
Deadwyler—‘BOVA-—the COP’” [ Anderson Exhibit No. 13].

_John W, Harris, the Progressive Labor Party ox;iganizer in Watts,
distributed these flyers at the Deadwyler inquest and was indicted for
criminal syndicalism for doing so. : ‘

The Progressive Labor Party then established the Committee to
Defend John Harris. This committee has been used not only to assist
in Harris’ defense, but also to further racial agitation and the distribu-
tion of inflammatory literature. o ‘ A

f
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The Progressive Labor Party poster, “Uncle Sam wants YOU
nigger,” which was distributed in the Harlem area, was also distrib-
uted in the Watts area.

The Progressive Labor Party has held a forum on “PLP and Black
Liberation,” with the discussion led by John Harris. A film from
North Vietnam, “The Threatening Sky,” has been shown at the forum.

Mr. SmitH. Mr. Chairman, I request that these documents be re-
ceived and marked “Wheeler Exhibits Nos. 50-A, B, and C.”

Mr. Tuck. It is so ordered.

(Documents marked “Wheeler Exhibits Nos. 50-A, B, and C,”
respectively. Exhibit 50-B retained in committee files; 50-A and
50~-C appear on pp. 1300 and 1301.)

Mr. WnEeeLER. A Progressive Labor Party flyer announcing a New
Year’s Eve party held at the end of last year urged “Support Black
Revolutionaries,” with specific reference to John Harris. It suggested
that the New Year be brought in with “more agitatin’ & troublemakin’.”

This is dated December 1966,

Mr. Sy, Mr. Chairman, I request that the document be received
and marked “Wheeler Exhibit. No, 51.”

Mr. Tuck. It issoordered.

(Document marked “Wheeler Exhibit No. 51” appears on p. 1302.)

Mr. WueeLer. On the national level again the Black Liberation
Commission of the Progressive Labor Party published a brochure en-
titled “THE REVOLT IN WATTS AND THE COMING BAT-
TLE.” This featured a map of the “ghetto” area of Los Angeles and the
factory concentration in and around that area. Like other Progressive
Labor Party literature, this brochure was also designed to arouse
Negro resentment and hatred of white people and of government, in-
dastry, and police. It ended with the following. statement:

The black people of South L.A. possess a weapon more powerful than twenty-
two thousand guns! And black people can choose their own time and places
of battle!

This brochure was reproduced in the May 1966 issue of Spark, the
West Coast Progressive Labor publication.

Mr. Smrra. Mr. Chairman, 1 request that this document be accepted
and marked “Wheeler Exhibit No. 52.”

Mr. Tuck. It issoordered.

(Document marked “Wheeler Exhibit No. 52”. See p%.’ 1305-1308.)

Mr. WaeEeLER. I have a little to add concerning John Wesley Harris
for the record, additional material that was being typed and it has
just arrived.

Mr. Smira. Will you present it, please.

Mr. WueeLer, Thank you

John Wesley Harris, i”ro ressive Labor Party organizer and chair-
man of the Los Angeles PLP, is « 24-year-old native of Birmingham,
Alabama. Harris joined the Freedom Riders when they went to Birm-
ingham in 1960. Later, when a student at Howard University in Wash-
ington, D.C., Harris became chairman of the Howard University
chapter of the Student Nonviolent Coordinating Committee, com-
monly known as SNCC,

In 1964 and part of 1965 Harris served as project director for
SNCC in Indianola, Mississippi. During this time he was arrested in
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WhEELER ExHiBiT No. 50-A

Become a member of_ = ,Support ‘White Power
the world’s highest paid =~ — travel to Viet Nam,
black mercenary army' ., 'youmight get a medall

o . ‘ﬁécé‘iv‘eviral}uéblé fti'aini‘t'ljg
reyises DL
‘_,other opprcssed people!
(Dxe ngger ch --you can’t die. . RS

fast enough in the ghettos.)

"l

So run to yomn nearest recﬂutmg chamber!

®

, irm MIMORIR, ..y ng
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WHEELER ExHiBiT No, 50-C
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WHEELER ExHiBIT No. 51
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October 1964 and twice in February 1065 on charges of disobeying
police and disturbing the peace.

Shortly after the August 1965 riots in the Watts area of Los Angeles,
Harris moved to Watts, In December of that year Harris joined the
Progressive Labor Party. He has since proclaimed that he is proud
to be a Communist. He has served as a Los Angeles chairman of PLP.
According to his defense committee literature, he joined the PLP be-
cause he was impressed with the work of Bill Epton, Harlem PLP
organizer, who was convicted for criminal anarchy.

ince coming to Los Angeles he has been employed at times at
UCLA as an examination reader and teacher’s assistant, sociology de-
partment. .

On September 20, 1966, Harris was arrested and charged with crimi-
nal syndicalism. He was subsequently released on bail. .

In November 1966 he took part in a black power conference in
the Watts area which featured Stokely Carmichael. He has also joined
a steering committee for Southern Californians for New Politics. Har-
Eis ?tas also urged Negroes not to fight in Vietnam and opposes the

raft.

I have a copy of a PLP brochure which contains some biographi-
cal material on Harris and the oganization.

I want to introduce this document in the record. It is headed, “SUP-
PORT BLACK REVOLUTIONARIES, Defend John Harris . . . .
arrested for ‘criminal syndicalism.”” It is signed by or has typed in
the name “Progressive Labor Party, P.O. Box 19930, Los Angeles 19,
Chalifornia.”

Mr. Sarra. Mr. Chairman, T request that this document be received
and marked “Wheeler Exhibit No, 58.”

Mr. Tuck. It.isso ordered. -

(Document marked “Wheeler Exhibit No. 53”. See pp. 1809-1312.)

Mr. Sara. Mr. Chairman, that concludes the testimony to be re-
ceived in this session of hearings, -

Mr. Trek. Mr. Wheeler, on behalf of the committee I wish to
thank you and commend you in the highest terms for your work in
assembling this information and presenting it to the committee.

We appreciate also the cooperation of the law enforcement authori-
ties, the district attorney’s office of Los Angeles County. ‘

The subcommittee has listened to factual testimony about inflam-
matory racial agitation in the Los Angeles area for 8 days. .

Tt is clear bevond doubt that prior to the Watts riot, during the
riot, and ever since the riot Communists have been agitating in the
central Southside area, and particularly the Watts area, of Los An-
geles, They have been distributing inflammatory literature in the area
which, without question, is designed to inflame the residents against
the police, agninst the city administration, and against the Federal
Government and which is designed to encourage resentment and rebel-
lion and inflame passions.

'We do not know precisely how many copies of the numerous pieces
of inflammatory literature introduced in this hearing were actually
distributed in the Watts area, We do not know just how many people
received copies and the exact effect they had on these people. Nor-
mally, of course, any group distributing flyers of the tt)e'ge we are
discussing can, and does, have thousands of copies printed at little
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cost. Many have been run off on mimeograph machines, which makes
the expense of producing them pmcticaﬁy nil,

It is therefore reasonable to assume that many copies of these items
were distributed in the area and that they must have had considerable
impact, at least on limited segments of the population. And it is well
known, of course, that it takes very few hotheads and professional
agitators to start a riot. : )

This hearing has not proved that the Watts riot of August 1965
was instigated by the Communists. The record indicates that most of
this literature was distributed after the riot in an apparent attempt
to capitalize on it and incite further violence. Some of it, however,
wus distributed prior to the riot. To have engaged in this activity in
disturbing the community after the Watts riot is even worse than it
was before the riot. : ‘

I believe the evidence substantiates Mayor Yorty’s testimony, the
conviction and belief he has been expressing for several years, that
there has been in Los Angeles and other cities a deliberate condition-
ing of people in an effort to create a sitnation in which it is easy for
a riot to be triggered by a simple arrest or some other seemingly minor
incident. , ‘

Whether or not Communists and black nationalist elements can be
said to have played a major role in the initial Watts riot, it is clear
that their desire and intent is to foment racial violence in this countr
and that they are doing everything possible to accomplish that end.

In conclusion, in the name of the subcommittee, I wish to thank
Lieutenant Clayton Anderson and Detective James Harris of the Los
Angeles district attorney’s office for their testimony. They have made
factual, detailed presentations which were a credit to theim and the
office for which they work. . Co C

As the chairman said the other day, they have really made a sig-
nificant contribution to this inquiry. S

I also want to thank and congratulate Mr. Wheeler, the committee’s
dedicated and able investigator in Los Angeles, for his presentation
and the work he has done in preparation for these hearings. ‘

The subcommittee will now adjourn, to be called again upon the
order of the chairman of the committee. - ‘

(Whereupon, at 1:30 p.m., Thursday, November 30, 1967, the sub-
committee recessed, subject to the call of the Chair.) -

(Wheeler Exhibits Nos. 52 and 53 introduced on pp, 1299 and 1303,
respectively, follow :) , .
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WHEELER ExHiBiT No. 52
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| © WaeeLer Ex#xisiT No. 53

SUPPORT BLAC K REVOLUT!ONAR\ES

Defondd  Tohn Horrss ..o
armzfea[ for anmmt 275

John nrru. mgnntvo hbor Pmy ormt-.
gor in Vatts faoes 1 o 14 years as‘s “"oriminal -
ayndiocalist. His orime - passing out leaflets:

. at the Deadwyler inquest pointing out. thet the .
cop who shot Deadwyler was.a murderexr nd moré-
K over doxxouneing the: oyam th.t cn:tu moh XY
*lega)® murder, v [ : - ERLISRRS
" A% 51%0. p.m Soptub'r 20. 1966' six pl‘:bu-
clothesnen broke into the haun vhoro Johin. Harris:
1ives. Although olmiming to have a wirrant.they.o N
" refused. to show itsi. Zhey. handouffed John Earris
and ther ransacked -the apartment’ throving ihiw
around, ‘¥ipping ‘dewn. picturu and- causirg other
dmgo. ‘They omi“ ofe ~boxoi of personsl’ 'ptOﬁ—
. perty of ﬂu thr«\ people: ‘Who 2ive:there as -
*evidence®, Thoy t\lso took PL 'lﬂetlt\lro thlt
was storcd tlm-o. g

and gggg_gmm fhey also: took vooks ana
notea tor cluiu. nx this as 'avﬂd«t" .

er is "CRIMINAL SYNicALISM?? . . e
- law etate- that is is ‘11leghl: ms ‘speak: or znnct e a8 to mm.t
"chmeo An irdustrial Ovmerikip® or "effeot. pbnﬂen.). ohange® by sg--
called oriminal umo. A Grand Jury t«tw mhtl& lpptmuy .

~deoided thim is “vhnt John was datng. pul' 8o %ho bu.l at 815,000,

. Criminal lyndzo-un s m anti~labor uv pusca in 1919 and"

. "ma 1ut used to oonva,et tor- h\bor o)'miuru in the ' Sacmon, )

’ N‘nlloy in 1937. The law 18 meant to dasl With nvolutionm soeul- :
ﬁs ts zznd 19 & cmdid refa.ecdan af ths u-’demcrum au!nct ar » cm
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divided society, Like the Anfi-l:lﬂt portions of the proposed Civil
Righte lav, it 1s intended as a weapon against those who cell for fun-
danental change. Such was John's offense. He questioned the "justice"
of the Deadwyler hearing and advooated revolutionary solutions. In

80 doing he was in perfeot tune with the mood of the blaok community
of South Los Angeles. Clearly, a “oriminal syndicaliet” is someone
vho represents a viev dengerous to America’s rulers. ("You have
your freedom until you need 1t," says Bertrand Russell.)

) g .
\’«A%O ‘s &“N '“ARE\S? John Harris was born and raio--
* Birainghas, Alabama, the son of a steelvorker, From his earli--%
ars, ho was exposed to systematic racial oppression and injusti:
and he early determined to fight it. When in 1960 the freedom rid.: -
*9n to town he joined with them. ILater in college 'he became chal . -
. 02 the Howard University chapter of SNCC. In 1964 he left acho~"
- Wwork in the South vhere he was project director for SNCC in §.n -
‘. over County, Mississippi -~ stronghold of the Ku Klux Klsn.
' #re he was arrested and beaten by the cops and his home was attr
5 “he Klan. Proam his one and a half year's experience in Missie'’ -
~ oncluded that more basic changes were necessary. He left tho
o ivh and cmme to Los Angeles shortly after the Watts rebellion,
« ing seen the effeots of the police riot snd having heard about
“vr9atio police murder of scores of black oitisens, he decided W~
tlitical work in Watte. In December, 1965, impresaed with th:
~ .7 BAll Bpton and the program of the Progressive Labor Party.
. *sned FL and became a revolutionary comaunist.

. :
W“Y ‘ms Amr W? In faot, they axe arresting
*i to soare and terrorite PL members and others who protest cove
“%.one An the black ghetto. Although John is not guilty of any
‘riuinal or 1llegal aot, he certainly is guilty of protesting the
‘ Te%ched 1living conditions in Watts., He has spoken and written
-Sout the faot that real income in Watts declined 6% since 1960
“"i’a rising in the rest of L.A, He hss passed out leaflets whic"
eodr4rd out that in Watis is one of the biggest concentrations of
ruantry -« vet black yeonls living there aren't given jods in thesc
yinnty, and thes Skevs 89 I ¢3:pplornant there, He has conetani’y
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rorked to exposo tho outngu or !ortr'v brptu. ooya ,tn Vatts v)w
constantly mu-der nnd‘nun black peop,'u, the Dndwylor case_dbeing
only one cunplo. Be hn pubuola.ly quunood the var in Vietnem and
“urged his black broebora not to flght in that. war.  He hn told. Jhea
4 ‘oppose.the draft and warmly supportéd ‘mich Peoplw ws R
. kg who refused. to be inducted on'the gioundé that they aré’a el
o ainerdty and showldn't £ight the colonial mastes's dirty’ var aga.insﬁ
' ‘colored people-of.Southeast Asiai ‘What '{s‘mé¥e; John hud Héid -
' L ,‘nms\aau wbiohmouht %o ge - st:the root’ daiay” or'v.8:" bpp:‘daoionf

5 ¢ a-nu.* 1até i 166&,»&1 ;-‘pion. chluuin ot mmu PL, ,m., ff

tnd \¢ beA for«®orihinal dmrcliy" wh his’ orime - ‘trying to organice a
i u:, gnonutnnon to.;protenf,thq a\mler or. Dlack’ people duﬂng ;

3 n* that mor. 4 ,ynr lutor ha m Tound guiltys o

Thie suoker m Philadolphu. f' j

88-083 O - 68 - Pt, 3-13
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held on huge bail. Their orime -- organising in the black community.

Next At was the turn of the Atlanta cops who, after brutally sup-
pressing a protest by black oitisens of another police murder,

arrested Stokely Carmichael for inciting to riot. His orime - advave

oing the slogan dlack power. Now in Los Angeles John BHarris is
arrested for oriminal syndicalism. Tomorrow, no doudt, it will be

somebody in San Freancisco. And the "orime" will again be the sane ~ ~

organising the black coamunity around a militant program.

It is clear Johnson is ordering his looal stooges to begin a
us*ionwide round-up of all black militants who refuse to sell out.
Yecause redellions in black ghettos are harming his war effort.
T.ough the charges are serious and the bail huge, we declare that
4-@ real guilty ones are Johnson and company for pursuing the gen--

“*al war ageinst Vietnam; . Yorty and the police who daily are bdbr -
ta’ly murdering and maiming black people; the General Motors an’
3:.dyear plants in South L.A. who poison the air of Watts dbut ro* -
to hire ite residents. We must expect that as we get more effe:.
{u our protests, repression such as this will get worse, But “!

- n'% stop us, on the contrary we will redouble our efforts!

W oW BE DONVE P  roritically, all honest people

asterested in duilding a truly just society muat break from the "t

vt =" farce sonduoted by the American ruling claes. Work to frer
steesslves and others from the illusions of this system. It was
*hio "lesser evil" Brown that this frame-up wvas concocted, Recos
that in the black ghettos the battle has already been joined. Th..
~°s against imperialism i8 a class war. The victory of the Viet-.s
“opl * tud the struggles of all other colonial peoples is a part -

o uciml struggle againat the "free enterprising” syetem of cx;i- ‘-

tic . and wvar, '
"-38lly:s Support the program and work of John Harris and the P:r ¢
tader Party., Money is desperately needed.

ng-uuivc Labor Party
P. 0. Box 19930
Los Angeles 19, Celifornia

For informetion ou Pl forurs snd classen, write to the above
address,
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